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2 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order. Let

3 the record reflect that all the parties to the hearing who,

( ;

'"' 4 were present wnen the hearing recessed are again present.

5 I believe we had indicated that we would have some discussion
6 tnis morning about some scheduling matters at the beginning

7 of yesterday's hearing, however Mr. Love has not yet appeared
8 and I don't know whether he is going to appear. Ms. Wright

9 will advise us since she has had some contact with him.
10 MR. CONNER: I might note for the record, also,

II that you told Ms. Bush that if she wanted to make any
12 presentation concerning the water contentions that this was

(o .
. .

i 13 tne time for it, Wednesddy morning, and I note *that she has
14 not yet appeared.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. Ms. Bush is not nere either,

16 Mr. Conner, wnich was the next item I intended to indicate.

17 MR. CONNER: All right.

18 JUDGE HOYT: I will assume that there may be some

19 delays so that we will go ahead and proceed with the testimony
20 of the next Commonwealth witness in view of the fact that those
21 persons are not yet present and at an appropriate time during

[] 22 the day, we will see if we can get back to the original idea

23 of getting the scheduling matters from Mr. Love -- not

24 scheduling matters but some other matters I think he wanted to
Am Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 bring up and then Ms. Bush's scheduling matter.
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1

Yes, Ms. Zitzer.

2

MS. ZITZER: I would just like to verify that the
3

parties did receive a copy of the memorandum of understanding

between Bucks County and the Pennsylvania Emergency Management
5

Agency, the exhibit that had marked yesterday during
6

Mr. Hippert's testimony as LEA Exhibit E-61. I know that
7

no one has had time to review it at this point in time but
8

I just wanted to verify that the Board had received that.
9

JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We have received that from you,
10

'Ms. Zitzer. It is as unsigned copy of the agreement, a two-.

11

page document entitled, " Memorandum of Understanding Between
12

Bucks County and the Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency."
()' *

13
Yog wil recall, however, that this wa's merely' marked for ,

*

14.
.

'

identification. It has not yet been admitted into evidence.
15

MS. ZITZER: I wanted to reserve an opportunity
16

to come back to this matter once the Applicant had time to
17 -

review it and respond and also to review the transcript begin-
18

ing at 19,531 which was the portion where Mr. Hippert referred
19

to it in his direct testimony. Obviously, no one has had
20

an opportunity to do that at this time, but I would lke to
21

come back to that at the end of the day if that would be
I' 22C) possible.

,

23
MR. CONNER: Fine.

24
a seems nope,ie,s. ine. JUDGE HOYT: Very well, unless the Applicant is

25
ready to speak at this moment.

w__- . - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _-
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1 MR. CONNER: We have examined this document.

2 Actually, it is basically favorable to your position in the

3 sense that it suggests that Bucks realizes its duty.
( }
'' 4 JUDGE HOYT: Then I take it that you have no

5 objection.

6 MR. CONNER: It has no probative value. I can't

7 say that there is any foundation for the darn thing. I would

8 like to be able to, but all we know is that this is something
9 that Mr. Hippert understood was prepared by Mr. Patten or

10 somebody and that Mr. Fonash is considering -- I don't know
11 wnether it has any probative value..

12 JUDGE HOYT: Then you objection is that it has no
,

: 13 probhtive Value, is that correct? *

.

14 ~

MR. CONNER: And no foundation.

15 JUDGE HOYT: How about the staff? Do you have any

16 objection, Mr. Hassell? -

17 MR. HASSELL: The staff has no objection, i
i

18 JUDGE HOYT: FEMA.

19 MR. HIRSCH: No objection.

20 JUDGE HOYT: How about the Commonwealth?

21 MS. FERKIN: We would need a moment to review the
f 's 22 transcript from yesterday.

23 JUDGE HOYT: Tnat was at page 19,531. If you can

24 do that quickly, we will hold off and handle the matter now
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 rather than go back to it.

_
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I MS. ZITZER: LEA at an appropriate time would wish

2 to comment with regard to the testimony given yesterday by
3 Mr. Hippert.7m

( )
'#

4 JUDGE HOYT: I guess this would be as appropriate

5 time, Ms. Zitzer, if you want to make any additional argument
6 on it in opposition to Mr. Conner's objection that it has no
7 probative value. However, counsel for Commonwealth is

8 reviewing the document now.

9 (Above-referenced document reviewed by counsel

10 off the record.)
II (PAUSE.)

12 MS. FERXIN: Are you ready to hear from the
em

' .

i 73 Commonwealt'h?
*

. .

14 JUDGE HOYT' Yes.

15 MS. FERKIN: The Commonwealth has no objection

16 to admission of this exhibit.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
i

18 MS. ZITZER: Specifically at transcript page 19,529

19 Mr. ifippert explained the use of the phrase memorandum of

20 understanding that had been proposed between Bucks County and

21 PEMA and said that it was transmitted to him as a result of

y ) 22 tne Novemoor 7tn meeting where Mr. Patten and Mr. Fonash

23 ciscussed Bucks County's involvement as a support county.
24 LEA then inquired what the purpose of the proposed

As-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 memorandum of understanding was that had been offered to

-
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1 Bucks County at transcript page 19,531 and I believe at 19,532
2 Mr. Hippert responded that it is similar to a memorandum of

3 record that is written on many meetings to record what,s

: ;
#

4 transpired during the meeting.

5 In this particular case since there were a number of

6 issues involved, it was felt that it would be wise to make

7 a memorandum of understanding so Mr. Fonash would have

8 knowledge of how we understood the problem and see whether

9 ne understood the problem the same way we did.

10 Continuing on, I believe the record reflects

11 that Mr. Fonash has not executed the letter of agreement
12 at this time but LEA believes that the memorandum of
13 understanding does add to' the record'to clarify what was. ,

14 discussed at the November 7th, 1984 meeting and believes

15 that it is significant that the proposed agreement has been !
i

16 developed and in view of the fact that there has boon consider I

17 able question regarding Bucks County's involvement in its

18 support role, we believe that E-61 should be received into

19 evidence.
.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Tne objection is overruled. LEA

21 Exnibit E-61 for identification will be received into
,

'

22 evidence as LEA Exhibit E-61.

23 (The document previously marked

24
for identification as LEA

Aaesenere nennen. sne.

25 Exhibit No. E-61 was received

_ _ _ _ _ ._ ._ __
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,

XXXXXXX 1 into evidence.)
>

2 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I believe we'have Ms. Bush

3 and Mr. Love now present in the hearing room.
O
L.Al 4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12
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ITaka 2 MR. CONNER: If the Court please, given the fact

pig 3 1
2 that the Board has now admitted this minutes of the
3 meeting that they had in Bucks County for the Memorandum

O
4 of Understanding, as it is called, I think it would be

5 well simply for the continuity to admit LEA -- I'm sorry --

0 Cormnonwealth Counsel Exhibit E-1, which was the

7 transmittal letter or the letter from Fonash to Patten

8 regarding the status of it, simply to complete the picture.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think that is a point well

10 taken, Mr. Conner. We will assign that a Commonwealth

U exhibit number.

12 What is that, Miss Ferkin? .

'
~* I8 MS. FERKIN: That would be Commonwealth Exhibit 11.-

..
.

I4 '

I agree with Mr. Conner's suggestion. *

'

15
'

MS. ZITZER: LEA has no objection.
,

I8 MR. HASSELL: Staff has none.

II
'

MR. CONNER: Technical point: I think it

18 was identified as Commonwealth Counsel Exhibit No. 1. I

I'
don't care what it is called.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Well, I want to get it in the

21 record with a Commonwealth exhibit number on it, evidentiary
22 exhibit number on it, so that we can account for all these

23 exhibits properly.

24"

It had been identified earlier as CommonwealthAs>Fede,el Reporters, ine.

25 Counsel's Exhibit E-1.
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.

I It is now admitted into evidence as Commonwealth
2 Exhibit E-ll.

3
(The document referred to,

th
4

previously identified as

5 Commonwealth Counsel Exhibit

XXXXXXXXX 6
,

E-1 for identification, was

7
received in evidence as

8 Commonwealth Exhibit E-ll.)
9 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

10 I guess we will take Mr. Love first.

'
MR. LOVEt Good morning, your Honor.

12 JUDGE HOYT: Good morning, Mr. Love.
,

b 13 ~ '

v .MR . LOVE: On behalf of the'Greatdrford prisoners,
ld

I understand that I have until February 14th in which to file

15 my contentions.
;

16
JUDGE HOYT: No, sir.- You will understand

I7 that we have not yet ruled on that full disclosure.

18 Then after that, you will have until that date to, file

19 'for --

20 MR LOVE: Yes. And we have no objections to

21 that as it stands.

-
22 . JUDGE HOYT: Very well. All right, Mr. Love, ,

l

23 while we have you here, you indicated the other day that
24 you had obtained the services of a person namedwas.rm noon n, sac.
25 John D. Case.
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I MR. LOVE: That is correct.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Field D.trector of the Pennsylvania

3 Prison Society here in Philadelphia.

O .

However, you did not give us a statement of*

5 the individual's expert qualifications.

6 Do you intend to do that?

7 MR. LOVE: Yes, your Honor. I have

8 today the curriculum vitae of Mr. Case. It is four pages

9 long and rather than read it into the record, I would

10 like to provide copies to the Board.

II JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We would prefer to have that

12 distributed to the parties and to the Board, if you will.

. 13 MR. LOVE: ' Yes, I will d'o that, your Hdnor.*

Id JUDGE HOYT: There was one other matter I

15 wanted to ask you about. I think it was well phrased in the

16 answer to the motion of the inmates by NRC counsel at page 6.

17 I will -- that is in the first full-paragraph
,

18 on that page and in particular it is the sixth line down

I' from that page beginning with, "We suggest that inkeeping

20 with the directions of this Licensing Board in its April 20, 1984.

21 order and consistent with the guidance of the Appeal Board,

O " the inmates shoe 1d se reemired to seecifv ehe information
23 they need based on expert opinion which is beyond that
24 provided in the ' sanitized' version."

Aes-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25
You have not, to the best of my knowledge, in any
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I of your pleadings, so specified that, Mr. Love.

2 Do you intend to do so this morning?
3

m MR. LOVE: What we are requesting is the entire

4 portion of the classified material in the plan as we, at
5 this point, really have no idea what the plan indicates as
6 the majority of it is deleted.

7 Our primary concern, of course, is the availability
8 of the buses and the various equipment needed to evacuate
9 and then the evacuation schedule and the particulars as

10
to how it would be accomplished.

11 That is primarily what I would assume our expert
12 would be interested in, as he is an expert in security
13 ~

matters being the warden of Bucks County Pris6n for l5 years.
Id

It is our contention that -- it is our hope

15 that we can review this plan in hopes of determining i

16
if the security would be adequate for the protection of

I7 all concerned.
i

18 CUDGE HOYT: May I understand that to be your

I'
statement as to the specific information you aeed and

20 that is your sole requirement to file a contention?

2I MR. LOVEe No. I wouldn't limit it to that.
p
'b 22 JUDGE HOYT: Then what I want is your total

23 picture here. I want you, as the NRC Staff phrased it,

24
to specify the information "they need."

, Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.,

25
I want to know the information you need in its

i

m -- _ _ _ _. ,, - _ _ _ _ ,
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I entirety.

2 MR. LOVE: You want that right now, or would

3 you like me to --

4 JUDGE HOYT: I want it right now, Mr.. Love.

5 MR. LOVE: Well, what we are concerned with,

6 as I just stated, is the safe evacuation of the inmates

7 to a site that is not in the surrounding area.

8 Now, in order to accomplish that, there must

9 be X number of buses. There must be X number of shackles,

10 X number of handcuffs, various weapons I would assume would
II have to be available to assume a safe transport.
12 I understand that there are three categories

,

13 in inmates that are going to be transported'-- some in
Id buses, some in vans, depending on their classification.

15 We are also concerned about the classification .

,

16 system as the classification system that I understand,

,

' 17 that the prison is going to use has no reflection upon the i

18 crimes that the individuals committed and is solely
19 based upon their institutional records.

20 We have some question about this.

21 We are also concerned about the route that will

(] 22 be taken from the prison. We are concerned about the

23 parameters of the evacuation plan itself as to the time that i
,

24 it would occur, whether it would occur at night or whether
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 it would occur in the day, the same, how soon the buses could

.

,, , , -
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I brought to the institution, what type of guard force
2 would be available to secure the buses and the inmates
3 and the location of the area which they would be transported.

O 4 These are some of the' factors that we are
5 primarily concerned with. I would not like to limit

0 myself at this time due to the fact that I am not the

7 expert in this matter. Mr. Case would be the expert, and

8 I would bow to his expertise in this matter as to what

9 he would have to know in order to determine whether the
10 plan, as it stood, was -- had a reasonable chance of safely
Il

evacuating the people concerned.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Love, when could you give us

- 13
'

the full disclosure as to Ghat information you would need?-
Id MR. LOVE: Within five days, if that would be

15 permissible. 'I could discuss the matter with Mr. Case
,

16 and submit some type of memorandum regarding such.

I7 JUDGE HOYT: Could you do it by next Monday?

18 MP., LOVE: Yes, I could.

I9 JUDGE HOYT: Is that all you have, Mr. Love? -

20 MR. LOVE Just one further thing. The 20 days,

21 I assume, runs from when you make your ruling?

( 22 JUDGE HOYT: Yes.

23 MR. LOVE: That would be fine.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Does Counsel for the Commonwealth
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
have anything further that they wish.to submit? Miss Ferkin?
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I MS. FERKIN: I would simply like to state --

2 and again, I have not had an opportunity to consult
3 with the Bureau of Corrections regarding ir. Case and

O 4 his expert qualifications. I obviously intend to do so

5 in the next couple of days, obviously within the five
6 day period we seem to be allotting Mr. Love at this point.

,

7 I would agree with the portion of the NRC Staff's

B answer that the Board has just cited. I think that before

9 the Board makes any decision and the Commonwealth still

10 sicks to its position that no further disclosure should be

II made, but in any event, I think Mr. Love should be required
12 to specify --

O I3 auoGE HOYr: Yes. we are eoine ee. I em nee-

Id satisfied with your answer here, Mr. . Love. I will, of

15
course, and the Board has discussed this, give you until

.

!
16 next Monday to prepare your reply to the question that we have !
17 here now. That is, to specify with a great deal of specificity,

18 the requirements of what you would need to file contentions.

II MR. LOVE: I will do so by Monday, and I

20 will have the curriculum vitae of Mr. Case with that document.
21 JUDGE HOYT: That, in turn, applies to you,

22 Miss Ferkin. You have until next Monday to consult with the --

23 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, to be perfectly

24- -honest, without Mr. Love's specification, I am honestly
' Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
not sure what I am going to consult with the bureau about.

__ _ _ . _ _ ._.
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I JUDGE HOYT: .I think the only thing that you have

2 available at this time, Miss Ferkin, would be the

3
qualifications of the expert person that Mr. Love has,_

'

( ;

' 4 designated -- that is, a John Case, I believe it is.

5 MS. FERKIN: Is Mr. Love going to provide me with

6| that today?

.7 MR. LOVE: If I can make a copy, I will, yes.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. He is going to provide you with

9 a copy of it today.

10
MS. FERKIN: Otherwise, it will not be possible

II for me to make a response until Monday.
12 JUDGE HOYT: Well, it is going to be possible.

f ) 13 '

You are going to get it today. * *

I4END 2 MS. FERKIN: Thank you.

15

,

16 !

|
17 |

!
18

19

20 1

21

'"T 22
N,]

23

24
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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i
,

T-3 MM/mm1 1 JUDGE HOYT: We had intended to rule on this

2 on Friday. However, with this additional piece of information,

.

3 we will wait for next Monday.

'
4 MR. LOVE: Will there be hearings on Monday?

5 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, there will.

6 MR. LOVE: 9:00 a.m.

~

7 JUDGE HOYT: No. 12:00 o' clock on Monday.

8 MR. LOVE: I will be here 12:00 o' clock with the

9 motion.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

11 Yes, Mr. Conner?

12 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, may I be

(,,,)
~ .

13 heard on this overall situation?
, ,

, ,

14 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I was coming to you, Mr. Conner,
.

15 because you did indicate yesterday you wanted to have an

16 input in this.

17 MR. CONNER: I would like to make several points.

18 One, from the Applicant's standpoint we, as I

19 pointed out before but Mr. Love wasn't here, are somewhat

20 trapped between conflicting forces over which we have

21 literally no control. Philosophically we can agree with the

'( ) 22 state's position of wanting to keep this all restricted

23 under these decisions that they have cited from the Supreme

24 Court.
, Am-Feders Reporwrs, Inc.

25 We know we are faced with the Appeal Board

u-
_. _ __ ._. _
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1 decision in a couple of cases.

2 Therefore, our interest is, of course, only that

3 of schedule as I have already indicated. If this matter,

4 cannot be resolved quickly, we will have no choice but to

5 seek an exemption for Mr. Love's benefit, to defer a resolution

,

6 of this matter without regard to the issuance of a full power

7 operating license on the basic position that the chances

8 of anything affecting the prisoners at Graterford, 8.5 miles

9 from the plant are so statistically small as to be negligible.

10 And we would very likely seek an exemption on that ground,

11 which has happened, I believe, once before in the San Onofre

12 case, or almost happened.

;x
(_) F3 But here again our objective is to get the matter .

14 resolved as quickly as p'ossible.

15 I would, therefore, like to know specifically

16 from Pennsylvania if it would meet the concept that Mr. Love

'

17 and the Board has pointed out, in say, a sequestered hearing

18 under the protective order, or whether the state would simply

19 take the position it will not make this material available.

20 I think what Mr. Love has outlined here is a

21 pretty comprehensive list, which, given what little I can

() 22 tell from the sanitized version, pretty much includes

23 everything that is in it, all the topics. So this would be

24 a rather comprehensive approach.
A.Fasere nepormes, inc.

25 Parenthetically I would note, Mr. Love did not say

__ - _ _ . , _ _ _ _ _ .___ _ ..
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~Imm3 whether this is Major Case's list, or this is his list.

2 That might have some bearing on the total picture,

3 In any event, if we were to go to hearing rights

4 away on this, it might be accommodated within the confines

5 of the present schedule and that is why I wanted to bring up
i

6 that the Applicant, despite Mr. Hassell's best efforts to

7 come up with a schedule, the Applicant simply cannot agree

8 with a schedule that would run this matter up to the first

9 of May, before the case was submitted to the Board for a

10 decision.

11 We would submit in the alternative that any

12 contentions be" filed -- and our original idea was by a week

(~'\ . ..

13-,V from next Friday; in other words, February 1st. -With any
*

I# responses by February 8th. And a Board decision, based upon

I0 Mr. Hassell's estimate of this Friday, we would have then

16 said February 15th.

I7 Now, given the fact that this is a very discrete

18 issue, which involves really a single document and since--

I am assuming Major Case is a bona fide expert. If this is

20 so, I see no point in wasting time on discovery of things

21 that are rather obvious to experts in this area, and would

n 22() submit, therefore, that there is no point whatsoever in

.23 discovery.or canned testimony. And if we are to go to

'24 hearing, we would go to hearing on February 25th under
, ,

25 proper sequestration rules imposed by the Board upon the

- __ - -- __ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _. _ _ _ . _ . - _ _
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I parties.

2 Now this presupposes that the state would agree

3 that a protective order by this Board would be sufficient

\)
4 to protect the interests expressed by the Bureau of

5 Corrections wherein it noted -- and I certainly do not aim

0 this at Mr. Love', but I am mindful of the affidavit submitted

7 by Pennsylvania that suggests that information of the type

8 that would be contained in such a plan had been made

9 available by attorneys to inmates.

10 Now, I think we must focus on this as a threshold

II consideration, given the fact that if we are faced with sort

12 of a stonewall cituation here, I think it ne.eds to be
,

13 identified early.
,

Id But that is the schedule that I would propose for

15 hearings. :

1

16 JUDGE 10YI: That's contentions to be fi_ led by February 1,

I7 responses by February 8th, and a hearing on February 25th, is

18 that what you propose?

II MR. CONNER: Yes, with then joint proposed findings

20 on March 8th, and all reply findings by March 15th.

21 I reiterate, this is a very narrow issue in the

22 ultimate decision here.

23 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I think that is all we

24 can do with this particular problem this morning. I think
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 we have the positions of all parties well stated on the

. . ._ __
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I record.

2+

Thank you, Mr. Love.

3 MR. LOVE: Thank you.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Bush, do you have any report to

5 give the Board this morning?

6 MS. BUSH: I don't have a definitive report,
.

7 unfortunately, Judge Hoyt.

8 We have talked to -- I understand Commissioner .: ::

9 Marrazzo has talked to Mr. Boyer about an extension, and

10 the company was unwilling to agree to.an extension.

II JUDGE HOYT: Extension of what?,

12 MS. BUSH: Of the time for filing the testimony or

13 for the hearings for, purposes -- '. -

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Boyer is not in control of th'e

15 hearing, Ms. Bush. This is a Nuclear Regulatory Commission

16 hearing.

I7 MS. BUSH: To come forward and say there is

18 sufficient likelihood of settlement, that it would be worth

I9 the savings in our time now, with the hopes of having a

20 . sett.lement and avoiding all the hearing time together.

21 So, if the Board is not willing to grant that,

( we will have to be prepared to go forward with testimony on |
22

23 Monday.

2d Commissioner Marrazzo had made a commitment to
Am-Federei Reporters, Inc.

25 Mr. Aptowicz to be available for settlement negotiations

'

s
!
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I starting tomorrow. I informed him that that was absolutely

2 impossible because we have to make amended testimony filing

3 date on Friday. And he said, well, we would start the, 3

( )
4 discussions on Monday.

5 I informed him we have hearings on Monday. So, I

0 am not sure how much we can do settlement negotiations, but

7 we will be prepared to go forward with the hearings.

8 JUDGE HOYT: And we will be prepared to go to

9 hearing then on Monday, Ms. Bush. That is just not going to

10 do it. This is not something that has just come up. This

" is something that has been well known to the City of

12 . Philadelphia counsel for quite some time.

13 -

If the persons in charge do not wish to proceed,
_

Id then we will' have to proceed along the lines in the best

15 interest of this Commission and its hearing.
,

I0 MS. BUSH: In response to that I just wanted to

I7 disabuse the Board of a notion they might have, that progress

18 hasn't been made and there haven't been substantial number of

19 meetings and exchange of information.

20 We are not experts in nuclear contamination, and

21 it has not taken us -- we have spent many person weeks

22 developing the scope of what would be needed for a plan. So,

23 it is not as if this plan is not being developed, and that

24 we haven't spent substantial resources doing that.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 And, it is not as if we haven't settled a lot of
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I issues over the period of time.

2 So, I would just like the record to be straight on

3
3 that regardless of what your decision is as to whether we

4 forward on Monday or not.

5 JUDGE HOYT: We go forward on Monday. That is the

6 decision, that is what you were advised of on Mondav of this

7 week, Ms. Bush, and that remains in effect.

8 All right, Mr. Conner, did you want. to say

9 something?

10 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I would simply

II
like, given the fact that this may be subject to appeal, to

12 note the chropology that happened, following the Board on
Q -

. . .

. V. 13 Mon' day. I offer it for no other reason.

14 Yesterday afternoon, the Chairman of 'the Board of
15 the Company received a call from Mr. Marrazzo and asked

.

|I0 Mr. Boyer to cover it. a

.

I7 Mr. Boyer called Mr. Marrazzo back yesterday

18 afternoon. He was not available. Mr. Marrazzo called

I9 Mr. Boyer last night.

20 He then asked, could the company put pressure

21 on its counsel -- me, I guess -- to delay the case for

- (3 22V two days.

23 Mr. Boyer informed Mr. Marrazzo that is not what

24
the City had asked for in the hearing. It wanted a significant

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
delay. Mr. Boyer pointed out that there had been no
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Iami8 s suggestion of any settlement for several months, although

2 there had been a couple of technical meetings in that time.

'
3 The last meeting that anything occurred of any significance

b,,
4 that might have suggested a way of settlement was November

3 2nd, when, incidentally, Ms. Bush was present. There was no

6 other communication in this area until yesterday afternoon.

7 Now, on this basis Mr. Boyer said if you can

8 settle the matter by presenting something to us as

9 a basis for settlement by this week, by Friday, we would

10 be glad to consider it. And we left it at that.

II But, otherwise, we will go to hearing next

12 Monday.
f3 .

k/ I3~ ~

Now, that is the situation that we are aware of'

I4 and that is what it really all boils down to. We believe we

15 have made every effort. We have met some 14 times in the ;

16 last year with the City on this, and as far as we are

I7 concerned, we are in exactly the same position we were then.

18 The best way to resolve this problem is to litigate

I9
it. ,

20 JUDGE HOYT: I deplore the position the Board is

21 being put in now. I think these schedules have been set.

b,m 22 There is absolutely nothing new that has been revealed in

23 the last few months that this hearing has been in session

#
that hasn't been treated.

Ase-Faseres nepoenn, Inc.

25 And now we are coming right down to the line for

_ _ . - - - - . _ . _ _ . _ . _
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'l finishing these hearings, and we are just met with problems

2 that certainly there is no way in which the Board can do

3 anything but just stick to a schedule and hold the parties'O
4 feet to the fire, I guess.

5 If that doesn't do it, if in appeal someone wants

0 to take exception, then so be it. But I believe that there.

7 has to be some firm hand extended sometimes, and move hearings

8 along. And that is exactly what we intend to do here.

' All right, Ms. Bush, did you want to have som'e

10 rsponse?

II MS. BUSH: Yes.

12 I just wanted a brief response. We, haven't come
, 13 to the Company with a proposal on the table as Mr. Wetterhahn.

,

Id has characterized it, and I agree with that. But, it has not

15 been an insubstantial task for us to move towards developing

16 an emergency plan for the. water supply of the City of

I7 -Philadelphia.

18 The Water Commissioner has informed me that he

considers that.a serious problem and is taking his
,

20 responsibility to have an emergency plan, in light of the

21 fact that the Commonwealth is stating their position is i

.22 impoundment.is the plan.

23 We have gone much beyond where we were in the

24
testimony. Where we were in'the testimony is much beyond

m %, ,,

25
where we were.in the filing of contentions in terms of c.c.

. - - . - - . - - - _ . - - . -
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1 understanding what the scope of the problem is and what

2 the scope of the solution is,

3 We are now beyond where we were of-the testimony
ks

4 filing date,and we know we are going to need monitoring
3 equipment to know what decontataination process would be

6 effected, if any. We know that we need certain pipes and
.

7 coupling so that we can serve the high service territory.

8 We know that we need so many feet of pipe of a certain size

9 so that we can serve the high service territory.

10 We know that we need a plan in the eventuality

II of both rivers are out. And we are developing that plan.

12 We need an agreement as to monitoring, if there,,

(G~). 13 is'a liquid discharge from the plant and we need further
.

Id details oh a conservation plan.

15 Now, all of the things that I have just mentioned

16
to you are things that we did not know, nor did anyone know

17 to tell us what we needed.

18 So, it is not as if we haven't been spending our

resources on this process. You haven't seen it in the

20 hearing room and we haven't been to the point where we can

21 say to the Company, this is what it is. I had a meeting

22 last week with Mr. Aptowicz and his staff people who have

23 developed this alternative plan if both rivers are out. And

24 it is just the details involved in this are enormous. And
Ase-Federst Reporters, Inc.

S therfourceswehaveputtowardsthisarenosmallmatter.
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I We are operating a Water Department. We don' t :

2 have the time to devote everyone's resources 100 percent

3 of the time toward it. But we have been moving along.-

(g -

4 I think you all would understand it from a

5 person outside of this hearing process, we have not known a

6 definite date. At one point it was thought it was going to be

7 the entire month of January. As we got closer, Mark indicated

8 to me that things might accelerate. His experience has been

9 that sometimes the hearings accelerate really fast, faster

10 than you expect.

II And, I had been telling the Water Department the

12 first part of February.
,

-13
~

So, there have been extensive meetings. I didn't.
Id realize there'had been 14 meetings on this official level.-

15 We had a meeting with the Commonwealth this week with

I0 Ms. Reilly and Mr. Runkle from the Commonwealth talking about

I7 ~

one of these issues.

18 There has been much discussion among the lower

I' level as we worked out these details of trying to satisfy

20 ourselves of what the scope of what we need is.

21 So, I just want the Board to have a full under-

) 22 standing of what the City has been doing. Many, many issues

23 have been resolved. I think we must have started with half

24 a dozen or more water contamination issues, and we are down
, Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 to two. And we have refined it beyond what the scope of the
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1 November filing was.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Do we have anything else? i

l

3/~g All right, Mr. Hassell?
\_)

4 MR. HASSELL: I have just one comment to make with

5 respect to the Graterford matter.

6
. The Staff in most part, would just rest on

7 its pleading...

8 However, it would note that the Licensing Board,

9 in 19 NRC 1030 had indicated that the Graterford Prisoners

10 would have 20 days to file their contentions. I just wanted

11
'

to note that for the record.

12 I have nothing further. -

/~T . .

(~.) 13
'

*

JUDGE.HOYTi Thank you.

N' MR. CONNER: I would simply note on that, that was

15 some two years, a year and a half ago.

16 .TUDGE HOYT: April '84, I think is the date of

I7 that.

|. 18 MR. CONNER: Eight months ago, and the situation

I' has changed.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

2I Can we begin with '--
(m
'- 22'

,
MR. HASSELL: If I may, there is one other matter.

23 Is there going to be any further discussion,_

#
about the findings schedule with respect to the original

Am-Fautetal Reporters, Inc.

25
deferred --.

L
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mm13 I JUDGE HOYT: No, we did not intend to do that

2 this morning.

3 MR.HASSELL: Okay. I have some further comments.

0 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want to put in any other comments

5 at this time?

0 MR. HASSELL: At the time that you are ready to

7 discuss that issue, I was prepared to. I didn' t know if you

8 were going to do it nca or later. It is up to the Board's

9 discretion.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I think we have Mr. Conner's version

" and we have your version.

12 Do you have any modification to that version?
''T - -.

*

13

.
,

I believe~you:.had asked the StaffMR..HASSELL:

Id to decide whether it had a reaction to the proposed schedule.

15 JUDGE HOYT: That's correct.

0 MR. HASSELL: First of all, I would like to say that

I7 Staff believes that the schedule it proposed to the Board

18 at the Board's direction is a reasonable schedule in view

I9 of the size of the record, approximately 27 days of hearings

20 and approximately 7000 pages of transcript.

21 '
However.in view of the Applicant's proposed

p -
22L schedule, in an effort to compromise, the Staff would offer

- 23 the following schedule for proposed findings on all matters

24
except Graterford.

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 The Applicant would file its findings, |
|

|

l
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-mm14 I that would be receipt date, of February 20th,1985.

2 All other parties, including the NRC Staff, would

- 3 simultaneously file findings. A receipt date on March 6,1985.

4 Applicant's reply findings would be due, the

5 receipt date of March 13th, 1985.

6 JUDGE BDYT: I'm sorry. March 13th was what, now?

7 MR. HASSELL: March 13th, 1985. That would be the

8 Applicant's reply findings.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Reply findings. Thank you.

10 MR. HASSELL: The Staff offers that in the nature

II of a compromise schedule.

end T3 12
~n

(J ~ .
.

'

13 ..
.

.
. .

14

15

16

17

18

19
.

20

21 -

im
.4) 22%

23

24
Amo-Federal Reporters, Iric.
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I JUDGE HOYT: Fine. Thank you. We will take
-#4-1

2 that under advisement and I think we can reach some

3 notice to the parties today concerning that schedule and

4 that would include everything except the Graterford Prison

5 matter.

6 MR. HASSELL: That is correct.

7 JUDGE HOYT: The applicant's reply findings will

be due on March 13th. NRC Staff agrees that it would file#
8

9 its simultaneous findings of fact and conclusions of law on

10 March 6th, is that right?

11 MR. HASSELL: Yes, with all parties filing on

12 Maren 6th.

O.
'

i3 3" " " " ' ' "" $""' " "xi"s it "" x" rd -.
-

'

'- Applicant's proposed findings will be due on February 20th.4

15 That is the date that you had' indicated you could file your

16 filings _on if I recall from your statement, Mr. Conner.

j7 All right, Ms. Zitzer, you wanted to ma'<e a comment.-

18 MS. ZITZER: I wasn't presenc when this was

19 discussed on Monday.

20 JUDGE HOYT: There was an LEA representative present,

Ms. Zitzer.21

{s 22 MS. ZITZER: I understand that. I just want tow]
23 state for the record that at the time we really did not speak

24 .as strongly as I believe we should have in support of the
4.-Fasersi n. porters, inc.

25 original schedule that had been proposed by the prties with

-
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1 the exception of the applicant. We believe that the time

2 frames in the schedule that was proposed are consistent with

3 the proposed findings and conclusions as established in

("')
4 10 C.F.R. Section 2.754. I would like to correct Ms. Hassell.

5 There are 36 days of transcripts that LEA must go through.

6 I nave them numbered and I have kept great track of that.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, all parties must go

8 through the same number of days of transcript. There is no

9 greater burden being placed on any one of the individuals.

10 MS. ZITZER: It is a burden on LEA if we would

11 have to complete our findings on a different schedule than the
;

12 parties had agreed upon and we obviously understand m-

. f~) . . -
.

(,j 13 . JUDGE HOYT! There had been no agreement, Ms. Zitzer,

14 prior to this point nor indeed is there now any ag'reement on

15 it. Tnese are proposed schedules. If you wish to oppose it,
,

16 you may.

-17 MS. ZITZER: I understand. I am standing in supportI

18 of the schedule that was proposed by all the parties with the

19 exception of the applicant and I object to the characterization

20 made by Mr. Rader on Monday afternoon that all the parties

21 including LEA in particular have already stated what their

() 22 positions would be. There is significant information that

23 must-be reviewed to file precise filings and we believe that

24 we will require the time allowed under section 2.754 to do a
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 competent job.
1
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1 JUDGE HOYT: Let's move ahead. Ms. Ferkin, do you

2 have your witnesses ready?

3 'MS.-FERKIN: I have my witnesses ready but I would

4 like an opportunity to comment on the scheduling.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Go ahead, Ms. Ferkin.

6 MS. FERKIN: Thank you very much. Your Honor,
.

7
.

' Commonwealth believes that something on the order of the

8 original schedule proposed by Mr. Hassell at the request of
9 'the Board is appropriate in this case. The Commonwealth does

10 not wish to see this proceeding delayed in any way and
11 . wishes the Board to come to a speedy conclusion,. however

12 =I would like to make one point.

() , 13 The Boa'rd has in the past recognized the significance
. .

,

I'd of the Commonwealth's' point of v,iew on the issues raised by

15 these contentions. Unlike other parties, the Commonwealth

16 does not know its-position on any of these contentions at this

17. time nor will the Commonwealth be able to reach a position

18 regarding resolution of these contentions until the' record has

-19 been reviewed.

20 Furthermore, the Commonwealth in preparing its

21 proposed' findings must have those findings reviewed at several
'

{ 22 levels of government before they can be submitted to the Nuclear

23 Regulatory Commission.

24 In order for that to happen, there needs to be time
e mesenm. inc.

25 for that review to take place. I would urge the Board, thereform,
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1 to consider adopting the original schedule as proposed by
2 Mr. Hassell.

3 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Anything further?

. O
4 (No response.)

5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Will you call your first

6 witness, please?
.

7 MS. FERKIN: The Commonwealth would call Mr.

8 Robert L. Reber.

9 Whereupon,

10 ROBERT L. REBER,

11 was called as a witness on behalf of the Commonwealth and
12 having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as

() '

13 follows:
'

* * *

.

XXXXXX 14 DIRECT EXAMINATION

15 BY MS. FERKIN:
i

16 g Sir, would you please state your full name for
17 the record, please?

18 A My name is Robert L. Reber.

19 % Would you please give us your busines position and
20 business address?

21 A My business position, I am the director of the

() 22 'Berks County Emergency Management Agency. We are located

23 in the Agricultural Center and the address is Leesport, R. D. 1.

24 The zip code is 19533.
mm n.oorers, inc.

~25 4 Mr. Reber, at this time do you have before you

L
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1

a document of some five pages entitled, " Testimony of Robert
2

L. Reber on Limerick Ecology Action Offsite Emergency

() Planning contentions?"

4
A Yes, ma'am. -

5
G Sir, do you also have before you a document of

6
some three pages entitled, " Testimony of Robert L. Reber on

7
Limerick Ecology Action Deferred and Respecified Offsite

8
Emergency Contentions?"

9
A Yes, ma'am.

10
0 Sir, do you these documents that I have just

11

referrea to constitute your direct testimony in this
12

proceeding?r-

b)3 13 -
*. * *

A Yes, ma'am. '
-

14-

4 Sir, have you also prepared a statement of

15
your professional qualifications?

16
A Yes, I have.

17
g Was that statement previously served on this

'18
Board and the parties to this hearing?

19
A Yes, it was. *

20
0 At this time, Mr. Reber, are there any corrections

21
you wish to make to your testimony or to your statement of

C)~'
qualifications?

23
A No changes to the statement of qualifications.

24
m ,,, % There are some minor changes on the statement on the deferred

25
contentions. I think LEA-2, the staffing of Berks County
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1 municipalities has changed slightly. For instance, where

2 there was an omission in Amith Township, that position has

3 now been filled. The position in Colebrookdale Township

4 has been filled. The rest of the testimony is as it was

5 submitted.

6 g All right. So as you have just corrected it, sir,

7 are the statements that are set forth in your direct testimony

8 to the b'est of your knowledge and belief true and correct

9 at this time?

10 A Yes, they are.

11 MS. FERK7N: Judge Hoyt, at this time I move the

12 direct testimony and professional qualifications of Robert

() 13 L. Reber be admitted in evidence,-
.

JUDGE HOYT: Any objections?14 :

15 (No response.)
;

16 JUD,GE HOYT: Very well. The testimony will be.

17 received into evidence dnd will be bound into the transcript

18 at this point.

19 (Direct testimony of Robert L. Reber on Limerick

20 Ecology Action Offsite Emergency Planning Contentions and

21 Deferred and Respecified Offsite Emergency Planning Contentions

(~) 22 and the professional qualifications of Robert L. Reber is
V

23 inserted into .the record at this point in the proceedings.)

XXXXXXXX 24 (INSERT)
t 4.-Feene n ponm, Inc.

25
,
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of )

O >
Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352

) 50-353
(Limerick Generating Station, )

Units 1 and 2)

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT L. REBER
ON LIMERICK BCOLOGY ACTION
OFFSITE EMERGENCY PLANNING

CONTENTIONS

Introduction
.

The purpose of this testimony is to respond to

Limerick Ecology Action (LEA) offsite emergency planning.

contentions related to Berks County. A copy of the

\- ' professional qualifica tions of Robert L. Reber is attached -

to this testimony.

LEA-12
.-

In Berks County, it is not anticipated that the

availability of sufficient school staff and teachers will

be a problem in either of the two school districts with

students / buildings in the plume EPZ. Dr. Mainello, Supt.

of the Daniel Boone School District has made a personal

survey of his staff and teachers and assures us that he.O will have more than adequate coverage for students from the.

Amity Elementary Center, the only school in the district

1

I

N.
k
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.

within the EPZ. I am- not aware of any survey in the

Boyertown Area School District, but the school

administration does not foresee a problem. It should be

() noted that normal classroom student / teacher ratios would

not be needed since school plans call for assembling

students in congregate care areas.
.

-
.

. LEA-13

Sample plan formats for emergency response plan for -

day care centers, group care homes, pre-school operations,

and nurseries have been distributed to all identified

facilities within the Limerick plume EPZ in Berks County.

Sample plans included. names, addresses, and phone numbers

() of the county coordinator and municipal coordinators and
~

instructions to ask them for any assisthnce they require to'
c

complete the plan. Municipal coordinators were also

informed. All these facilities are part of the municipal

notification plan.
....

The identified facilities are:
.

i

Boyertown Head Start Center -

! Lincoln Special Education Building
'

Boyectown, Pennsylvania

i Captain Kidd's Pre-school Learning Center
c/o Good Shepherd United Church of Christ

,

,

Boyertown, Pennsylvania
,

.

i

*St. John's Lutheran Church
| Boyertown, Pennsylvania
I

:
y

. _ _ . . _ . - , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ , - ~ , , - --
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St. Columbkill's Church
Boyertown, Pennsylvaniai

*

Hickory Dickory Dock*

Stowe, Pennsylvania (with campus in Amity Twp. , Berks
County)

St. Paul's Christian Pre-schcol
Amityville, Pennsylvania

(The Carol D. Shea Group Day Care Home is incorrectly
,

listed in Berks County. Gilbertsville is in Montgomery

County.) *

LEA-14 (a) *

The Berks County RERP, Draft 6, October 1984, and the

School District RERP's bot,h call for the evacuation of all

() s tude'n ts in one lift. There will be- no multiple trips-
'

required because there is no shortage of equipment.

Sufficient buses are pre-assigned and there exists a

considerable unassigned reserve. Since the move will be

made in one lift, bus drivers, teachers and staff are not' ~
.

classed as " emergency workers." In the u611kely event they

are needed, there is a reserve of,100 units of Dosimetry-KI4

in the Berks County EOC stock.

LEA-14 (b)

School bus drivers, reachers and school staffs have
.

,

all been offered training and training is being offered on1

'

i
a . continuing basis. All groups are being urged to take

advantage of -this training.

''.-

\
- . - . _ _ - . . - - - . - - - . . - _ _ .---- --- - -_
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To date we have. trained in Berks County:

School Administrators 15

{} School Faculty and Staff 495

Bus Drivers 48

LEA-22
.

Training has been offered several times to farmers in

the EPZ in Berks County. This is basic training using the

actual equipment to be issued. So far a total of 25

farmers have taken advantage of this training. The list of

farmers was . identified through the office of the USDA

County Agent'. Training in the use.of dosimetry will be

provided at the time of issuance by the USDA Agent and the
,

_

County Radiological Office. The USDA lists 100 farmers in
i

the EPZ in Berks County. There are 100 units of

Dosimetry-KI assigned for farmers as shown in ANNEX M,

Appendix M-4, page M-4-1 of the Berks County RERP, Draft 6
_

Dctober 1984.

LEA-26
,

The procedure for notification and mobilization of

staergency personnel is covered in ANNEX C of the Berks

[]} County RERP Draft 6, October 1984 and also in the municipal

plans in detail. A computerized RECALL system, now being

installed, can notify all county responsible

.

'i

k
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.

4

individuals / organizations on a 24-hour basis via 4

telephone lines simultaneously.

.

LEA-28(b)
()

The Berks Coun y RERP, Draft 6, October 1984 ANNEX-K,

page K-3-1 states "a current list of wrecker / tow operators

is maintained on file in the Berks County Communications

Center." This facility is fully staffed 24 hours per day,

7 days per week and dispatching wreckers / tow - trucks is a

routine operation. If one is not available, another is
,

called. There has never been a shortage of resources.

ANNEX-K, page K-3-1 also contains a list of service

stations / operators who have agreed to stay open or open in

. emergencies. , They have all furnished 24 hour telephone
,

; numbers for contact. There is no.. requirement for written.
-

,

t .

agreements.

'
. . . . .

.

O

g

i

1 -

I
!
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PROFESSICNAL QUALIFICATICNS*

.

;

.

ROSET.T L. REBER

.

>= the oirector or the serx couatv ==erseacr sea se at ase,cr 1 weve de aO
responsible for emergency response planning and the coordination of all emergency

response within the county. I am also responsible for the training of local co-
-

t ..

ordinators, special gro m such as firemen in hazardous materials handling, radi-'

.
,

Etion monitors,' and emergency dedical 'Wcians.

.
-

,

Prior to beccming Director, I was Administrative Assistant to the former

director f6R two years, and as a volunteer, the 'oerations officer for six years.

I am a graduate' of the Nycmissing Polytechnic Institute, Pennsylvania State

University and the Army Comnand and General Staff College.

My military career consisted of six (6) years active duty during World War

II and twenty-nine (29) years of continuous active Reserve duty. I retired from'

military service in 1975 as a Colonel.
.

.

. .

Prior to my retirement in 1976, I was employed for thiby-five (35) years in
_

. :
the specialized steel industry, lastly as Marketing Manager.

,

.

I am a native of Berks County and ncw reside in Reading, Pe:msylvania.
*

.

.

.

.
4

b .

'

O.
.

.

.

.
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atanic Safety and Licensing Board )

In the Matter of )
.

)
Philadelphia Electric Campany ) Docket Nos. 50-352, 50-353

) |
'

(Limerick Generating Station, )
Unit s 1 and 2) )

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT L. REBER
ON LIMERICK ECOLOGY ACTION

DEFERRED AND RE SPECIFIED.0FFSITE EMERGENCY PLANNING CONTENTIONS

Introduction
.

The purpose of this testimony is to respond to Limerick Ecology

Action (LEA) offsite emergency planning contentions admitted pursuant

to the Licensing Board's Order dated October 26, 1984 relating to

Berks' County.
,

, -

.

LEA-1

The Risk Ccunties, Municipalities, School Districts, and
Institutions haven't promulgated or adopted final
radiological emergency response plans, nor have they approved
and adopted plans drawn -up for them by Energy Consultants, Inc. ,
a Harrisburg firm hired by Philadelphia Electric Company.
There is no reasonable assurance that the present state of
planning is predictive of finsi approval, or that the plans
are capable of being implemented.'

1. The Berks County Radiological Emergency Response Plan (RERP) for
,

the Limerick Generating Station has not been approved by the County

Comunissioners because it has not yet been completed and submitted for

approval. There is no reason to believe that it will not be accepted
:O

and approved when it is submitted by the Director of the County Emergency
;

Management Agency and the Director recommends approval.
,

i

l

1

- - - - - , , , , , ~ - - - - - - - , - -, , - - - - , - - - - - - - - - - , -
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LEA-2

The unadopted RERP's fail to provide reasonable assurance that
each principal response organization has sufficient staff to
respond to and to augment its initial response on a 24-hour
continual ba sis, or that the assigned staff can respond in a1

i prompt manner in case of a radiological emergency at Limerick.

2. 3erks County municipalities continue to recruit personnel to staff

their Emergency Operations Ce ters (EOC) and are making progress. Asn

of November 20, 1984, municipal deficiencies are as follows:
.

' t ; t r.c.ig. Deputy-Coordina tor-

Boyertown: Deputy Transport Officer
Douglas Townships . none
Earl Townships none
Gotebrookdale-Townships - - Deputy-Radiological 0fficer

,

Washington Townships none
Union Township Transportation Officer

Deputy Transportation Officer

i Deputy Communications Officer
Deputy Radiological Officer
Deputy Fire / Rescue Officer-

Deputy Police Service Officer
'

O =^c== o ,erators e f nished er the oo tv a d are oot t or the.

municipal staff. All municipalities are contiming'to recruit and

train staff personnel.

LEA-5.

i

The Emergency Response Organizations (including federal, state,
and loc.11 governments and support or8anizations) have failed to
fully document the existence of appropriate letters of agreement
with support organizations and agencies. Thus, there is no
reasonable assurance that the emergency plans can be implemented..

3. Berks County RERP, Draf t 6, October 1984 Annex T contains copies of

agreements with all the bus providers. Ambulances, public service
1

Iorganizations do not require written agreements. '

4. Berks County RERP, Draft 6, Annex T contains letters of agreement

*
with RACES organization.

i .

:

!
,

t

,. --,y, , . . ., _ , ___,,_-_____,,..,____,._._,..____--.,,___...__r,__.,___,_,,.,,,_._,_m_ .,-,__.,,__,_,__._.,__._r _ . - _ . .-
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1 MS. FERKIN: The witness is tendered for
2 cross-examination.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Now in accordance with
4 the agreements that were reached yesterday, Mr. Reber's

5 testimony will have the following time frames applied for
6 cross-examination. LEA will have an hour and a half, the

7 applicant will have~one hour, staff will have 30 minutes,
8 FEMA will have 30 minutes and redirect will be 30 minutes.
9 All right. Ms. Zitzer, you have an hour and a half

10 beginning now.

11 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

I2 CROSS-EXAMINATION

hCCX, 13 BY M'S. ZITZER: -
*

-

'

14 g Gooil morning, Mr. Reber. I would like to start

15 with your testmony on the admitted contentions which begin i

16 with LEA contention 12 relating to school staffing.
17 You state in your testiony that Dr. Mainello, the

18 superintendent at the Daniel Boone School District, has made
19 a personal survey of his teachers and staff. Specifically with

20 regard to the staffing needs at the Amity Elementary Center,
21 how many students are enrolled and attend the scnool at the

} 22 Amith Elementary Center?

23 A. I am not sure of that number at this time.
24 4 Are you aware of the numbers of teachers that

Aca-Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25 Dr. Mainello identified as a result of his survey of his school
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I staff?

2 A No, not as to the exact number.

3 G Did he provide you any specifics with regard to the
/ )
\_J

4 nature of the personal survey that you say he conducted in

5 your direct testimony?

6 A Not specific numbers and I did not ask him for the

7 specific numbers.

8 4 With regard to the Boyertown School District,

9 you say that you are not aware of whether or not there has

10 been any survey of school personnel. Do you know whether

11 or not the administration intends to conduct such a survey

12 of school staff?

() 13 A No, I do not. '
'* *

*

.

14 0 You state that the school administration does not,

15 foresee a staffing problem. Who are you referring to when
i

16 you use the phrase school administration?

17 A My discussions were with the person appointed by

18 the school administration by the superintendent to head up

19 their response effort to an incident at Limerick. That is

20 wnere my discussions took place.

21 G What is the name of that individual?

() 22 A Ruth -- I am not sure of the name. I think it j

l
23 is Ruth West.

24 4 All right.
A -Faswas neponm. inc.

25 A She is the principal of the Colebrookdale Eementary

|

|
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1 School, but she is also acting for the administration.

2 g Do you know whether or not the issues relating

3 to the adequacy of school staff and transportation needs

' 4 for the Boyertown School-District have come before the

5 school board of the Boyertown School District?

6 A Are you talking about the plan itself?

7 0 I want to limit it to the issues that are covered
8 by the contentions which are the sufficiency of staff and

9 transportation. My question relates to your testimony where
10 you say the administration doesn't foresee a problem. My

11 question is, do you know what matters have been presented

12 to the School Board for their review?

() . 13 A No , 'I do'*no t .'* *

14 0 I have some additional questions along that line

15 but I do believe they do more appropriately apply to LEA-1
16 so I will come to that. I anticipated an objection coming.

17 Do you know whether or not Dr. Mainello has

18 presented any information to the School Board of the Daniel.

19 Boone School District regarding the sufficiency of school staff

20 and transportation that would be required to implement the

21 Daniel Boone. School District evacuation plan?

(} 22 A I don't know whether he has presented that particular

23 issue to the school board, no.

24 0 Could you describe the nature of your working
m nepo,mes,Inc.

25 relationship with the superintendent in the Daniel Boone
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I School District and the Boyertown School District?

2
A. Let's see, the Daniel Boone School District, we have

3 had a close working relationship going back on about two years
v

4 wnen we first started working on the Limerick RERP plan.

5 We introduced Dr. Mainello first to the possible potential

6 problem areas, what we intended to do in developing the plan.

7 We discussed with him the format for a school plan, the

8 things that should be in the plan. We helped him at various

9 times in developing his plan. I would say over the years

10 I have had personal discussions with Dr. Mainello at least

II
half a dozen times and with other people or with groups

12 maybe a dozen times.

I') '

Q 13- Our working relationship has been pretty _close.

14 We have also had numerous telephone conversations.

15 My relationship with the Boyertown School District

16 has not been so close although we have'been.. working with Ruth

17 over the past year. I guess we have met with her at least

18 six times and in groups perhaps that many times again.
I9 0, In the course of any of the conversations or meetings

20 which you have just referred to, have either of the school

21 superintendents or the emergency coordinators that have been

) 22 designated that you have been working with indicated to you
23 the nature of any discussions that had taken place at schoo.1

24 board meetings with regard to the development of the radiological
Ace-Fettoral Reporters, Inc.

25 emergency response plan?

-

_. . -. _ -. - _ - _ - -.
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I A No, they haven't.

2 g Have any individual school board members from

3 either the Daniel Boone School District or the Boyertown
4 Area School District expressed any concerns to you or to your

5 staff regarding issues relating to the sufficiency of staff

6 and transportation to implement their plan?

7 A No, ma.'.am, they have not.

8 g Do you whether or not there is any kind of a

9 schedule anticipated by either of those school districts

10 for presentation of the most current draft of the school

11 district plans for consideration for review and adoption by
12 the respective school boards?

}. 13 A To the best of my knowledge both school districts

~
14 intend to present their plans to their boards in the month

15 of February.

16 G Who provided you with that information?

17 A In the case of Boyertown, the disaster. coordinator
'

18 and in the case of Daniel Boone, Dr. Mainello.

19 0 When you were provided that information specifically

20 what did they inform you would be presented at the February

21 meeting?

(~) 22 A They gave me no details just that they were going to
V

23 present the plan.

24 g Did they give you any indication when they would'

: Ase-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 anticipate approval by their respective school boards?

_ - . _ - . _ _ - _ . __ ._ _ _ _
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1 A No, ' they did not.

2 g Did they make any representation to you -- strike

3 that. I would like to now move through your testimony and I

4 am going to try to follow it in order if possible. Contention

5 JLEA-13 refers to emergency response plans for daycare facilitie n

6 and in your first sentence you say that sample plan formats

7 have been distributed to all identified facilities within the
8 Limerick plume EPZ in Berks County.

9 When you-use the term " sample plan formats," what

10 are you referring to?

-11 A Well, the sample plan format that was developed by

12 I believe it was the Department of Welfare and PEMA.

" *
13 .G Would* that be . correctly characterized as a model

*
*

*
*

-
. .

14 radiological emergency response plan? '

15 A Yes.

16 g I bnlieve that has been received into evidence.

17 I don't feel a need to show that to the witness at this time.

18 I would like to inquire when you say that this information has

19 been distributed to all identified facilities, I would like to

20 know what process you used to identify the facilities located

21 in Berks County?

l ) 22 A First of all we used a list which was furnished to

23 us by these people from ECI and we discussed with them at some

24 length where they got their information, that is the combing
A ra mesi n po,we.,Inc.

25 of the telephone books, the calling of all the churches we
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I could find in Berks County and so forth.

2 MS. ZITZER: On second thought I would like to

3 verify that we are speaking about the same model plan. I

O
4 aave a copy of it to provide to the witness. I don't have

5 the Applicant's exhibit number.

6 MS. FERKIN: .It is E-63.
.

7 MS. ZITZER: E-63. I would like to show this

8 to counsel and to the witness just to verify we are talking
9 about the same model plan.

10 (Above-referenced document shown to the parties
11 and.to the witness by the representative from LEA.)

END#4 12

(:) . ia
-

- -

.

14
.

15

|

16

i7
,

18

19

20

21

'~
N.T 22J

23

24
Ase-Federd neporters, Inc.

25
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REE
T::k2 5 I JUDGE HOYT: Which plan is this?
Pcg3 1

2 MS. ZITZER: Applicant's Exhibit E-36.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you.g
O

4 (Pause.)

5 BY MS. ZITZER:

6 O Mr. Reber, have you had an opportunity to
'

7 review the document which I handed to you which we have

8 marked as Applicant's Exhibit E-63?

9 A Yes, ma'am.

10 0 In your testimony where you refer to sample plan

U
format for emergency response plans for caycare centers,

12 group care homes, preschool operations, and nursuries, is that

' .I 3 the document that you were referring to?
' '*

'

Id A It' appears to be.
15 0 Are there any other sample plan formats that

16 have been utilized in Berks County for these types of

I7 facilities?

18 A No, not that I am aware of.

I'
Q You list in your testimony a number of facilities

20 that you say have been identified, and that I believe,

21 according to your testimony, have received that model plan

A 22t. ) which has been identified as Applicant's Exhibit E-63.

23 A Yes, ma'am.

2#
Q Is that correct? 4

Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes, ma'am.

. - . - .- - .. . _. - - - .. .. . --.
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I
Q Do you recall how recently that model plan would

2 have been transmitted to these facilities approximately?

A I am trying to remember now. I think iti was in

4 October.

5 Q Do you recall whether they were transmitted to

6 the facilities by your office as opposed to some other

7 entity?

8 A Yes, by letter from my office.

9 Q And upon receipt by the directors of the

10 identified facilities of the model plan, was there any

U
conversations or contact with your office regarding

12 the information that had been provided?

V 13 MR. RADER: I believe the witness w'as trying to.

I# finish the answer to the last question and was checking

15 through his notes, I believe, for the particular

16 correspondence.

I7 If he could finish that answer . . . .

I

18 P.S . ZITZER: Certainly.

THE WITNESS: Looking for a copy of my letter of
,

20 transmittal on the sample plans to see if I had an

2I exact date, but I do not have one.

( 22 BY MS. ZITZER:

23 0 october is sufficient for my purposes. I am

24
satisfied if that is your recollection.

Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
My question is, upon having received that

1

|

- _. . . _. . . -. .-
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I information, are you aware of whether or not there has

2 been any contact or communication with your staff or

3 your office by the directors of the facilities that are

O
4 identified in your testimony?

5 A No. There has been no contact directly to my

0 office. I am aware of several contacts with municipal

7 coordinators as they were instructed to do in my letter

8 of transmittal.

9 They were told to contact the local coordinators

10 if they needed help or guidance in putting the plans
II together.

I2 Q Can you be more specific with the nature of

ny 13 the information that you are aware of regarding the.i

!
.

,

IN
'

contact that hhs taken place between the facility directors

15 and the municipal coordinators?

16>

A ; No, I have no details.

17 Q Do you k'now which facilities are involved?
18 A I am pretty sure one was Amity Township

I' Q Would that be St. Paul's Christian Preschool
;

'

20 in Amityville? *

.

21 A Probably, yes.

O 22 o oe vou have any direct know1edee whether any of
23 the facility directors have requested assistance in

24 coordinating transportation arrangements for their facilities?:
weens n ,=., sae.

25 A No, I have no direct knowledge.

t
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I
Q Do you have any direct knowledge regarding the

2 progress that has been made by any of these facilities

3 since they have received the model plan in developing

4 a workable plan for their particular facility?

5 'A No, ma'am. I have no direct knowledge.

'
O Upon completion of a plan, a radiological

7 emergency plan, by the directors of these facilities,

8 whose responsibility would it be to review the completed

9 plan to insure that it is a workable plan?

10 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the question

II as leading. It suggests to the witness that there is, in fact,j

12 a responsibility for someone to review the plans for.

e ..

v 13
~

content to dete'rming something or other. -

MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, if these children-

15 are to be protected, I would assume that the Berks

16 County Emergency Coordinator would certainly have an

I7 opinion as to whose responsibility it is to insure that the

18 plans are developed and that they are adequate.

I' I certainly think he is capable of answering4

20 the question.

2I MR. RADER: On the contrary, Mr. Hippert

22
- testified yesterday that any review by the coordinators

23 would be for the limited purpose of seeing that the blanks

had been filled in and would not be for the purpose
, ,

25 of reviewing the plan for its substance and content for the

_ _ _ _ _-
-- , - - _ _ _ _ . _ _ - _ ,
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I simple reason that the content had already been determined
2 in the plan format by the Pennsylvania Department of
3 Public Welfare and Department of Education which, in fact,

4 had drafted the plan.

5 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor --

0 JUDGE HbYT: Within that limitation, Miss Zitzer,

7 if you would like to rephrase your question, we will

8 permit it to be asked.

9 BY MS. ZITZER:

10 Q Mr. Reber, are you aware of whether or not

II anyone is responsible to review a completed radiological
|

12 plan for a daycare facility to d.etermine that it is

OV 13 workable? .

Id A No. I am not aware of any responsibility fixed -

15 for review of those plans.

16
Q Does the municipal emergency coordinator

17 have any responsibility to insure that necessary

18 emergency response measures can be implemented for these

l' types of facilities located within their political
i

20 jurisdiction?

2I A I don't think I quite understand. Would you

O '

g 22 repeat that, please?

23 Q Certainly.

Does a municipality have any responsibility
,

25 to insure that any necessary protective measures can be
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l
I implemented for a daycare, nursery, or preschool facility '

2 located within its jurisdiction?

3 A Not to insure anymore than his responsibility

i") 4 is for the general population or the rest of the population

5 in his municipality. They are part of his notification

6 procedure.

7 Q Are you aware of whether or not the county

8 will undertake any measures to determine whether or not

9 daycare facilities have completed radiological

10 emergency response plans for their facilities?

II A No.

12 Q Are you aware of whether or not any of'the

'

13 municipa'lities in Berks County where such facilities are -

14' located will undertake such a review to determine that

IS radiological emergency response plans have been completed
i

I6 for facilities located within their jurisdiction?

I7 MS. FERKIN: Objection. I think that was i

18 already asked and answered. .

I' MS. ZITZER: I think it is a slightly different

20 question. I am simply trying to determine if there have

21 been any conversations with any emergency management

O 22 coora1=etor reserat=9 err re ther =1 ae mexe e9

23 insure that necessary --

2d JUDGE HOYT: We will overrule your objection,
Aes Feder) Reporters, Inc.

25 Miss Ferkin. I am not certain whether it was asked or
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I answered either.

2 BY MS. ZITZER:

3 Q Do you understand my question, Mr. Reber?

O '

4 A Would you repeat it, please?

5 O Certainly.

6 Do you have any direct knowledge whether or

7 not any municipal emergency coordinators in Berks

8 County will undertake any kind of a review or

9 initiate any discussions with daycare facility directors

10 to determine that radiological emergency resonse plans have

' been completed?

12 A I have no direct knowledge.
,

13 - Do you think that is something that the municipalg.

I4 eergency coordinators should consider doing?

15 A Do I think it is something they should be doing?

16 0 Yes, sir.

I7 A I think it would be desirable.

18 O Thank you.

I' Why do you think it would be desirable?

20 A Well, it is part of their overall responsibility.

21 They are responsible for the citizens in their municipality.;

O 22 This is a gere of their municiva11tv.'

23 It is an important part of their municipality.

24 I think they should treat it as an important part of it,
Ame-Fokeel Reporters, Inc.

25 that they should want to participate in that part of the

.- - _--. - . _ . _ - . . - - - __- -
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I planning.

2
Q Moving on to contention 14, you indicate that

3

(n to date in Berks County there have been 15 school
J

4 administrators trained, 495 school staff.and faculty,
5 and 49 bus drivers.

* Have you found that part of your testimony?

7 A Yes, ma'am.

8 Q Can you inform us what school districts those

9 figures represent, if you are able to provide that?

10 A It is a combination of both school districts,

II both Boyertown and Daniel Boone.
.

12 ,O The 48 bus drivers, are they employees of

O. '

v 13
the school districts or are they employees of a private

*

,

Id '

bus company?

15 A Again, some of them are school district employees; ,

I0
others are contract bus drivers. 4

I7 Q Can you prcvide us the name of the contract

18 bus companies involved?

II A There are two principal contractors for the

20 Daniel Boone School District. There is only one school

21 involved, Amityville'. That is J. Rhodes. And for

Og 22
the Boyertown School District it is Quigley.

23 Q Is it your testimony that you don't have any

24 information with you today that would allow you to provide
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
us a more specific breakdown with regard to which bus

L
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I companies or school districts those 48 bus drivers would

2 be providing service for that have been trained?

3 A No, ma'am. I do not have that breakdown. This

O ,
was the total number of bus drivers trained.

3 Q Do the figures regarding the school administrators

6 and school faculty and staff that have been trained

7 represent individuals from both school districts?

8 A Yes, ma'am.

9 Q Have you personally attended any of the training

10 sessions?

A Yes, ma'am.

12
O What training sessions have you attended?

- O) 13( A For school ~ faculty and staff, s'everal of tihem.*

Id
Q Are you familiar, based on your attendance

15 at these sessions which you just referred to, with the

16 information provided at the training sessions regarding

I7 the role and responsibility of school staff in the

18 event of a radiological emergency?

I' A Yea.

20
Q Who conducted the training sessions which you

21 attended?

( 22 A They were instructors from Energy Consultants.

23 0 Do you believe that the training sessions which

2
you attended provided sufficient information to the

, ,

25 school staff in attendance so that they understood their
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I responsibility in the event of a radiological emergency?
2 A I think so.

3

;O Were there any questions following the presentationQ

4 that was made by Energy Consultants regarding the

5 specific nature of the teachers' responsibility?

8 A You mean questions from the staff and faculty?

7 Q Yes.

8 A- Yes. Yes.
t>

9 Q What was the nature of the questions that were
,

10 asked?

II A I can't remember the individual questions. It
.

12 varied from session to session.
13

'

;, In some sessions there were quite a few questions;

i Id in others, there were very few. But they were all answered.

15 0 Do you believe that sufficient information

16 was provided at the training sessions to insure that

17 school staff would understand their responsibility in the:

|

18
| event that sheltering was ordered as a protective measure?

I' A I think so.
*

i

i 20 Q Do you specifically recall what information was

21 provided at the training sessions you attended?

22 A No, ma'am. That was quite awhile ago.

23'

0 What is the basis for your opinion that based on the

j 24 presentation, sufficient information was provided to school
, Ase Feestel Rose,ters, Inc.;

25 staff regarding their responsibility in a sheltering scenario?
>

_ _ _ - - - - - _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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I A Well, as I stated, I don't remember specifically

2 what was said or what the questions were asked, but I
3

O! remember leaving the sessions feeling that the subject was
4 adequately covered, that the people had gotten the information
5 that was needed, and that based on that information they
6 could do the job.

7 I was satisfied when I left. <

8 Q How were you able to determine that based on

9 having received that information that the school staff

10 involved were able to do the job?
II A That was my feeling. I did not ask questions

12 of them individually or conduct a survey or anything
,

() 13 like that, but I did attend, and that.was hty feeling. * '

Id Q Do you know whether or not there was any post survey-

15 taken after the training session to determine what ;

16 infornation had been learned by the school staff or anything
I7 relating to a determination of their willingness to

18 participate?

I9 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the

20 question. I assume Miss Zitzer meant a post training
21 survey. I believe she said a post survey, which I think

(N) is a little confusing.22

23 MS. ZITZER: I. appreciate the clarification.

24 BY MS. ZITZER:
Ase Federal Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 Q Do you understand-my question?

- _ _ - - _ - _ - _ _ - - _ _ . _ _ _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _- - - _ - _ - . - _ - _ - _ _ - _ _ - . _ - _ _ _ .
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s

I A Yes, I think so. I am not aware of any formal

2 survey after the training.

3q Q Do you recall how recently any of the training *

V
4 sessions which you attended have taken place?

5 A The last ones I attended were back in October

END 5 6 and early November.

7
i

8

9

10

11

12
'

.O
'

-
- -

,, -
.

.

.
. .

,

14
*

-

15

,

16

*

17

18

19

20

21

( 22

23

24
Ar*4axestal Repeeters, Inc.

25

6

-
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I Q Do you believe that sufficient drivers have

2 been identified to insure that they will be available in

3n the event they are required to transport school students?
V

4 MR. RADER: I object to that question as being

5 beyond the scope of the admitted contentions for Berks

0 County. My recollection is that for Berks County,

7 there is no contention related to bus driver availability
8 which is the subpart of bus availability under LEA
9 Contention 11 which is inapplicable to Berks County.

10 MS. FERKIN: Commonwealth joins in the company's
' objection on that point.
I2 JUDGE H0YT: Miss Zitzer, can you relate it

'

- 13
~

to the proposed contention n the limited area covered
.

Id by Berks County?

15 MS. ZITZER: Yes, I can. !

16
Contention 14 deals with the sufficiency of

|
I7 training to determine that there will be aufficient school !

18 staff bus drivers to carry out their responsibilities.

19 And certainly, LEA 1 which applies to'the workability of
20 school district plans, I believe would be an appropriate
21 contention under which to explore that there is sufficient

_

22 resources identified to insure that the plans can be

23 impicmented.

24
I didn't intend to ask any other questions other

AeFederal Reporters, Inc.

25 than that one, and I believe, because of the limited nature

m
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1 of my inquiry, that it would be appropriate under those

2 two contentions.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Is the objection still standing?

O 4 MR. RADER: Yes.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Ferkin?

6 MS. FERKIN: Yes.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Objection sustained.

8 (Pause.)

9 BY MS. ZITZER:

10 Q Moving on to LEA Contention 22 in your direct

11 testimony, you say that training has been offered several

12 times to farmers in the EPZ and Berks County.

() 13 Who has offered the, training that you are

14 referring to?

15 A Who has offered the training?

16 We have offered the training.

17 Q When you say "we," are you referring to Berks

18 County?

19 A Yes, the Berks County Emergency Management Agency.

20 The letters announcing the training went out from my office.
,

21 Q And I believe you indicate that so far a total

() 22 of 25 farmers have taken advantage or this training?

23 A Yes, ma'am.

24 0 When were the training sessions that have been
A e Fesses nes.r w e,Inc.

25 conducted held, to the best of your recollection?
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mmm3 I You can give me an approximate date,1f you recall.

2 A Again, to the best of my recollection, would be

3 back in October.

4 Q Okay.

5 The 25 farmers that attended the training session,

6 was that all in one session, or were there a series of them.

7 A That was one session.

8 0 Has more than one session been held to date?

9 A Yes, there were two sessions held.

10 Q Do you recall when the other session was held,

' approximately?

12 A No, ma'am, I couldn't give you the date.
*

) 13 Q ,The " figure of 25 farmers that have taken advantage
Id of the training, that figure would apply to the total' number

15 of attendees at both training sessions?
,

16 A Yes, ma'am.

I7 Q You state that the farmers have been identified

18 through a list -- strike that -- from the USDA county agency.

I' Has any effort been made to ensure whether or

20 not there.are other persons that would be considered farmers

21 in the event of a radiological emergency, who might seek

(] reentry to the emergency planning zone, which might not22

23 be included on the USDA list?
,

2# MR. RADER: I object to the question as without
A.Fase,3 n porw,3, Inc.

25 foundation, unless Ms. Zitzer identifies what other sources

-
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I she is referring to, which should have been consulted.

2 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe that would be

3 the witness' prerogative to indicate whether or not he has

O.
4 available tc him other sources --

5 JUDGE HOYT: First inquire if he has that informa-

6 tion and knows-those resources.

7 The objection is sustained.

8 BY MS. ZITZER:

9 Q Mr. Reber, does the County have any other

10 information available to it, other than the USDA list, to

II identify persons who might be classified as farmers, who

12 might want to regain reentry to the emergency planning zon'e,

O.

O *I3 in the' event of a radiological emergency at Limerick?*

.

I4 A No. We depended on the list developed by the
~

15 USDA Director, which we believed was current. We keep a

16 pretty comprehensive list and they are in contact with these

I7 people all of the time. And we believe that that was the

18 best resource list we could use to identify farmers.

I9
We identified a total of 100 in the'Berks County

20 portion of the EPZ, and we did contact all of those people.

21 Q In the event of a radiological emergency where

O 22 farmers miehe want to reeain reenerv to the emereency

23 planning zone, would access be denied to any farmers not on

24
the USDA list, as identified by your office?

A Fanns n co,wes inc.

25
A No, ma'am. If the farmers can identify themselves,
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I and have a legitimate reason to go back into the EPZ, he

2 would be eligible to get a permit to go back into the EPZ.

3(3 Q What would you consider a reasonable procedure
V

4 for a farmer to identify himself under such circumstances?

5 A How would I identify them?

6 Well, first of all by their address, their

7 location, the fact that they are owning land, that they

8 have livestock, some demonstrated need to go back in there to

9 feed livestock. Or, take care of livestock. Something like

10 that.
.

II
I would be inclined to take their word for it.

12 0 .Is the definition of farmer that is being used,
-

-
u -

.\- 13 in any way restrictive to, say, exclude people who might <

. .

,

Id have horses or poultry?

15 A To horses or poultry? No. We have a lot of i

16 cattle, we have sheep, we have all sorts of livestock.
.

I7 Q But your definition of farmer would not in any

18 way exclude persons who had, say, horses or poultry to

" tend to?

20 A No.

2I
Q Are you aware of whether or not the USDA list of-

p
k/ 22 100 farmers in Berks County contains those types of

23 individuals?.

24
A Contains people who raise horses or -- no, w., ,

25
don't think the list excludes anyone for reasons such as that.

-
1

__ _
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I Q Are you aware of what definition the USDA list

2 applies to the term farmers?

3 A Well, I think the USDA list is all inclusive. It

4 includes people who have seed crops and dry crops and so

5 forth, as well as people who have livestock.

6 Q And to the best of your knowledge it would

7 include those who raise horses?

8 A Oh, sure.

9 Q Will any kind of follcwup training be offered

10 on a continual basis to farmers?

II A The training is being offered on a continuing

12 basis to farmers, yes.

(.[3
(

-

In. fact, we are preparing a letter just to th'at,

-
.

13

Id now, to go out to farmers again', offering training.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, when you reach a point

16 wir.re you have completed your questions regarding the farmer,

I7 would you let me know?

18 We are going to take a brief recess at that point.

I9 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

20 BY MS. ZITZER:

21 'O Have you reviewed, or,been provided with a copy

k._m) 22
/

of any brochures that might be made available to you to

23 distribute to farmers to provide them with more information?

A Exclusively to farmers?
Am-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25
Q Yes.

!
|

l

- - . . - . . _.-- - - , ,
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I A No, ma'am.

2 Q Would you want to have input into the content

3g of such a brochure if it were developed?

4 MR. RADER: I object to that question as beyond

5 the scope of this contention.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. That is sustainable, Ms. Zitzer.
,

7 MS. ZITZER: We would consider it part of the

8 training program.
5

9' JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, the objection is sustained.

10
j BY MS. ZITZER:

II Q Other than instructing the farmers in the use

, h12
of dosimetry, is anything else covered in the training

Os '<

.V 13 sessions which the County h's conducted?a.

-
.

Id A That was principally the use of the dosimetry.

15 It was hands-on training with dosimetry.

16 It was principally for their own protection when.

I7 they reentered the EPZ.

18 Q to the best of your knowledge, was any information

," provided with regard to protective measures to take for the

20 protection of animals?

2IA A Not-in our training.

22
Q .. To the best of your knowledge then, was there

23 any information provided regarding ventilation procedures

24 in the event that animals are sheltered for an extende'd
Am-resersi neporie,3, inc.

25 period of time?

_
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I MR. RADER: I object to that again as beyond the

2 scope of the contention, if I heard the question right

3e relating to sheltering of animals, protecting of animals.

4 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, that information is

5 covered in a brochure which is part of the training program.

6 It has been discussed, I believe, extensively in relation to

7 this contention.

8 JUDGE HOYT: I don't recall that it was discussed

9 extensively, Ms. Zitzer.

10 I will overrule the objection because -- I will

II overrule,the objection. That's all.

12 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.. ,p -
.

. .

13~

JUDGE HOYT: You may answer the question, sir.

I4 THE WITNESS: I am sorry, wouldyou repeat it?

15 MS. ZITZER: Certainly. j

16 BY MS. ZITZER:

17 Q To the best of your knowledge, did the training

18 sessions offered by Berks County cover any procedures to be

I' used by the farmers in the event that animals were sheltered

20 for an extended period of time?

21 I am specifically referring to ventilation

22 procedures?

23 A I can't anser that. I don't know.

24
Q Your testimony indicates that there have been 100

wedersi neponm, Inc. t

25 units of dosimetry and KI assigned for farmers. And you

o
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I also have indicated that the USDA list for farmers in Berks

2 County has identified 100 farmers,

3 Is that determination of the number of units tow

4 be available based on the assumption that there will only

5 be one farmer per farm needing dosimetry and KI?
,

6 A Yes, a number to generate the units of dosimetry

7 we might need was based on that.

8 However, that is not a rigid number. We have set

'9 aside initially 100 units of dosimetry for the number of

10 farmers we identified. Now we also have an additional reserve

II of units of dosimetry a the EOC.

12 O How many units of dosiretry do you have on reserve
' (3 -

.

'* V .13 a't the EOC?
'

*.

,

I4 ~

A An additional 100 units.
~

15 Q Is that for other emergency workers as well?

I0 A Right.

17 Q In the event that more than 100 units of dosimetry

18 and KI were needed for farmers,would there be any prioritiza-

I9 tion of the distribution of the potassium iodide and

20 dosimetry to other emergency workers above farmers?

2I MR. RADER: I object to the question as lacking

'l \v 22 foundation, in that there would be any need to establish

23 priorities.

24 The witness' testimony thus far is that there
Ass-Feierse Repormes, Inc.

25 .would be ample supplies for all needs.

~ . .-- . .. .. . . . _ - . . . - - - , --- . .- . -
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I JUDGE HOYT: The obj e ction is sustained.

2 BY MS. ZITZER:

3T Q Mr. Reber, do you envision any situation in the
(V

4 event of a radiological emergency, where 100 units might be

5 inadequate'for farmers with more than one worker per farm

6 that might want to reenter the emergency planning zone?

7 A It is possible, though I do not think it is likely.

8 MR. RADER: Could the witness repeat his answer.

9 I just didn't hear it, it-tailed off at the end.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Would you repeat it, please?

II ' THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am.

12 I said it is possible, I do not think it is
('' .

. . .
. ,''- 13

,
likely.

"Id MR. RADER: Thank you.

15 MS. ZITZER: This would be a good time for a break.

I0 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

I7 During the break, Ms. Zitzer, your time will be-

18 tolled.

end T6 - I' (Recess.)

20

21

I)
*

22

23

24
AmeJenersi neporem, Inc.

25
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JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order. Let
,

2
tne record reflect that all the parties to the hearing who

3 '

[} were present when the hearing recessed are again present
4

and that the witness has taken his place on the witness stand.
5

Mr. Reber, you had previously taken an oath here. I will

6
remind you that you are still under that oath. Ms. Zitzer,

7
you have 45 minutes and four seconds and running.

MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

9
BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

G Moving on to contention 26 of your prefiled
11

testimony you state that a computerized RECALL system now
12

being installed can notify all county responsible individuals
.O

' --
- -

,,.

or organizations on a.24-hour basis. Has that sys' tem been

14
installed yet?

15
A Yes. It has been installed. They are now in the

16
process of programming it.

17
G You are programming it. Okay. I would like to ask

18
you to turn in the Berks County Plan to Annex C, Appendix C-2

19
wnich is entitled, "Berks County Notification System."

20
A (Witness complying.)

-0 Specifically the page number on the bottom I would

II 22' 's ' like to start with is page C-2-1.

~

For the record, this is the Berks County Plan that

24
has been received into evidence as Applicant's Exhibit E-1., , ,,

25
A (Perusing document.)

C ._ , .__. _. ._ __. _ __ _ _-
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1 G Under the column " mode of notification," there are

2 letters indicating "t" for telephone, "p" for pager and "r"
3 for radio. My question is, does the "t" for telephone

/" N
'l 4 notification mode indicated starting with page C-2-1 refer

5 to the RECALL system?

6 A (Perusing document.)

7 G If you don't understand my question, I would be

8 happy to rephrase it.

9 A I understand the question. I am just going down

10 the list. That list includes the total notification list.
II To answer your question, part of it would be on the RECALL.

12 Part of it would not.

() 13 4 Is there,a backup system'for the RECALL system,
-

. .

14 either a backup computer or scme kind cf other backup system?

15 A No, ma'am.
,

16 G What is the RECALL system?

17 A I don't know if I can explain it. Technically,

18 it is a computer-based automatic dialing system whereby you
19 can program in a number of lists of names and telephone

20 numbers and the system will automatically call those numbers

21 and deliver a prerecorded message. The system is capable of

/'' 22V) storing numbers for use between the hours,.for instance, of

23 e%ght and four during the day and also during the hours of
24 four in the afternoon and eight the next morning. It will

; Ane-Federal Reporters, Inc.

23 also accept weekend hours.

- - - . -. - - - ..
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1 It calls those numbers in a sequence as it goes down

2 the list and i t will record a response, a coded response

which shows us that the person got the message and acknowledge3

4 tnat they got it and understood it. Any number that is not

5 answerea goes to the bottom of the list and is called again.
6 The system keeps calling the list of numbers until it gets a

7 response from all of them.

- 8 We can put what is it, eight or ten separate lists
9 into the system and set a priority on them. We wanted to call

10 this list first and then that list and then last list and so
11 on down the line and it '.iill do this automatically while we
12 are doing something else.

. -

(J~) 13 That is basically what it is.
,

.

.
~'

. . *

- 14 0 Who programs the messages that will be given out

15 to the people that the RECALL system contacts?
,

!
16 A I guess basically we will determine those messages.

-

17 We are working now with the people who are installing the.

18 sys em to determine those messages. That is an endless loop

19 tape. It is a ten, 15 or 20 second endless loop tape. It

20 keeps playing and as the numbers are answered, they hear this

21 prerecorded message from that tape. It doesn't matter whether

{~'s}
22 they get into the beginning or the middle or the end of it.

~

23 It just keeps repeating itself every ten or 15 seconds so you
24 will hear the complete message.

Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 G 'Have you yet determined what instructions will be

--_ . _ _ _ . _. __.
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1 provided at the various stages of alert?

2 A Well, we have determined that we are going to need

3 a variety, a number of them. For instance, on the list where
T'

4 I summon the EOC staff when I want them to report'to the EOC,

5 there will be one message on there which says we have an

6 incident in progress at the Limerick Generating Station, please
7 report to the EOC without delay.

8 That is one message in there.

9 We have another message for other instances and

10 for other organizations or for other people. It would be a

11 combination of lists and messages.

12 G Is there any particular reason why the RECALL system

() 13 is nd't being used for all of the notification calls that are ~

14 indicated with the letter "t" in appendix C-2 of_thh Berks

15 County Plan?

16 A Yes. For instance, Berks County Commissioners are

17 not going to get a recorded message. I am going to talk to

18 them. The police departments, they could be programmed into

-19 the message but they are better handled through the county

20 communication center and the radio. We can handle more

21 police departments at one time through a radio broadcast than,

.

'

~N 22 we would through a telephone RECALL system. The same is.true(J
23 with respect to the fire departments.

'
24 Municipal coordinators, we want to give_them a

m':1 Repo,ters, Inc.

25 .different type of message or a more detailed message. We have

L..-
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1

a semi-automatic dialing system we use in the EOC through our
2

municipal liason people. We want to handle that a little bit
3

differently.<'
k) 4m

The RECALL system, I understand when it is
5

completed, will do a wonderful job but it is not all things
6

to all people. It is not going to do everything for everybody.,

7
4 When Berks County participated in the exercise on

8

July 25th, to what extent was the notification system listed
9

in appendix C-2 contacted?

10
A To what extent was it contacted?

11
,

G Yes.

12
A It was completely contacted.

ID 13 ~
*

\/ ~ g Was the contact that was done at that' time d'one.-

*

14

by the RECALL system or was it done by some other means?
15

A It was not done by the RECALL system. That was i
16 I

not operational and..this.was:done manually and through the
17

semi-automatic dialing system in the EOC.
18

G How many individuals were involved in making
19

the telephone calls or completing the notification system
20

listed in appendix C-2 if-you recall during the July 25th
21

exercise?

'

MR. RADER: .I object to this as irrelevant. The
23

witness has testified that.the RECALL system is now being
24

me n.p.nm, ine, installed and is, in fact, the system which would be utilized
25

to notify individuals in the event of an actual emergency.
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I Therefore, the methodology that may have been used previously
2 manually is irrelevant at this point.

3 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I would like to make an
O

4 argument. I believe the witness first of all testified the
5 RECALL system would not be used for all of the notification.

6 He also testified that there is no backup system that he is
.

7 aware of, so there certainly might be instances when it
:

'. 8 might have to be done without the RECALL system. I am simply
i'

9 trying to determine the extent of any experience that has

[ 10 already taken place with this notification system and I

1
11 believe based on that, if the witness can answer the' question,

i-

j, 12 I think he should be permitted to.

Os
. . .,

13 * ,

JUDGE HOYT: The witn'ess will answer the question.; ;
.

14 The objection is overruled.
I

15 THE WITNESS: Would you please repeat it?
,

16 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
+

!

17 G Certainly. If you recall on July.25th_when you
.

' 18 implemented the' notification system that -is' contained in
'

,

p

| 19 appendix C-2 of your plan, do you recall approximately how,

,

i 20 - many people were involved in the implementation.of the notifica-

21 tion-system?-

( 22 A Yes, It'was a changing number as we. started when

23 we got the first notification. My secretary and myself were-.

,

24 the only people in the EOC, the communications officer who,

,ase-ra:ers nes = = inc.
' 25 is next door was involved immediately. The three of us

-

' p.e+-9*g- --rp-- epr yn+--c,--w-"e T ur 44++'+*TPWW WPT 'y-'syw"'w'9m-wy ''"'t"' ' '"'T
r- -w- e ww -umr-b me - ? mec- me e e ga- eret 9ey e--y1---6&t+ge-,1 wetip p -4 hwsd''W-# q -
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1 started calling people and of course, this sort of builds.
,

2 Some people get there a lot sooner than others. We start

3 building our EOC staff and as soon as other people arrive,O
4 we put them to work, too. They all have their own implementing

5 instructions and their own list of people they call and

6 within a period of 15 or 20 minutes we had as many as six

7 or seven people calling other people and we very rapidly

8 build up the call system. So that within 45 minutes or so

9 we had practically the entire EOC staff.

10 As we got more people in, they were put to work

II calling people, too. So it didn't take us too long to get

12 other people in. Meanwhile, we were using the county

() . 13 . radio dispatch system to notify risk police departments, risk
,

14 . fire companies and so forth of the status of th'e incident-

15 and what was going on.

16 Does that answer your question?

17 G That is very helpful. Thank you. You stated that

18 you believed within 45 minutes you had the entire EOC staff

19 present once you began the notification procedure. If you
,

20 recall, approximately how long did it take to complete the

21 notification system which is contained in appendix C-2 which
rQ 22 would take you through the calls you made during the four stages

23 of alert that occurred during the drill?

24
A. I don't quite understand the fouristages of alert.

25
G Yes. I think I should rephrase the question.

i
.

bC -
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I During the exercise on July 25th there were a series of stages
2 of emergency that was declared and, for example, when you had
3 the unusual event you only had to make two calls.

4 A. Right.

5 g When it escallated to the alert stage, additional

6 calls needed to be made. I think I need to ask'you specifically-

7 by stage of alert whether or not you recall approximately how
8 long it took to complete the notification system as it is

9 described in' appendix C-2?

10 MS. FERKIN: Can I object just to the form of the

II question?
,

12 JUDGE HOYT: You may if you wish.

13 MS. FERKIN: I'am objecting to the form.
*

*

- .
-

,

14 JUDGE HOYT: I can't help you on that, _Ms.-Ferkin.
'

15 MS. FERKIN: I am objecting to the form of the

16 question. 2Ms. Zitzer seems to be having a dialogue with-
17 he self about what! to ask the witness.

18 JUDGE HOYT: I confess I did have that impression,

-19 Ms. Zitzer. Why . don't you just ask a question.

' 20 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question, Your

21 Honor.

.
22 JUDGE HOYT: .Very well.

-23 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

24 g Do you recall the amo'unt of time that it took
m nesonen inc.

25 during the various stages of emergency that were declared
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1 during the July 25th exercise to complete the notification

2 system for the respective stages of alert as described in

3 Appendix C-2 in the Berks County Plan?p
b

4 A No, ma'am, I don't. I do not recall exactly how

5 long it took for each stage. I know that we did accomplish

6 the full staffing of the EOC with a few exceptions within

7 a very acceptable time frame. I say we had a few exceptions

8 because a couple of people we couldn't find. One of the

9 things tnat happened, we moved from an alert to a site

10 emergency at a time when most people seemed to be travelling

11 between their place of work and their home. It came at an

12 awkward time.

() 1 13 'We cbl1ed' people's offices a*nd they had'already
.

14, left. We called their homes and they hadn't arrived there

15 yet. So we caught in a time frame as having a void and we

16 had to make multiple calls until we finally caught people

17 at home. I recall my public works officer, I never did

18 catch up with him until about seven o' clock in the evening,

19 but meanwhile we had made a substitution. My transportation

20 officer, I never did catch up with but we made a substitution

21 there, too, from our RACES staff and it worked out very well.

() 22 So you can function even though you don't get a

23 nold of everybody assigned and everybody who should be there.

24 You have bodies available with a minimum training and with
m n.po,w, inc.

25 the implementing instructions we have for them, we can function.

-



'
mn7-10 19,768

I G Do you recall the extent of the use of an automatic

2 dialer for the notification that I believe you said you used

3 on July 25th? I believe you said it was part of the --
k.J

4 A. Yes. We have. two of those. It is a little box

5 that you plug into your phone line and then plug the phone
6 into it and we used that to notify and communicate with the

7 municipalities. We have seven of them so it was a simple

8 matter to program their telephone numbers into this automatic

9 dialer and when our municipal liason people who are responsible
10 for communicating on a continuing basis with the municipalities
II wanted to call them or change status or get reports from them,
12 all they had to do was push one but; tom instead of dialing

n
13 a bunch of numbers. It rang immediately.

I4 It speeded up communications with them because -

15 every time something happened or we wanted to do something,
16 they had seven municipalities to call so it was a lot easier

17' to push seven bottoms than to dial seven eight-digit numbers.
18 That is why we used those.

19 g Moving on to contention 28(b) which is in relation

20 to the availability of roadway clearance, you state in your

21 testimony specifically with regard to the availability of

O 22 wrecxers and eow trecxs, thet if one is noe eve 11eb1e enother

23 one is called. There has never been a shortage of resources.
|

24 My question is, to.what' extent have you had to dispatch
Am-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

.25
wreckers and tow trucks in the past in a situation that might

I

~- -. . _ - . - . - _ _ _ _ _ -~ _ ._. __ - - _ _ _ _._. - . . _
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I be comparable to a radiological emergency at the Limerick

2 Generating Station?

3 MS. FERKIN: Objection, " situation comparable to
O

4 a radiological emergency" is vague.

'5 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question.

O BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

7 G When you state in your testimony there has never

8 been a shortage of resources , to the best of your recollection

' what is the maximum number of wreckers and tow trucks that

10
were called upon at any given instance that you are aware of?

11
A. I have no idea.

I2
G You state that a current list of wrecker / tow,

p -

Q 13- ^ 'operators is maintained on file in the Berks County
N Communications Center, do you know how many wreckers or tow

15 operators are listed?
.

|-

16
A. No, ma'am.

I7
G You state, " Annex-K, page K-3-1 also contains a list

18 of service stations / operators who have agreed to stay open or

I' open in emergencies." I would'.like to ask you to turn to that

20 page, K-3-1.

2I A.- (Witness _ complying.)

22
G I would like to ask you, to the best of your

23 . knowledge are-any of those service stations or operators

2k located within the Emergency Planning Zone?
m nosonm. ' 4.

25
MS. FERKIN: Before the witness answers, I wasn't

!

. . . ~ . - , . _ . . . . _ , . _ _ _ . . . . . , , . _ . _ _ _ . _ - - . _ _ _ _ . . - _ _ . . _ _ . . , . , _ , , _ _ . . . _ . _ ,..__ -..-.__,, ,.,_.., ., ,,. _ ,
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,

I going to object, but I am going to, if you examine the page

2 that Ms. Zitzer is looking at, it has a list of service

3 stations and the heading is " Fuel Resources on Major,_

4 Evacuation Routes (Outside EPZ . "

5 MS. ZITZER: That 's fine. I appreciate that.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Are you withdrawing the question then,

7 Ms. Zitzer?

8 MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask the witness if

9 he agrees with the information --

10 JUDGE HOYT: Did you withdraw the question,

II Ms. Zitzer, the previous question.

12 MS. ZITZER: I would like to rephrase the question..

(~)' . 13 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Let's see if you can
*

w
,

14 rephrase it. The witness will hold on to his answer until

15 we see if there is an objection. !
!

10 MS. ZITZER: I, would like to ask the witness if

I.
17 he agrees with the statement on page K-3-1 that the service

18 stations listed there are outside the emergency planning zone.

19 JUDGE HOYT: All right. There is no objection.

20 You may answer the question.

2I THE WITNESS: I would have to agree with the

() 22 statement.

END#7 23

24
. Aar Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

, - - . - - - - - -
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I MS. ZITZER: Fine. Thank you.

2 BY MS. ZITZER:

3 Q I would like to move on to your testimony on

4 the deferred contentions.

5 Your testimony under LEA 1, you say that the

6 Berks County radiological emergency response plan has not

7 been approved by the county commissioners because it has

8 not been completed and submitted for approval.

9 Could you inform us what items remain to be

10 completed in your judgment?

II A Not in detail, no. We are on draft 6.

12 We are. presently make some minor' revisions, not another
, ,

I3 '

draft, but minor revisions.
.

. -
. .

Id When they are completed, then I fully intend

15 to submit it to the county commissioners and recommend
,

16 approval. -

I7 Q What has been the nature of any review of the

18 development of the draft plans for Berks County that has been

I9 presented to the commissioners as of this time?

20 A It has not been presented to the commissioners to
i

21 this date. i

i
i

's) 22 Q Have any briefings or status reports or copies

23 of the plans been transmitted to the commissioners as of

24 this date?
Ase-Feseres neponers, Inc.

25 A There have been partial briefings. |

1

m
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I Q At page 8 of draft 6 under the section entitled

0 Responsibilities, it states that the overall responsibility

3 for decisionmaking within Berks County in the event of
O

4 an incident at the Limerick Generating Station rests

5 with the Berks County commissioners. However, the authority

6 to compel an evacuation belongs only to the governor of

7 Pennsylvania.

8 Would you envision circumstances where you would
9 recommend to the commissioners that they might make a

10 recommendation for evacuation?
II MR. RADER: I object to that as being beyond

12 the scope of any admitted contention.
p
b I3 *'

JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I am inclined to believe that

Id
.

is beyond the scope, Miss Zitzer.
!

15 The ob'jection is sustained. f
i

I0 BY MS. ZITZER:

Q Would you agree that. the overall responsibility f
I7

I
18 for decisionmaking within Berks cotinty in the event

I' of a radiological emergency rests with the county commissioners?
20 A Yes, ma'am.

21 O Have they indicated to you any scheduled date

O 22 by which eher wou1d reeuese en oggereunier to review end
:23 consider approval of the Berks County Radiological |

24
Emergency Response Plan? 1

Am-Federal Reportees, Inc.

A No, they have not.

.

,
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I Q Moving on to contention 2 where you

2 indicate a number of municipal deficiencies, and I

3 believe you did modify your testimony to indicate that the two

' 4 positions indicated respectively for Amity Township I

5 and Colebrookdale Township have now been filled.

6 Did the municipal emergency coordinators

7 in Amity Township and Colebrookdale Township provide you

8 with that information?

9 A Yes, ma'am. '

10
Q Okay.

II
With regard to Union Township, has there becn

12 any change in the status of the deficiencies as
,

-
13 identified in your testimony?

,

Id A No, ma'am.

IO
Q Have you had conversations with the

16 Union Township Emergency Coordinator regarding the
17 status of these staffing deficiencies?

IO A Not recently.

I'
O Are you acquainted with the Union Township

.

20 emergency coordinator?

2I A Yes, ma'am.

22
Q Ir that individual Mary Catherine Lowery?

23 A It is.

24
Q Have you had any conversations with any of,, ,,

25 the supervisors of Union Township regarding the municipal
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I staffing deficiencies that currently exist?

2 A Not since -- well, I will have to go back to

3 about June or early July.

4 Q Have you reviewed draft 6 of the Union Township
5 radiological emergency response plan with regard to the
6 consolidated resource ~ list requirements as contained in

.

7 the plan?

8 MR. RADER: I object to that as being beyond

9 the scope of any admitted contention as to which this

10 witness has been called to testify and as reflected in
II his direct testimony.

i

12 I believe his direct testimony is limited to
,

/~ -
- *

;] 13 .

municipal deficiencies in staffing of the. emergency
14 operations centers for these respective municipalities,

15 { not with regard to their resource lists.

16 MS. ZITZER: I am willing to rephrase the

(17 question. I think I wou3d like to move along. I

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. But I think the

19 '
objection is a well-founded one, Miss Zitzer. In rephrasing

20 your question, you might keep that in mind.

21 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

l(3 22 BY MS. ZITZER:%.)
23 0 Has either the emergency coordinator or any of
24 the members of the board of supervisors of Union Township

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 discussed with you the efforts that they have undertaken to
|
'
1

_
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I obtain volunteers to resolve the municipal staffing

2 deficiencies?

3 MR. RADERr Objection, lack of foundation.

4 I don't recall any testimony that Miss Lowery

5 has made any efforts.

6 MS. ZITZER: I would object to that

7 characterization. There is plenty of testimony on

8 the record --

9 JUDGE HOYT: I will take but one objection

10 at a time, Miss Zitzer. Yours is noted.

II And yours, Mr. Rader, is overruled.

I2 BY MS. ZITZER: ,

j 13 Q I will rephras'e th'e question. I think that that-

I4 might 1elp. *

15 Mr. Reber, you are aware that there are identified
.I

16 municipal staffing deficiencies in Union Township; is that

I7 ~

correct?

18 A Yes.

19 Q How long have you been aware of the fact that

20 those deficiencies have existed?

2I A Since November.

22 Q November of what year?

23 A 1984.

24
O And at any time have you discussed with any member

Ase-Faleral Reporters, Inc.

25 of the board of supervisors of Union Township or the municipal

-
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I emergency coordinator the nature of any efforts that have

2 been made to obtain municipal volunteers to resolve those

3 staffing deficiencies?

O
4 A Not recently, no.

5 Q Have you had any discussions at all at any time

0 , ith any of those individuals?w

7 A Yes.

8 Q Do you recall when you would have had such

9 discussions?

10 A Yes. Prior to the July 25th drill.

'
Q What information was provided to you at that time?

12 A That the people in Union Township felt they

13
'

,

could recoup sufficient peop e to fulfill their mission.'
Id of course, at that time we had quite a discussion because.

15 their anticipated needs were beyond all belief.

I0 At that time Mary Catherine was telling me

I7 she needed something like 60 people in the EOC and

18 needed another 40 people for traffic control on route 724.

I' 'And we were starting to run over unmet needs of 100 and some

20 people. And I couldn't understand why.

21 In fact, at that time I pointed out to her

22 that she _didn't need anybody for traffic control of that

23 nature-because responsibility for traffic control on

24
route 724 was the responsibility of the Pennsylvania State

m nose,wr., ras.

25
Police and had been so assigned, and that 60 people in the

_
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I EOC was outrageous because in the first place the EOC
2 wouldn't hold 60 people. In the second place, she had

3 three telephone lines. Therefore, you could make three

( 4 telephone calls or receive three telephone calls at one time.
5 So 60 people would be falling over each other for eight
6 or ten hours.

7 And that a minimal staff could do the job, and
'

8 I referred her at that time to several sources of
9 volunteers, none of which I believe she has pursued since

10 that time.

II We also had this discussion at the same time
12 with the supervisors who said they would follow up, and I

O is am not aware of 'eheir ace 1ons s1nce that time.
- ~

--

Id Q What is your knowledge based on'that no efforts -
-

15 were made to pursue these sources of volunteers that you i

16 believe you identified to Miss Lowery?

17 A Well, the fact -- I am basing it simply on
i

18 the fact that they haven't gotten anybody.

19 Q Do you know for a fact that any of the contacts

20 you suggested she make were indeed pursued?

21 A No, ma'am. I do not know for a fact whether

O " ther were ae or not-

23 Q Is all of Union Township located within the

24 emergency planning zone?
Ase-Fede,el Repo,1o,s, Inc.

25 A No, ma'am.
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I Q How was it determined that only part of Union

2 Township would be located within the emergency planning zone?
3 MS. FERKIN: Objection.

O
d 4 MR. RADER: Objection.

5 MS. FERKIN: We are way outside his direct

6 testimony at this point and beyond the scope of
7 admitted contentions.

8 JUDGE HOYT: I think I am going to meet the

9 objection that you are going to express, Mr. Rader, by
10 sustaining the objection of Miss Ferkin.

I
MS. ZITZER: I feel a need to state on the

12 record that it has not been established what time this
13 so-called. identification of lb0 staff might be needed

-
.

.Id and there was some testimony by Miss Lowery that it was
15 her belief that the entire township, because of the location

16 of French Creek State Park and Hopewell Village, should
I7 be included in the emergency planning zone.

18 What I was trying to pursue is whether or not

l'
the time that the very high estimate of 100 volunteers

20
was reported to him, whether or not there was any discussion

21 of measures that would be required around the park when

Q it is very heavy visitor traffic.22

23 Since I have not been permitted to pursue that,

24
I do want the record to reflect that --

Aes-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
. JUDGE HOYT: The objection raised by Miss Ferkin

i

)
,
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- 'I is sustained.

2 BY MS. ZITZER:,

3 Q Since the time that you stated Miss Lowery I

O 4 informed you she might need what you characterized

5 as approximat,ely 100 people to implement the Union Township

6 plan, has that staffing estimate been revised?

7 A I would certainly hope so. I don't really

8 know for sure.

9 Based on the numbers we are using here in

10
my reply to your contention LEA 2, I think they have

"
scaled it down to a total of about 16 people for 24-hour

,

12 staffing. I believe that is a basic staffing of eight
, ,

13 *

people.
*.

t-

Id I might poidt out that in the November 20th
15 remedial exercise, they did function very well with the

i
16 Inumber of people they had.

17 -0 Do you recall what number of people they did have?

18 A Basically, what I reported here in my testimony

I'
in reply.to your contention.

20 MS. ZITZER: I would like to show-to the witness

21 a document which I would like to identify as LEA Exhibit E-62.

{] 22 I am uncertain whether or not he will have seen

23 this letter before. If he has not, I do not intend to

# pursue it. But I did just want to see if he was
, wramew noormes, anc.

25 familiar with it'.
.

. . - - _ - - ...,_=,, - e- y .,__-,7__m__----,_ _ . , , , . . _ , y y- ----.-, - - - -- -- -, - --
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I JUDGE HOYT: Why don't you just show the letter

2 to him and make your question. If it becomes obvious

3 that he has seentit, then we will mark it, Miss Zitzer.
(

4 MS. ZITZER: Certainly. I appreciate that,

5 your Honor.
,

6 (Mr. Stone distributes document.)
7 MS. ZITZER: The document in question is on

-8 the letterhead of Union Township board of supervisors.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Give a copy to Miss Ferkin,

10 Mr. Stone, since this is her witness..

II (Pause.)

12 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Proceed, Miss Zitzer. -

("s . .
* '

-
.

( ,/ 13 .

Bi" bE . ZITZER:
,

14 Q I would like to give Mr. Reber an opportunity

15 to review the letter and the attached list.
3

j..

I0 Mr. Reber, are you aware that the Union
.

17'
Township board of supervisors conducted -- sent out

18 a letter requesting volunteers to participate in their

19 radiological emergency response plan?

20 A No, ma'am. I have never seen this.

21 Q Have you seen this letter before?
m
k_) 22 A No, ma'am.

23 MS. ZITZER: I am not going to pursue it further

24 since the witness is no't familiar with the letter.
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 BY MS. ZITZER:
n

- , . . .- ,- . - . , . - - - . . . -- ,- ,-.
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I Q I would like to ask you, though, to refer; ,

2 to the attached list with the letter, and I would like to

3
'

ask you if any of the service organizations there listed

4 were among the list that you suggested that Union Township

5 pursue in its efforts to identify volunteers? '

6 A Yes, ma'am. .

7 JUDGE HOYT. Are you using the list that was

8 attached to the letter, Miss Zitzer?.

9 MS. ZITZER: Yes, your Honor.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I understand the witness can't

II '

identify the letter.

12 MS. ZITZER: I am simply asking him if on the

13 list attached o the letter, if included there in'the list.- ,

e,

14 of service organizations are the names of any of the
.Y'

organizations which he suggested that Union Township ]15

16 contact in their effort to obtain municipal volunteers.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Where did this list come from,

18 Miss~Zitzer?

I9 MS. ZITZER: I received this letter from.

20 Miss' Lowery at the time that she testified. I did not have,
,

i- 21 sufficient copies at th'e time so I did not have it |

22 identified atsthat-time < Ncc Mr. Gutekunst was not here.
23 JUDGE HOni A2a right. Proceed.

2#
MS. ZITZER: However, it was referred to in her

A m.Federe nepo,wes,Inc.

25 testimony.

-- - - .- - . . . - - __- - . - . . - - -
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'I BY MS. ZITZER:

2 Q My question is whether or not the list of

3 service organizations that is attached there includes
(-s)m

4 the names of some of the service organizations that you
5 suggested Union Township contact?

6 A Yes. Some of them are on there.

7 Q And do you have any direct knowledge whether
_

8 or not they were indeed contacted?

A No , I have no diredt knowledge.9

.

10 Q What efforts would you envision taking at the

II
county level to assist in resolving the identified

12 unmet staffing needs of Union Township?
C)

-
.

.
-

.,
13 A At 'this point?* '

~/

.

I47 0 Yes.
,

15 A Well, first of all, I am going to talk to
."

i
16 the supervisors down there. As a matter of fact, I

I7 have a meeting set up on February S with the
18 supervisors of Union Township to see just from their

I9
standpoint what the-situation is, their opinion, what they

20 have done and what it is we need to do. See if we can't

21 come to same agreement.
n(,) 22

_ O Were you aware that the supervisors had

23 determined that 54 volunteers from the community would
24 be required to have a plan that is feasible?

. AmeJederal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: Objection. Irrelevant. I believe the

.
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I witness has stated he couldn't identify the letter.

2 Therefore, he wouldn 't have any knowledge of it.

3 MS. ZITZER: I didn't refer to the letter.
U

4 I asked whether -- my question was in reference to

5 any conversations that he might have had with Mr. Gutekunst

6 or other members of the board of supervisors regarding
7 their understanding of the number of volunteers that

8 they would need.

9 The letter does state that they have identified

10 a need for 54, but that was not part of my question.

II JUDGE HOYT: Objection sustained.

12 BY MS. ZITZER:

Oi
-k/ - I3 Q Have you had any discussions with 'the-

,

-

Id supervisors or Union Township regarding any determination

1. 5 that they have made regarding the number of voluteers

16 necessary to inplement their plan?

I7 A No '.

18 Q Did you have any conversations at any time with the

l'

-

supervisors in : Union Township regarding whether or not, ,

20 the entire part of Union Township would'be included in the

21 emergency. planning zone?

A
.V 22 MR. RADER: Objection.

23 MS. FERKIN: Objection.

24 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe it affects the
. Aae-Fenwen neoonen. Inc.

25 number of volunteers that --

_
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I JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, wait just a moment.

2 There are two objections.

3 Let me get what grounds the counsel areO
4 objecting on. They you may reply.

5 ~

Miss Ferkin?

0 MS. FERKIN: Objection on the grounds I

7 objected to a similar question earlier. Whether or not

8 more or less of Union Township is in the-EPZ is outside

9 the scope of contentions and outside the scope of his

10 testimony.

II
JUDGE HOYT. All right.

,

12 Then, Mr. Rader, you had an objection.
,

13-

MR. RADERi I ' join in the objection for the
Id same grounds and would also note that there is no

IS foundation in the record that there was ever any change
'

i,

in the EPZ line, as I recall the testimony. In fact,
i .

I7 it. was to the contrary, that Union Township was advised
18 that the line would not be changed.

JUDGE HOYT: The objection --

20 MS. ZITZER: I would like to comment for the

i 21 record.

'

22 When LEA 24 was filed by LEA, it included a

23 reference to emergency planning with regard to French .

!

24
Creek State Park. It was ruled out because LEA was

Asm-red =w neponen, Inc.

25
informed that it was included in the emergency planning zone.

.. I

*
. . .- - - .- - - .. -. - . _ - . - . - , - - _ _ . . - , - -



,
- _

FEE 8/15 19,785

I My specific concern here relates to

2 information that this witness has testified to regarding

3 the number of volunteers that he had been ' informed
b''

4 were needed and specifically whether or not he at

5 any tLme had had any discussions with regard to whether or
6 not the fact that that number was so high included any

7 traffic control or any protective measures that might

8 be implemented in the vicinity of the French Creek State

9 Park.

10 I believe this certainly goes to the issue

II of LEA 1 with regard to whether or not there are workable

12 municipal and county plans in place.

p/. - *. -

13 ~
~

In the event that Union To4nship does nots_

Id have sufficient staff to implement its plan, that unmet
'

-
i

t

15END 8 need would have to be filled by the county. !
,

16

17

18

19

20

21

)
23

24
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc. -

25

_.
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T9 MM/mm1 I JUDGE HOYT: I don't believe some of the statements

2 that you have made are accurate, Ms. Zitzer, in your characteri-

3 zation of this record, whatsoever.

O
4 The objection both by counsel for the Commonwealth

5 and Applicant is sustained.

6 BY MS. ZITZER:

7 Q You stated in your testimony that all municipalities

8 are continuing to recruit and train staff personnel.

9 What ongoing efforts are you aware of in Union

10 Township that are being made along this line?

' A Hopefully, they are continuing to try to fill

12 these vacant staff positions which they say they need.
,

- 13 I am not; aware of specific efforts.

Id (Pause.) .

15
Q Has any consideration been made with regard to

16 traffic control provisions in the Berks County Plan with

I7 regard to recreation facilities located within and adjacent

18 to the emergency planning zone, that you feel are necessary

I9 for the implementation of the Berks County Plan?

20 MR. RADER: I object to that as beyond the scope

21 of any admitted contention.

O 22 < Time eiene1 eeundine.)

23 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained.

24
Ms. Zitzer, your time has expired.

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

. . - - _ _ . - -. _ -.
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1 JUDGE HO,YT: Applicant has one hour.

.

2 BY MR. RADER:

3 Q Mr. Reber, could.you tell us how long Berks CountyO
4 has had an emergency planning, an emergency response

5 capability?

6 A How long it has had an emergency response --

7 Q Yes, I am speaking in general without regard to

8 any particular plans for radiological incidents.

9 A All right, sir.

10 Ever since the paJsage of PL1332 we have had a

II
plan of some sort. Our last major effort,the County Disaster

12 Plan was approved by the state in 1980. This past year we
~

13 .have been in the process 6f updating that. *

.
I4

Q If the Act were passed in 1978, would it be your

15 testimony that you have had that capability since, roughly,
.

16 19787

I7 A Yes, sir.

18 0 How long has Chester County been involved in

I'
planning, in emergency planning for radiological incidents,

20 specifically?
,

21 A You said Chester County.

r% 22.Q O I'm sorry, Berks County.

23 A I have to go back -- we have been working on

this Limerick RERP now for a little over two years.
Ace-Federd Reporters. Inc.

Prior to that, I think the state -- PEMA started

.
-
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9

I the initial effort. I had created a Limerick RERP of sorts

2 back in 1982. But, it wasn't anything on this order. It

3 was about one-tenth this thick and it wasn't a major effort.

( - 4 But, it was an at tempt to satisfy the requirement of PL1332,

5 - which directs specifically that you do prepare for an incident

6 at a nuclear generating plant.

7 Q Sir, could you tell me whether you personally, or

8 your department, has received any particular commendations,

9 awards, or other recognitions with regard to your emergency

10 planning activities?

II A Yes, sir.

12 Two years ago the county received an award of,

13--

excellence for training, because of the extent and scope of.

.

14 - our training activities. I, personally, have received two

15 awards of excellence from the state.,

16 I am also one of a limited number of county

I7'

coordinators who is certified by the state, completed the

18 complete certification course.

#
Q Have you been the director of your emergency

20 agency since its inception?

21 A No, sir, I became the director in January of 1982.

( 22 Prior to that I was the administrative assistant

23 to the former director for two years, who was ill for a great

2
part of that time, and I actually carried the major part of, , ,

25
the load.

_
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I Prior to that I was the operations officer on a

2 volunteer basis for six years.

3

O__
Q Could you describe how the Radiological Emergency

4 Response Plan in draft form for Limerick has been developed

5 for Berks County?

0 A From its inception?

7 Q Yes, sir, please.

Well,weinitiallye[tractedalmostverbatim,8 A

9 major portions of.it from our resource manual and from the

10 County Disaster Plan. And once we had agreed, the ECI people

II and I agreed'on the concept, we put it together on that-basis

12 ,and came up with what we have today. We developed it on

O- la ehae hasis.
- -

'
-.. .

I4 Q Based upon the information which you provided to

15 Energy Consultants,.did they provide you with a series of

16 draft plans? ,

I7 A- Yes, sir.

18 Q Did you review each of the drafts that you were

I' . furnished by Energy Consultants?,

20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q How many drafts did you review in total?

h 22 A Well,.we are on 6 now.

23 0 Did you review subsequent drafts of the county's

24 plan to see if the changes which you had directed for
A=-Peeeres moonere, Inc.

25 incorporation had, in fact, been incorporated in the next
,

m
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- I draft?

2 A Oh, yes.

3
Q Does Draft 6 of the Berks County Plan therefore

0 reflect the changes which the county has directed Energy

5 Consultants to add to the plan?

0 A Yes.

7 Q Is it your understanding that Berks County has

8 the right to insist that any change be made to its plan at

9 request?

10 A Yes.

II
Q Are there any of the staff employees of Berks

12 County who are reviewing or assisting you.in developing the

c
L 13 plan?

. .

Id A Yes. To some extent. I have a radiological

15 defense officer, who has been reviewing various aspects of

I0 it from time to time.

I7
Q Has.he provided you with any information as to

18 any deficiencies in the plan, which exist in Draft 6?

A No, sir.

20 0 I believe you stated that you were planning to

21 present a final draft, what you regard as a final draft to
n
(.) 22 the commissioners when you believe that it is in a form

23 appropriate for adoption.

Is that correct?
,

25 A Right, sir.

E
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I
Q Prior to that time, had you had any discussions

2 with the commissioners at working sessions, or public meetings
3 with regard to the existing drafts?

O 4 A No , sir. I have given them partial briefings during

5 their regular meetings, which usually occur on Tuesday
6 morning, their weekly meetings.

7 Q Have the commissioners personally indicated to

8 you any particular change or content in the plan they desire?

9 A No, sir.

10
Q Does the Draft 6 reflect any input from PEMA and

' ' FEMA, that is the FEMA Regional Assistance Committee as to

12
their informal review of earlier drafts?

13
'

A As I ' recall,'there were some minor changes.that-

,

.

Id
.

the review turned up which we incorporated in Draft 6.

15 0 And you did incorporate these changes in your

16 draft?

'I7 A Yes.

18
Q Do you recall if there were any deficiencies

I'
perceived by the county with respect to the operations of its

.

20 Emergency Operations Center in the July 25th Limerick

21 exercise?

O " ^ ve=, we eur=ea ue e couv1e or =1=or aericie=cie -

23 but they have sinceebeen corrected.

24
We have rewritten the implementing procedures and,, , ,,

*
25

changed a few other things, and I think we have corrected it
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1 now.

2 0 Could you make any conclusions as to whether or

3 not your findings were consistent with the findings made

O
4 by FEMA with respect to their report on your activities?

5 A Yes. By and large they were consistent.

6 Q And is it your testimony that changes which were

7 necessary to remedy those deficiencies have beeen incorporated

8 in your plans and procedures?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 Q Given your testimony, Mr. Reber, that the current

II draft, Draft 6 of the Berks County Plan reflects all changes

12 which you directed for inclusion in the county plan, do you
,

O -ia se11 eve thae the currenti drefe regresenes.a workas1e ,1an -

14- which is capab1e of being implemented?

15 A Yes.

16 Q If an accident were to occur tomorrow at the

I7 Limerick Generating Station, would you expect to use Draft 6

18 in responding to the incident?

I9 A Oh, yes. We cou1d use Draft 6, maybe supplement

20 it by our county p1an and our resource manual. I don' t think

.21 we wou1d have any difficulty.

O- 22 o do you recall sir, at the time of the July 25th

23 exercise, did LEA request an opportunity to observe the

24 drill?
- As -peseres neporiers, Inc.

25 A Yes, sir.
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1

I Q Was that at the EOC?

2 A Yes, sir.

3 The representative of LEA appeared before theg
'

4 county Commissioners Meeting and asked for oermission to have

3 a representative in the EOC.

6 Permission was granted on the condition that the

7 Commissioners be furnished a copy of the report that was

8 submitted as a result of that period of observation.

9 To date we have never seen that report.

10
Q Has LEA to your knowledge, or any member or

II representative of LEA ever provided you or the Commissioners

12 to your knowledge, with any suggestions for improving the

('O 13/ Berks County Plan'? *
-

.

I4 A No, sir. *
-

15
Q Mr. Reber,are you familiar with the contents and

requirements of what is known as Pamphlet Law 13327 f16

I7 '

A Yes, sir.

18
Q In particular, are you familiar with the Sections

I' 7501 and 7503 regarding the requirements for planning at

20 the local level?

21 A Generally, yes. I can't recite it for you, but,

O " 1 know ie is there end 1 know what le o 11s for.

23
Q Would it help you if I provided you with a copy

24 of it so you can examine it?
m neeren,inc.

25 A Yes, please.

- . . - -- . ~. -
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I (Document shown to all parties and handed to

2
witness.)

3 MR. RADER: The record should reflect that I have

4 shown a copy of this document to the other counsel and the

5 representative of LEA.

6
.

(Witness reading document.)

7 BY MR. RADER:

8 0 Are you ready sir?

9 A Yes.

10
Q Now, with respect to those Sections 7501 and 7503,

II
do you regard those sections in your capacity as Emergency

12 Coordinator for Berks County, as, mandatory requirements
I3 ' '

or, discretionary r'equirements? ~

Id
MS. FERKIN: Objection to the extent counsel is.

15 '

calling for a legal conclusion.

16
MR. RADER: I specifically worded my question to

I7 avoid that by saying "in your capacity as Emergency Coordinator.

18 JUDGE HOYT: The witness is not qualified to make a

I'
legal opinion, Ms. Ferkin, from his testimony here. But, I

20 think he can testify as to what he understands the requirements

21 to be. And it is in the lay capacity that the answer is

O "
received.

23 MS. FERKIN: So long as the tstimony is so limited,

2
I will withdraw the objection.,, ,

JUDGE HOYT: Yes. And it is so limited.

-
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I BY MR. RADER:

2 O Could you repeat your answer for the record, sir?

3 A Yes, sir, I regard it as mandatory.g

b '

4 Q Do you know whether your opinion is shared by

5 the Berks County Commissioners?

0 A So far as I know, it is.

7 Q Do you know whether the Berks County Commissioners

8 have ever been advised to the contrary by your county

9 solicitor?

10 A No, sir.

II
Q Is it the intention of Berks' County, therefore,

12 to comply with its obligations under Pamphlet Law 1332 as
.

~

I3 'you understand them?
'

*

Id A Yes, sir. '

.

15 0 You have testified somewhat about the training

16 which has been afforded to various components with regard

II to your planning efforts.

18 Could you tell us whether the county coordinated

I' and made available training for teachers, school bus drivers

20 and farmers? And if so, how that was done?

21 A Coordinated it to the extent that we did review

22 the training plans provided by ECI personnel, the training

23 office and the instructors. And we did attend some of the

24 training sessions.
Ase-Federet Resorters,Inc.

25 We helped publicize and advise people that the

_



n

*
19,796

mmll

'

I training was available and helped set up the dates for the
2 training.

3
_ Q Did the county evaluate the adequacy of the
U 4 training which was afforded?

5 -A Actual conduct of the training?

O Q. Yes, sir.

7 A No.

8 Q Did the county evaluate the adequacy of any of
9 the training materials?

10 A Yes.

II
Q Which materials did you examine, sir?

12 A Well, first of all, the schedule, the plan.and then

LO -
'

i' tue.1eason ,1ans themse1ves.
, .

Id Q . Wouldelthose lesson plans include the lesson plans
15 for school teachers and faculty?

16 g yes,

17 g And bus drivers, school bus drivers?

18 A Yes.

I'
Q And for farmers?

20 A Yes.

21 Q I believe you had testified that you had attended

.O '' -- e o er taiae e to ror teecher 1 *aet correce>

23 A Yes, sir.

24
Q Did you attend any other trainingsessions?

m noe, ors, ine.

25 A No, sir...

a ,
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2 which was made with respect to the training session for

3 teachers?
OO 4 A No, sir. As I testified, I was satisfied with

5 what I heard and what went on at those sessions.,

,

6 Q With regard to the training sessions that were

7 conducted in Berks County for school bus drivers, teachers

8 and faculty and school administrators as well as farmers, have

9 you ever received any feedback that any of the persons

10 instructed felt that there were any significant deficiences

|
II in the instruction? i

12 A No, sir.

'

.t 13 Q Did anyone ever tell you that any one of the.

. . .

14 attendees at the training sess. ions felt that he or she was
i

15 unable to understand what was expected of them in the event !

'

16 of an actual emergency?

17 A No, sir. ,

i

18 Q Did anyone ever tell you that.he or she was unsure

19 as to whether or not she could perform that function on the

20 basis of the instruction?

21 A No, sir, that was never reported to me.

22 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, let me interrupt you to

23 .suggest that you give us a point at which you have a good..

24 break in your testimony before we proceed, since we are about
, 4 hens n ,onn., inc.

25 at the lunch hour.

._ - - - __ . . - - - . - _ _ . - . . _ _ _ - . - _ _ - _ - - -- -
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I MR. RADER: I have just about reached' that point.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Then we have just recessed.

3 (Laughter.)

O 4 You will have 44 minutes and 40 seconds not

5 running at this point when we return.

O MR. RADER: Thank you.

7 JUDGE HOYT: We are in recess. We will reconvene

8 at 1:15 p.m.

9 (Whereupon, at 12:05 p.m., the hearing recessed

10
to resume at 1:15 p.m. this same day.)

11

12
.

c) - -.

13
.. .

*
-

..

14
,

15 i

16

17 -

18

19
.

20

21

CE)
22

23

24
hFederal Reporters, Inc.

25
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AFTERNOON SESSION (1:20 p.m.)

2 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

3
Let the record reflect that all the parties to the hearing

4 who were present when the hearing recessed are again present
.

5 in the hearing room, that the witness has taken his place
6 on the witness stand. Sir, ,I will remind you that you

7 have previously taken an oath in.this hearing room and you
8 are still under that oath.

9 Mr. Rader, you have 44 minutes and 40 seconds left

10 of your cross-examination time and it is beginning to run.
"

MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.
,

12 Whereupon,

13 ROBERT L. REBER,
.

Id having been previous called as a witness on behalf of the

15 Commonwealth, resumed the stand, was previously duly sworn,
,

16 continued to be examined and cor.tinued to testify as follows:
I7

CONTINUED CROSS-EXAMINATION

18 BY MR. BADER:

U
4 Mr. Reber, with regard to your testimony on LEA-2

20
you state the situation with regard to the municipalities in

21 Berks County but just to clarify that, as regards your own
t 22 situation, are there any deficiencies with regard to EOC

23 staffing for Berks County itself?

24
A. No, sir.

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
% Were there any problems noted in that regard by PEMA

|
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1 or FEMA with regard to their report on the July 25th exercise?

2 A Yes, sir. There were a couple of positions in

-

3 which they noted that we didn' t have a 24-hour staffing
4

4 capability. That has since been corrected.'

5 G With regard to your testimony as to progress which

6 has been made in filling the remaining positions.which have to

y be filled for the municipal EOC's, am I correct that the only

a position which has to be filled yet is a deputy transport

9 officer for Boyertown and people for Union Township?.

10 A Yes, sir.

11 G Do you see any obstacle in filling the deputy

12 transport officer position for Boyertown?

() ' '

13 A- No, sir. * '
- *

14 G With regard to Union Township, sir, could you

15 please state if you know the total population of Union
,

!
16 Township?

I

17 A The total population of Union Township is 2,815

13 people.

19 G Of that total, how many reside in the Limerick EPZ?

20 A I am not sure of the exact number. It is somewhere

21 around 1,100.

() 22 G That would constitute by my math about 40 percent

23 of the population. Is that your understanding?
2

24 A Right.
Am-pesare mese,is,s, Inc.

25 G Is Union Township a rural or an urban area, sir?
i

i

, . . - , . - . . - . , .- - . - _ _ . - . . . . . - _ , _ . . . . . . , . _ . , . . - - .
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1

A It is rural.

2

G Under those situations given the population and
3

( } demographic characteristics of that area, isn't it the
4

practice of municipalities generally within the EPZ having
5

such characteristics to combine certain functions within
6

their EOC's to eliminate the need for large staffs that you
7

night have, for example, in say for example Phoenixville?
8

A Yes, sir. That is correct and that is what we
9

recommended.
10

G Have you given any specific recommendations with
11

regard to particular functions that could be combined for

12
Union Township?

() 13 * '
- -

A No, sir, not at this point. '

14

G What is your judgment as to the total number of
15

persons for a 12-hour shift that would be necessary to man
16

the Union Township EOC effectively?
17

A For a 12-hour shift?
18 -

G Yes, sir.

19
A Probably five, at the most six people. *

20
0 So they would need a total of ten to 12 individuals

21
. for a 24-hour staffing, is that correct?

#^h
\2 22

| A Righ t.
! 23

G Now in particular, I see that there is a need for
24

, A..rwww nowen, w. a deputy police service officer, does Union Township have a
25 -

,

I police force?
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1 1

A No, sir.

2
G Under those circumstances is that a function that

'

could be combined with some other function?
x_ -

4
A Yes, sir. That could very easily be combined with

5
the fire coordinator.

6
G With regard to the deputy fire / rescue officer,

7
does Union Township have its own fire department?

8
A Not a Union Township Fire Department. There is a

9
fire department in Union Township, a volunteer fire department.

10
0 Who is going to perform route alerting in the event

it is needed for Union Township, do you know?
12

' '
Kulptown Fire Company.A -

''

( '$
13

,

'

G They are adequately trained in radiation protection
. .

14
I take it, aren't they?

15
A Yes, sir.

i

16
G So couldn't a representative from Kulptown Fire

,

17
Department serve in both the capacity as the deputy fire / rescue,

18
officer and also the deputy radiological officer that you have

19
listed here?

A Could he?

21
O Yes.

,,

t 22'

A Yes, he could with the proper training certainly.

23
G Now with regard to the transportation of ficer,

24
4 .r.o.r.i n. port....ine. the transportation officer serves the function of coordinating

25
transportation needs for transportation dependent individuals

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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within the township, is that correct?

2
A. Right, sir.

g G Since the township would also require ambulance
(_) 4 transportation for any persons requiring that service,

5 wouldn't it also make sense to combine the transportation
0 officer and medical officer functions in Union Township?
7

A. Yes, sir.

8 4 So that would be another possibility for

'
eliminating a staffing need?

A. Rignt.

11
4 With regard to Ms. Lowery whom I think you

12
identified as the emergency coordinator for Union Township,

13 '

is that' correct, sir?
'

'

,

"
A. Yes.-

15 g With regard to her, has she attended the training
I'

sessions which have been offered by the county?
II

A. Not for the past year or so. I offer monthly

I8
training sessions for local coordinators and I haven't seen

19
Mrs. Lowery for at least a year.

20; 4 So she has missed approximately 12 training sessions,
21

tne last 12?

( 22
A. Well, we don't have them during the summer. I would

23
say at least eight or nine.

'

O I see. How many training sessions has she attended,, ,

do you know?

I

L
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1 A How many has she attended?

2 g Yes, sir.

,_ 3 A Perhaps half a dozen over the past three years.
',
''

4 g Are you aware that Ms. Lowery has stated at least

5 on this record if not elsewhere that she might abandon her
6 commanc at the EOC in the event of an actual emergency in

7 order to attend to wnat she perceives as her own personal

8 needs?

9 A Yes, sir. I heard the same statement when we
10 attended a meeting with the township supervisor Ms; Lowery
11 back in, I think, it was in June prior to the July 25th drill.
12 She made the same statement then that if there were an actual'

,

'
13 incident, she,would not be there.

Id G If Mr. Gutekunst and the other Union Township
15 supervisors were to seek your assistance in replacing her

,

!
16 would you offer that assistance? !

17 A Yes, sir.

18 g Do you think that might possibly help resolving
19 tne unmet staffing needs which exist at that time?

20 MS. ZITZER: I object. I think that is irrelevant.

21 MR. RADER: I think it is wholly relevant and I

fi 22 think tne line of inquiry emphasizes that.

23 MS. ZITZER: It has been demonstrated on this record
24 that there has been a legitimate effort to resolve those

Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 concerns and I object to Mr. Rader's characterization.

-
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MR. RADER: I haven't characterized anything. It

2
is the witness who said that she didn't show up at any of the

3
training sessions except for the first six and missed the last-,

O 4 12.

5
JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled.

BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)

7
G Do you recall the question, sir?

8
A. No, sir. Please repeat it.

'
G If, in fact, Mr. Gutekunst did along with the

10
other supervisors replace Ms. Lowery, do you think that would

11
assist in resolving the unmet staffing needs which you have

identified in your testimony?
,

*

13
A. I don't know reitlly.. '.

-.
,

G You stated that you would assist in finding a

new emergency coordinator, is that correct?

A. Right.

II
G Do you believe that within Berks County you could

I8 find an individual, a responsible, competent professional

wno could do a better job than is presently being done in
,

20 Union Township?

MS. ZITZER: I object to that characterization.

JUDGE HOYT: Characterization of what, Ms. Zitzer?

MS. ZITZER: That there is not presently a competent

24
job being done in Union Township.g, , g,

25
JUDGE HOYT: The testimony was that the individual

_
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1 nas indicated she would not attend from.this witness and I
2 believe we had that same testimony from the individua1'herself,

3 Ms. Zitzer. Your objection is overruled.

4 BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)

5 g Do you recall the question, sir?

6 A Would you repeat it, please?
.

7 g With regard to Ms. Lowery's present position,

8 do you believe that within Berks County you could find a

9 responsible competent professional. emergency coordinator

10 who could do a better job than is being done there now?

11 A I believe we could find someone who would be

12 more interested and would be more willing to do what is
. *

.(}- 13 decessary and be there when they were needed.
~

,.

'14 g Is my understanding correct that that individual

15 would not have to be a resident of Union Township himself or

16 herself but could be anyone in the area who could reasonably

17 be expected to fulfill that position in the event of an

18 emergency?

19 A That is correct. Preferably, they would be a

20 resident of Union Township.

21 g But it is not necssary?

{} 22 A No, sir.

23 g Does - Pamphlet Law 1332 make any resident requirement

24 for ~ emergency coordinators?
m nes w w e,Inc.

25 A Not that I am aware of, no.
.

-
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I G Mr. Reber, if an emergency were to occur tomorrow

2 which required implementation of emergency planning as a

3 result of an accident at Limerick, could Berks County assume,-

b
4 all or some of the Union Township EOC functions given the

5 limited population at risk and the limited functions which

6 we previously discussed in your testimony?

7 A We could certainly assist them from the Berks +

8 County EOC. We could take over some of their functions,

9 notably some of the notification because we are already set

10 up to do that and do many of those things now. We could also

11 implement any traffic control functions they had with a pool

12 of people we have in the county.

( '

13 For instance, we,have a reserve of sheriff's deputi'es;.

14 about 30 of'them, which we can dispatch. Ne can take over

15 notification procedures, things of that nature. I wouldn't

16 attempt to dispaten people down there to fillJ. slots but we

'

17 could take over many of their functions and duties.

18

END#10 19

20

21

(~) 22
%)

23

24
Ase-Feieral Reporters, Inc.

25
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,Tcko 11 I Q With regard to route alerting, for example, is
Pcgn 1t

2 route alerting being performed by any entity within Union

3 Township?g)%
4 A Yes. That is a function of the Kulptown Fire

5 Company.

6 . O Could that not also be performed by the

xx 7 Birdsboro or Geigertown Fire Companies?

8 A Yes, it could be performed by any of the mutual

9 aid companies of the Kulptown Fire Company. All mutual

10 aid companies have copies of the route alerting maps, and
II they couid take over that function.
12 O What about the communications function, could

13 your communications center handle any necessary communications
Id

that would ordinarily be taken care of by the Union
*

I15 Township EOC?
|

I0 A~ Yes,. sir.

I7 O Could you see that KI supplies and dosimetry
18 were distributed to the fire company for route alerting,

'I' if that were necessary?

20 A If it were necessary, yes.

21 Q Is it my understanding that these supplies are

22 not predistributed but are kept at particular supply centers?

23 A They are kept at the county EOC in the county

24
supply and at the time they aro required, they are distributed

. Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 by us.
.

_-_.,,,,,...._,-.-.--..m, --.,,_r, -.-.c
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I During the July 25th drill, we demonstrated

2 that capability by using deputy sheriffs to distribute

3 the dosimetry and XI.

4 Q So with regard to that distribution, you would
5 have to do that by way of the distribution system which
6 you just testified to, whether you distributed it at the

7 time of an emergency to the Kulptown Fire Company or
8 any other fire company; isn't that correct?

9 A Right. I wouldn't make any difference.

10 Q With regard to any need for township security,
II I think you said there was not a township police force;
12 is that correct?

'

13 ' "

A *Right, siri/
~

.

I4 Q Is that service normally performed by -
*

15 the Pennsylvania State Police?
,

16 |A Yes, sir.
j

! 17 Q So they would be performing that service

18 in any event, regardless of the EOC operation; is that
I9 correct?

20 A Right, sir.

21 Q The mutual aid fire companies which you identified

f''T 22 ~

or rather I identified and you agreed, I think, as to%J
23 Birdsboro-and Geigertown; is that correct?

24 A Birdsboro, Geigertown. I think it also includesi A -F.eersi n oormes, inc. i

25
Monacacy.and perhaps even up as far as Stonersville.

u
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I Q And with regard to those fire companies, they

2 could also provide routine fire protection pursuant to the

3 mutual aid agreement as they ordinarily would under any,/T
V 4 circumstance; is that correct?

5 A Yes, sir.

6 O So based upon all of those considerations,

7 would there be any particular problem in Berks County

8 assuming the responsibility -- primary responsibility

9 for the protection of the public health and safety of

10 the residents of Union Township within the EPZ in the

II event of a radiological emergency, if that were necessary?

12 A No, sir.

13' Q Rsgarding your testimony concerni'ng training
-

..

Id for school staff, is it your understanding that the

15 training as described in the Berks County plan at
3

16 Annex R is an accurate statement of the training which is

I7 made available and will be made available?

18 A Yes, sir.

II
-Q Does that include annual retraining of school

20 staff?

21 A Well, the training is offered on a continuing

( ') 22 b sis. Just recently -- again, I am trying to remember

.23 a date -- I advised the schools, in particular, again,
,

24
that this training was being offered on a continuing basis

;4 Faswei nepon m ,Inc.
25

and was available as they asked for it, whether they want it

L=
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I this month or next month or whenever they want it.
-

2 Q But it would be available?
3 A Yes, sir.

i

4 Q You also stated in your testimony, Mr. Reber,

5 that student evacuation could be implemented with less
;

' than the full complement of school staff; do you recall that?

7 A I'm sorry. Would you repeat that?

"
8 Q In your direct testimony on LEA 12, do you

9 recall your statement t!)at student evacuation could be
,

10 implemented with less than the full complement of
II

j fschool staff?

I2 A Yes, sir.
,

h. , Q Would an appropriate ratio, for example,
13

- -..

Id
be the equivalent of a study hall supervision or_a field

15
trip supervision, in your opinion?

16 A Yes, sir.

I7 Q Mr. Reber, with regard to LEA 13, was there a

IU ~

public survey for that portion of Berks County which lies

I' within the Limerick EPZ?
20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q Would you describe the purpose, format, and

22 scope of_that survey, as you understand it?

23 (Pause . ) .

Do you recall that, sir?
, As.-painsi noonen, Inc.

'

25'

A Yes, I recall it. It is difficult to describe it in

"
. - . _ - - - . . - - - -
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I detail.

2 Q Perhaps I can assist your recollection.

3 I am going to show you a document which is a letter which

O 4 you signed to the residents of Berks County, and I will

3 ask you, after I have shown it to the other counsel and

6 LEA representative, whether or not you can identify the

7 letter.

8 (Counsel distributes copy of document.)

9 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I am familiar with this.

10 I thought you wanted me to describe the survey form wliich
II accompanied it.

I2 BY MR. RADER: .

*
13

Q Perikap's we will get to that. "
'

,

I4 Do you recall the date of the letter, sir?

15 Approximately when you sent it out? ,

16 A As I recall, this went out early last summer.

I7 I
Q That's fine. :

IO MR. RADER: Judge Hoyt, I ask that the document

I9 identified by the witness as a letter signed by him to

20 the residents of Berks County, sent out sometime last

'
21 . summer but undated here, be marked as Applicant's Exhibit E-100

() 22 for identification.

23 MS. ZITZER: LEA wishes to enter an objection

24
unless it -is established that this line of questioning

Ase-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25 has some direct relevance to the contention LEA 13 which

__
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I relates to the identification of preschool and daycare

2 facilities.
.

3 MR. RADER I intend to do that.

O
4 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, your objection, I

5 think, is premature. The counsel is only requesting that

6 the exhibit at this point be marked a,s Applicant's
7 Exhibit E-100 for identification. And the document has

8 been previously described by counsel.

9 (The document referred to

10 was marked Applicant's Exhibit

IIXXXXXXX E-100 for identification.)

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Please continue, Mr. Rader.

(A). 13 BY MR. RADER:
' <

,

' Id Q Mr. Reber, having the letter in front of you

15 now, can you provide'some explanation as to the purpose

16 and scope of the survey?

I7 A Yes. We were trying to develop the numbers,
f

I3 locations of people who would need help in the event an

I9 evacuation became necessary. People who would need
|

20 special transportation, ambulance transportation or

21 van transportation for wheelchair patients. People who

( 22 needed assistance in walking; those who were hard of

23 hearing, things of that nature, trying to update our

24 disabled persons list and their locations.
4.-Fasers n.oon.n, Inc.

; 25 0 Were those responses forwarded to the Berks

:
"

. - . - , - . . . , . - ,
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I County Emergency Management Agency?

2 A Yes, sir.

3 Q And were daycare centers covered in the survey?
O 4 A- No, that was another survey.

5 Q Do you know whether any supervisors or staff

6 of daycare centers within Berks County would have received
.

7 your survey form if, in fact, they themselves resided

8 in Berks County?

9 A Yes, sir. They would have, if they resided

10 in Berks County, if they resided in the EPZ.

II
Q And would your answer be the same with respect

12 to the parents of any children in those daycare centers?

O
~ '

'' -

i Yes, sir. - -

I4
Q So to the extent.that any particular parent

15 or supervisor or faculty member of a daycare center had

16
.any concern with regard to any of the particular transportation

I7 or other special needs which you identified in your survey,

18 that individual could have responded on that survey form
I' so that those needs would be met; isn't that correct?

,

20 A Yes, sir.
.

21 Q Are some daycare centers in Berks County located

n O. - " -1*a1= griv ee, xt aers ree=, or ==r erv ca=o1 2

P 23 A Yes.

24
Q Which are they?

A -Fasse naso,wn. anc.

25 A I think Hickory Dickory Dock is one.

-
. .. _ -- ._
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I
Q Would you speak up, sir?

2 A Hickory Dickory Dock.

Q Is the Boyertown Head Start School locatedg
U 4 in the Lincoln School?

5 A Yes. That is in the Lincoln Special 1,

0 Education Center.

7 0 With regard to those two particular daycare

8 centers, wouldn't the public schools in which they are

9 located include those facilities within their own private

10 school plans?

11 A No, not necessarily.
|

12
Q Is it your understanding that those public

e
~I3 schools would not have responsibilities for transporting -

.

Id those students or including them in provisions for

15 transportation in the event of an emergency? ,

i

A That is correct.

I7
Q Have you had any reported needs from any of the

18 daycare facilities which you have identified in answer

19
to LEA-13 in your written testimony?

,

20 (Pause . )
3

21 Sir'[ did you hear my' question?

O " A 'm sorry. z didn e know vou were finished.
23 Q Did you receive any reported needs from any of

24
the daycare facilities which you have identified in your

. A -Feswas n corers, Inc.

25
written testimony on LEA 13? -

..-_ - _ , . _ _ . - -. . - - -
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I A No, sir. I did not.

2 Q Do you know if the municipalities did?

3 A No, sir. I am not aware of any.

0 Q Would it be your understanding, on the basis

5 -of the municipalities' responsiblities, that to the

0 extent they were reported to the municipalities that

7 those needs including notification would have been included

8 in the municipal plans or the implementing procedures for

9 the plans?

10 A Yes, sir.

"
Q Are those -- are the names of,those

12 persons or entities with reported transportation needs

13 and the need for notific,ati6n at an earlier stage of an
'

emergency on file with the municipalities at their EOCs?

15 A Yes, sir. ,

0 ; MS . FERKIN: Objection)'
I7 I think we are outside the scope of the contentions

:

18 at'this point.

JUDGE HOYT: May I have the question again,

20 Mr. Rader?

2I MR. RADER: Yes.

(] The question to the witness is whether or not22

23 the names of the individuals and entities with reported

#
transportation and notification needs would be on file

Ace Federal Floporters, Inc.

25
at the municipal EOCs.

. . - - ..- - , _ , . . _. - -.. - - - __ . , , .. . . . .. --
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I Obviously that would include any daycare

2 facilities which was the purpose of my question.

3 MS. FERKIN: If his question is limited toqU
4 the LEA 13 facilities, I will withdraw the objection.

5 JUDGE HOYT: With that representation,

6 Mr. Rader, the objection has been withdrawn, you will

7 limit the question to that area.

8 BY MR. RADER:
.

9 Q Do you understand the question, sir?

10 A I think so.

II
Yes, those are part of the municipal lists

12

(s
,

and, as such., a part of the municipal plans.
- . .. .

"

13 Q In your testimony, you refer 'to the sample "

,

~ I# '

plan which I think you later agreed, in answer to a

15 question by Miss Zitzer, that that is the model plan
,

16 that has been marked as an Applicant's Exhibit E-63.

I7 Do you recall that, sir? I

18 - Yes, sir.g

Q Do you know who prepared the model plan?,

!
20 I will show it to you again, if that willg

'21 assist you. Do you have a copy there?

22 A Yes, sir. I have a copy.
._

23 I am not sure whether this was a model prepared
,

24
'by PEMA or by the Departmentlof Welfare.

As -Feseres neponses, Inc.

25
Q In:any event, are you satisfied that it was

E
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I prepared by an agency cf the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania?

2 A Yes.

3 Q On that basis, sir, would you expect the

4 planning principals and assumptions in that plan to be

5 consistent with Annex E?

END 11 0 A Yes.

7

8

9

10

11

12

13 .

.

14 *
,

6

15

16

17
;

18

19

20

21

O'
'

22

'23
;
.

24
Aesfederd Reponers. Inc.

25
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I Q Are you familiar enough with the model plans, sir
T12 MM/mm1

2 to describe tihe procedures under that plan for an evacua-

3 tion scenario with particular regard to the custody of the

O. 4 childret at the time the notification is given?

5 A In the event the daycare center actually performs

6 an evacuation and gets into an evacuation, yes, it follows the

7 same principle as the school plans that the st aff accompanies

8 the children to their host school or to their host facility.

9 Q So it is your understanding that the children

10 would remain with the directors or faculty of the particular

II
daycare facility until they were picked up by their parents?

I2 A Yes. sir..

*r '

13 ~

Q Do you anticipate any problem with that?.

'I d A No, sir.
,

i15
Q Is it your understanding that parents or custodians!

16
would be permitted to reenter the EPZ in order to pick up

I7 their children if neessary?
!

I8 A Parents reenter the EPZ to pick up their children

19 if necessary.

20 I can't foresee a need to pick up children in
i

2I the EPZ. |

(mj . 22
O Let me pose the following scenario.

23 Suppose the daycare center were notified at the

24 alert stage that an alert classification had been reached and
A -F eerm neporwr , inc.

25
'they chose to close the daycare center.

1

.- . . - . ._ -- , , . - .
|
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mm2 I A Right, sir.

2 Q And parents were then notified, or were enroute

3 to picking up their children within theEPZ. Would there be

4 any problem in their reentering the EPZ at that time or

5 at any subsequent classification?

6 A At the alert stage there should be no problem

7 entering the EPZ. There is no restriction then, no closure

8 then. It isn't until we get into a general emergency and

9 an evacuation is underway that we actually institute access

10 control. That is after the evacuation has taken place,

11
really. :

;

12 Q Is it your understanding that one of the model plars
,

13( which we have been describing as Applicant's Exhibit E-63,

Id as well as the. county and municipal plans do provide for
1

15 Iearly notification to daycare facilities in the event of an

16 emergency?

I 7' A Yes, sir.'

I

Q Wouldthatoccuratthealertstageofanemergench?18

'

A Right, sir.

20 Q Is it your opinion that would provide daycare

21 facility staff with sufficient advance notification to notify

22n parents so that they could' pick up their children?
U

23 A It should, certainly.

24
Q Sir, at the last line of your written testimony

wFederes neporters. Inc.

f 25 on LEA-13, if you could turn to that, you make a statement .

.
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mm31 that a particular facility is incorrectely listed in Berks

2 County. Could you tell us, listed where?

3 (Witness referring to document. )

4 A That was a list I was furnished by ECI, the

5 ECI people. I don't know where they got the list. And

6 the Carole D. Shea Group Daycare Home is incorrectly listed

7 as being in Berks County.- Actually, it is in Gilbertsville
.

8 which is in Montgomery County.

9 0 With regard to LEA-14A, Mr. Reber, you state in

10 your testimony that the one-lift principle will be utilized

Il for school evacuation in Berks County. !
!

12 However, if for some unforeseen reason, whatever
,

* *

13 it might be, that could not be accomplished, has the county -
*

Id designated a nonspecific reserve of KI and dosiinetry, which

15 could be used at that point for any drivers who have to -

16 reenter the EPZ? ,

17 A I~can't foresee that happening. But we do have

18 a reserve of 100 units of dosimetry and KI in the EOC.

19 Q And would that be transported to the transportation

20 staging area if that were necessary?

21 A Yes, sir, that is where it would be distributed

22 if it became necessary.

23 Q And in your-opinion, would that supply be adeauate

24 to meet any possible unforeseen contingency regarding the
Am-Feens noonm, inc.

25 reentry of the EPZ by bus drivers?
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1

I.mm4 A 100 units should be, yes, sir.

2
Q Would any bus for evacuating school children, or

for that matter anyone else, be permitted to reenter the
p
b 4 EPZ without passing through the transportation staging area

5 first?

0 A No, sir.

7 Q In fact, they would have to stop there to pick

8 up their directions, wouldn't they?

9 A Right.

10
Q Again, assuming that for whatever reason the one-

II
lift principle could not be implemented, are you satisfied

i
12

that spot training could be given on the use of dosimetry

- 13 '

to bus drivers?
-

Id A Yes, sir. .

IS
Q With regard to LEA-22, you state in your testimony'

6
that the list of farmers in Berks County within the EPZ was

17 obtained through the Office of the United States Department

IO of Agriculture County Agent.

I'
Do you have any reason to question the reliability

20 of that, sir, as to the approximate number of farmers in the

2I EPZ area?

22 '

A No, sir.

23 I know they make considerable effort to keep

'
their lists current, up to date.

Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q With regard to LEA-26 -- and if you need to, you

- _.. _ _ _ . _ _ _.
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l

Imm5 may wish to refer to Appendix C-6 of the Berks County Plan

2 Draft 6. Could you describe the purpose of route alerting

3 under your plan?
A

4 A The purpose of route alerting -- route alerting

5 is instituted in the event we have a siren failure. Sirens

6 are used to alert people to tune to their EBS station to

7 get instructions and information on the incident in progress.

8 If a siren fails, we know about that because we

9 get the feedback and the printouts from the computer of the

10 siren control system and then the appropriate fire company

"
is dispatched to route alert. They travel a predetermined |

|
12 route at ten or fifteen miles an hour with a public i

-() ad' dress' system. In'the case of hearing-impaired people,.13

. . .

I# they actually knock on doors and show the people a card which

15 has a printed message which tells them to tune to their

0 EBS station or television station to get information and

I7 direction.

18
Q Do you have any probl2m in Berks County that you

are aware of with regard to the implementation of route
,

20 alerting?

2I A No ', sir.

22
O You also state in your testimony with regard to

.23 LEA-28,that there is a current list of wrecker-tow operators

24 on file at the county communications center.
Ae> Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Do you know, sir, whether additional tow trucks

-

. . _ . _ .__ . , . . ___ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _.
_
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I
,

Imm6 would be available from PennDOT if necessary?

2 A I don't know whether they would be available or

3 not. We have never had to go to PennDOT for tow trucks.

4 Q Do you know whether you could call upon the

.5 emergency coordinator in any adjoining counties, for any

6 additional towing if you need it?
.

7 A Yes, sir.

8 Q Have you done that in the past?

9 A We never had to.

10
Q But based on your experience, you feel you could?

A Yes.

12
,

Q Which counties do you feel they would,be, sir?
j 13-

A Probably Schuylici'll, Lebanon, Lancaster. Our
*

Id
* relationship with the coordinators of those counties is good.

15 I would have no compunction about calling on them if we needed.

16
assistance.

17 0 In your opinion, would it always be necessary
!

-

18 to dispatch a tow truck for any stranded or disabled

vehicle in order to keep the flow of traffic moving out of

20 the -EPZ?
i

21 A That is a judgment call. That is pretty di.fficult.

22() In the first place,no one in the-EPZ has more than

23 four or five miles of travel to get out of the EPZ in Berks
|

24
County. 'No one has more than about ten miles to travel to

25
get to a reception center.

- . _ . - - . _ _ . __
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I It is pretty hard to imagine, you know, untold

2 numbers of disabled vehicles cluttering the highways

3 requiring that sort of assistance. And I am sure we would
(~ .

4 have enough tow trucks to take care of the problems thct did

5 arise.

6 Q With regard to any particular stranded or disabled

7 vehicle, would it frequently be possible just to push the

8 car out of the way?

9 A Certainly. That would be the recommended

10 procedure.

11
Q Are you aware of any requirement under Pamphlet ;

<

12 Law 1332 that daycare facilities have available to>them a
_

13 ~

particular plan for thei'r facility, or that they adopt a .

,

I# plan for their facility? -

A No, sir.

6
Q Is it your testi:1ony that no such legal requirement

I7 exists, that you are aware of?

18 MS. FERKIN: Objection.

MS. ZITZER: Objection.

20 *

MS. FERKIN: objection, calling for a legal

21 conclusion.

22f'; MR. RADER: I will rephrase the question.
v

23 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. |
'

BY MR. RADER:
AceJederal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q In your capacity as emergency coordinator for

I
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mm8 I Berks County, is it your understanding that there is no

2 requirement that such plans be adopted by the daycare

3 facilities in Berks County?

V 4 A I am not aware of any special requirement for

5 daycare centers in that area.

0 Q In the event that you have not received any

7 information from daycare facilities requesting assistance --

8 and I believe you testified you had not -- wouldn't it be

9 logical to infer that the facility, as with any other member

10 or entity of the public sector, had been able to deal with

II the problem adequately and resolved it on their own basis?

I2 A That would be my judgment,,yes, sir.
..'

13
* * '

-

. - Q; I believe you testified in answer to a que'stion by

I# Ms. Zitzer, that you were not.sure whether the farmers'.

15 '
lesson plan provided sheltering for animals.

16 Do you recall that, sir?

I7 A Yes, sir.
I

18
Q I am going to show you a document which is entitled'

Philadelphia Electric Company Limerick Generating Station

20 Offsite Training Program Agricultural Community, and ask you '

21 whether or1.not this is the lesson plan which you testified

22O you reviewed, after I have shown it to other counsel and LEA
G

23 representative.

24
(Document shown to all parties,, and handed to

Ace-Federal Reportees, Inc.

25
the witness.)

.

C
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I I would ask you first to examine the cover page,
2 sir, to see whether or not this is in fact the document which

3 you previously testified you have reviewed?
'O
-Q 4
, (Witness examining document.)

5 A Yes, sir, that is the traini.ng program.

0 Q Yes, sir.

7 Now I would ask you to look at pages 14 through

8 16, and examine those provisions, and then, if you would,
9 advise us whether or not there am provisions there pertaining

10 to the sheltering of animals.

II
MS. ZITZER: I would object, in that I believe the

12
testimony given by the witness indicated that the training '

{} -
'

13 program for farmers in Berks Coiinty had been offered by the^

Id - county and not by Energy Consultants, and I don' t believe'

15 it has been established that this training manual was utilized
;

16 'for the specific training program that is referred to in the

I7 -witness' testimony.
i

i
18 If my characterization is incorrect, I would

I'
appreciate a correction. But my recollection of the testimony

20 was that the training which Mr. Reber referred to was training

21 offered by the county, not by Energy Consultants. And I

- 22 believe that he did not indicate that this particular traininc

23 manual had been utilized for that training program.

'
MR. RADER: That is contrary to everything the

Asm Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 witness said. The witness said the county coordinated the
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Imml0 training effort and made instructors available.

2 He also specifically stated that he did review.

3 each of the Energy Consultant's training plans.
p
'

'

4 MS. ZITZER: He also testified to the best of

5 his recollection there has been no information provided at

6 the trainingsession regarding ventilation and sheltering

7 procedures for farm animals.

8 MR. RADER: I don't want to debate this with
.

9 Ms. Zitzer.

10 May I simply inquire of the witness?

11
JUDGE HOYT: I believe there was that testimony.

,

12 Your objection is overruled, Ms. Zitzer.

13'

MS. FERKIN: Before the wi'tness' answers the' question,-
-

I#
if 'he is going to refer to specific pages, I would simply

" like to look at them over his shoulder? *

0 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, if you would do that.

! 17 Mr. Rader, refer -- -

18 MR. RADER: I did that in my question, as a matter.

19
of fact. I did say pages 14 through 16.

,

20 (Commonwealth counsel examining document at

21 witness table.)

22

[] JUDGE HOYT: Counsel for the Commonwealth is

3 examining the document on which the witness has been testifying.

24 MS. ZITZER: For the record, I would like to note

I don't believe that document has been received into evidence-

.- . - . . - . - . -. . .. - . - .. .. -_ . - -
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I or marked as an exhibit.

2 JUDGE HOYTr No, it has not, neither one.

3 Go a head, sir. Let Ms. Ferkin examine it. That

'O 4 is-the purpose of the exercise here.

5 THE WITNESS: I do remember this document, and

6 this was the one I referred to as being one I did review. I

7 did not remember the sheltering portion in the back here. I

8 am sorry. That portion I did not remember. It does cover

9 it in detail.
,

10 JUDGE HOYT: All right, counsel, have you satisfied

II , yourself?

I2 MS. FERKIN: Yes Are those all the cuestions yous
*

*s .

J (,); 13 have on thi's?
.

.

Id MR. RADER: I was going'to ask, now that the witness'
15 has identified the document, I would ask that it be marked

.

16 as Applicant's Exhibit E-101.
.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, the document described by

18 counsel, which is a multi-page document entitled -- help me:

I' with . that,Mr. Rader.

20 MR. RADER: Copies were previously provided to the

21 parties as part of discovery.

() 22 JUDGE HOYT: I don't know its title.

23!. MR. RADER:;Oh, I'm sorry.

2#
JUDGE HOYT: Just give me the title so I can get

: Ase-reseres naimnen, Inc.

25
the identification of it in.

:

L _.
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mm12 I MR. RADER: Philadelphia Electric Company

2 Limerick Generating Station Offsite Training Program Agricul- '

3 tural Community dated January 20, 1984.

4 JUDGE HOYT: This document as described by counsel

5 is a multipage document, will be marked as Applicant's Exhibit

6 E-101 for identification.

7 (The document referred to was

8 marked Applicant's Exhibit

9
No. E-101 for identification.)

10 JUDGE HOYT: Can you provide copies of that, or

"
have I forgotten that they have been distributed? '

12 MR. RADER: The copies were previously provided to

N parties a~s part of the discovery in the ongoing discov'ery *-

I4 '

procedures.

15 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, that is not correct.

6 MR. RADER: I wi l provide Ms. Zitzer with another

I7 ~

copy. I will provide anyone who wants it with another

18 copy.

MR. HASSELL: The Staff would like another copy.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, do you not have a copy

21 now, Mr. Hassell? Ms. Zitzer, had you not received a copy

22
f') as a-result of-a request in discovery?
'\J

23 MS. ZITZER: No.

24
JUDGE HOYT: Very well, we are going to get so

25 many errors on this record for that type of problem.

_ . _. . . _ _ .. ._ _ __. ___ __ _ ________. . . ~ _ . . _ _ - . -
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I Did you get the copy in discovery, Ms. Zitzer?

2 MS. ZITZER: No.

3
JUDGE HOYT: Did you ask for it in discovery?

U 4 MS. ZITZE R: I didn' t know it existed.

5 MR. RADER: As your Honor well knows, we provided

6 all of the materials pertinent.to this proceeding that were

7 generated by Energy Consultants pursuant to the service

8 order and forwarded to the parties throughout the course of

9 this proceeding. And that was one of the documents provided.

10 But, I will be happy to provide additional ones.

JUDGE HOYT: On that repr5sentation, Ms. Zitzer, j
!

-12 if you don't have it and it was provided in that all the

- Q,, 13- ~

documents from Energy, Consultants were -- if you don't have
.

I# it, I don't think your objection has much validity.

MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I don't have it and I

16 have not received it.

I7 I would appreciate a copy of it. I am not objecting

18 to --

19
JUDGE HOYT: Is that your only problem, you just

20 want a copy of it now?

2I MS. ZITZER: Yes, your Honor.

JUDGE HOYT: Give. her a copy now, Mr. Rader.

23 MS. ZITZER: I don't want to interrupt the

24
examination. I don' t need a copy at this moment. I can't

25
pursue it further at this time because I have no time left

t
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I to examine the witness.

2 But, I am satisfied, you can continue.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, if you had been satisfied

V 4 you wouldn't have raised the objection in the first place.

5 MS. ZITZER: It was represented that we had been

6 provided a document which we had not received.

7 JUDGE HOYT: We will get you a copy.

8 Can you do that?

9 MR. RADER: I have only the single copy here. I

10 had not anticipated a need for other copies since it had

" previously been served.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, at the conclusion of this

13* round of 'estimony, cr'oss examination of this witness, yout.

Id will have an opportunity for five minutes to examine the

15 document, and then you may pose any question on that document

16 that may arise, Ms. Zitzer.

I7 Let's complete the examination of this witness. ,

18 Go ahead, Mr. Rader.

I9 BY MR.RADER:

20 Q Mr. Reber, you testified with regard to the

2I undated letter from Mr. Gutekunst, and particularly with

22 regard to the attachment on the back, that that attachment

23 contained the names of certain entities whom you had recom- ,

24
mended as sources for additional EOC staff.

A=-Fasww n.ponen, inc.

25 Are there any other sources that you recommended
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I that you can recall at this time which are not on that list?

2 A Not at that time, no, sir.

MR. RADER: I have no further questions.

4
JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

5
Mr.Hirsch, do you have any questions?

0 MR. HIRSCH: No, I don't, your Honor.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Hassell?

8 MR. HASSELL: I just have a few, Judge Hoyt.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. You have 30' minutes.

10 BY MR. HASSELL:

I'XXX Q Good afternoon, Mr. Reber. I am counsel for the

12 NRC Staff. I just have a couple of questions for you.

13.

I believe you testified in response to
*. -

Id
Mr.Rader's cross examination that you 'had evaluated the i

i

15
training materials, specifically the lesson plans for school

16
faculty, bus drivers and farmers.

I7 Is that correct? I

IO' A Yes, sir.

Q What was the outcome of that evaluation? I,n

20 general terms?

21 A In my evaluation I determined to my satisfaction

22
that they would be satisfactory, appropriate, and that they

23 should be presented to the bus drivers. <

24 g .I believe you also testified in response to
| - nepormes, Inc.

25
Mr. RAder's cross examination, that you were satisfied that

,

!

La -
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1 spot training could be given on the use of dosimetery at

2 the time of an emergency.

3
-

Do you recall that testimony?

4end T12 A Yes, sir.

5

6

7

8'

'9

10

11

|-

12

13 ..
,

,

- -
-

,, .
,

15

16
>

*

17

-18

19
.

.

20

21

''

O-
23

24
Ase-resor::s Reporiers, sne.

25

- _ . _ - . . . . - . ~ . - - - . . - . - _ _ - . - - . . - . _ - - - . - - - . , - - _ - . _ - .. - - - - . . . - -
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1#13-mn-1 G What is your basis for that opinion?

2 A The reading of a dosimeter takes only a few minutes

3 to train someone to do that and it takes only a few minutes

\' 4 to give someone instructions in he use of the KI. I can't

5 see that that needs to be a long drawn out process. Anyone

6 with any degree of intelligence can learn how to do that in

7 a few minutes.

8 G You have had that type of training yourself?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.

11 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Ms. Ferkin, do you have any

12 redirect?

[]) ".13 MS. FERKIN: I have just a few questions, Your

14 Honor.-
.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. You have 30 minutes.
,

t'

16 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

XXXX 17 BY MS. FERKIN:

18 G Mr. Reber, you were asked a number of questions

19 about the sample daycare plan or model daycare emergency

20 response plan. What is your understanding as to why the

21 state developed that plan and provided it to the counties and

(^} 22 municipalities?
s_<

23 A Because they felt that there was a need for it.

24 There was a lot of concern, a lot of public concern, for the
hFederal Reporters, Inc.

25 welfare of children in those facilities and that there should

_
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1 i

be a plan. '

2

G So it is your understanding that -- strike that. i

3

You indicated, I believe, on. questions by Mr. Rader that

and I think I am getting the testimony correct here, vehicles
5

, entering the EPZ or reentering the EPZ must stop at a
6

transportation staging area. Was that your testimony?
7

A We were talking abcut buses that might have to
8

reenter the EPZ for a second time in some circumstances.
9

Yes, they would reenter through the staging area. That is
10

where they would get their instructions and directions as to
11 +

where to report. i

12 I

G So you were refe'rring just to vehicles that would-

f]' 13
' reenter the EPZ fo'r an emergency . worker or purpose?:

14 .

A Right, emergency vehicles.
15

G I believe on questions by Ms. Zitzer, you were
16

asked about the number of tow truck .cn: wrecker providers that
17

are on file in the coun~ty communications center, is that . i

18
correct?

19

A Yes.

20
G Do you have an estimate as to how many might be on

21
file? I know you were unable to testify as to a number but

-

/~ 22
~ (_}/ do you have an estimate?

23
A No, ma'am. I have no estimate.

24
i Am-Faleral Repone,s, Inc. G Might it be more than ten?

25
A Oh, definitely more than ten.*

.

- - _ . - . _ . , . < , - - . ~ - . . .--...w.. --., , _ . - - , , . _ _ . , , . , - - . , , - _ . y - ...-r -
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1

4 More than 15?
|2

A I am not sure.

3

-) 4 Also, again on questions by Ms. Zitzer with regard
s.) 4

to training offered to farmers in Berks County, you indicated
5

that the county sent out letters around October. Was that in
6

1984 that you were referring to?

7
A Yes, and I think I am sorry, but I think I might

8
have had that a little later than it actually was.

-9
(Perusing document.)

10

If you give me just a moment, I have some figures.
11

!'The farmer training was offered earlier than that. Actually ;

12

it was offered a couple,of months earlier than that. My,

13 * * *

- ' memory was not that good. It was earlier than that
<

,

14
that the agricultural worker training was offered.

15 -|-

G So is that earlier in 19847 ;
i,. -

>

JL. Yes, ma'am.

'
17

G Again on questions by Ms. Zitzer, you were asked
18

about the process used to identify the daycare facilities.
19

You mentioned that there were several procedures that you
20'

went tnrough but the only one you actually described was the

use you made of ECI's list. Were there:any other procedures
j'T ~ 22
- (,) that you went through to identify daycare facilities?

23
A We tried-to find as many as we could. We had the-

24
o %,e no,,,,,,b, list first of all and we went through the yellow pages of the

25

.' telephone book looking for churches and calling churches :askingY

'
,

-- - - -- ,_
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1 if they had daycare centers or were sponsoring them. Any others

2 we heard about from any source whatsoever we tried to check

3 and see if there was a daycare center in operation. That is
t j
''' 4 tne way we came up with that total list.

5 g With regard to Dr. Mainello, I believe you

6 testified you an ongoing working relationship with him, is

7 that correct?

8 A Yes, ma'am.

9 G Does Dr. Mainello tell you everything he does

10 vis-a-vis his school board?

II A I am sure he doesn't., .

!

12 MS. FERKIN: May I have just a moment, Your Honor.,

rs' . 13 JUDGE HOYT: Certainly.q)
.

14' -(Counsel for the Commonwealth and PEMA conferring

15 off the record.)
'

!
10 (PAUSE.)

*

17 BY MS. FERKIN: (Resuming)
|

18 G One last question, Mr. Reber. You were asked some

19 questions about resources for towing if for some reason Berks

20 County needed additional resources. Do you recall that?

21 A Yes, ma'am.

~() g If, in fact, Berks County did need additional towing22

23 or road clearance equipment and we were in an emergency |

24 situation, would you necessarily contact the adjacent counties
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 first or would you go to some other source? For example,

_
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|

1 would you contact PEMA?

2 MR. RADER: I object to the question as leading.
3 JUDGE HOYT: I will overrule the objection.

f
\'

4 Go ahead and answer the question if you can, sir.

5 THE WITNESS: I think my first source should be PEMA

6 and then the adjacent counties. There is also another possible

7 source and that is the National Guard if they have the

8 equipment or PennDOT if they have the equipment available.

~9 MS. FERKIN: Thank you. I have no further questions.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. We will take a very brief

11 recess during which time Mr. Rader, you will provide Ms. Zitzer

12 with a. copy of the document identified as Applicant's Exhibit,

" '

'13 E-101 and you will have an. opportunity to review tha't '

14 MR. RADER: May I make a brief statement, Your

15 Honor, with respect to this matter?

|16 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. > '

'

17 MR. RADER: I would like to note that in Applicant's

18 transmittal of testimony relating to LEA and FOE off-site

19 emergency planning contentions which was filed I believe on

20 November 1, 1984, we filed as appendix "A" to our submission

21 a statement as follows regarding item three for the off-site
.

(a') 22 training programs and I quote, " Agricultural community,

23 January 20, 1984." So this item was listed specifically in

24 our letter of transmission. I received no reply from any
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 counsel or representative of LEA that they had not received
.

.

.c.- .- -- -
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1

that material or requesting that material.

2
JUDGE HOYT: I think the Board accepts your

3
- representation, Mr. Rader. However, I am going to still give
N_/ 4

Ms. Zitzer that opportunity here because we are not going to

5 /

have that error on this record.

6
MR. RADER: I have no objection to that. I just

7
wanted to make it clear on the record that they had received'

8
it.

-
9

JUDGE HOYT: Thank you. We are in recess.
10

XXXXXXXX (Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)
-11

JUDGE HOYT: Let's go back on the record. All
12

the parties to the hearing who were present when the hearing

(] - 13
'

.

\/ recessed are again present, the witne.ss has taken his place
14

on the witness stand. S'ir, I will remind you once more that
15

you are under oath. Ms. Zitzer, when we went off the record

16

a moment or two ago, you were given a copy of a certain

17
document and an opportunity to examine it. Have you had

18
an opportunity to examine that document?

19

MS. ZITZER: Yes, Your Honor.

20
JUDGE HOYT: Do you have a question on it?

21
MS. ZITZER: Yes, relating to the testimony that

(''} 22
s_j has been given, yes.

23
JUDGE HOYT: All right. Very well. We will give

24

, em n.conm ine. you an opportunity to ask several questions related only to
25

the document and no other questions, Ms. Zitzer.

y e4t~ > rr g-- -ee er P -- -m=--%ie-* -- w- g ++ m v -
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I MS. ZITZER: Thank you very much, Your Honor.

2 RECROSS-EXAMINATION
1

LXXXXXX 3 BY MS. ZITZER:

f)
's/ 4 g Mr. Reber, did you attend either of the training

!

5 sessions for farmers that were given in Berks County?

6 A No, ma'am.

7 G So you don' t know whether or not the training

8 manual that has been identified as Applicant's Exhibit E-101

9 .was utilized at those training sessions, do you?

10 A Not to my own knowledge. To the best of my

II knowledge, it was used.

12 g How do you know that?

( })
13 A As l'said, I' don't know of my own knowledge but-

Id there was no other training vehicle or lesson plan in use at

15 the time.

16 g I believe it was your testimony previously that

17 you weren't sure whether or not instructions regarding

18 procedures to be followed in the event that sheltering was

39 required as a protective measure specifically regarding

20 venti 11ation procedures for livestock, is that correct?

21 A Yes, ma'am.

22

(~/}
MR. RADER: I object to that question inasmuch as

,

u

23 the witness has now clarified that he did not attend the

24 training sessions. Therefore, there would be no foundation
wreserm mopomes,Inc.

25 for that.

- , _ - . . . - . . .. . _ _ _ - .. . _ - . - - . . _ . .
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1 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained. Any other

2 questions, Ms. Zitzer?

_ 3 (Representatives for LEA conferring off the record.)
V

4 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

5 g was the training module that was shown to you

6 as Applicant's exhibit E-101 reviewed by the Berks County

7 Agricultural Agent?

8 MR. RADER: I object to the form of that question,

9 whovas the Berks County Agricultural Agent? I don't know

10 who that is.

11 JUDGE HOYT: I am not certain that we have

12 established that there was a Berks County Aggicultural Agent.,

~

Q. '
-

\_ , 13 The objection is sustained.
.

-

'14 MS. ZITZER: His name is listed in the plan on

15 page 18 as a contact point in the training module on page 18.
16 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, if you are going to ask

17 a question you are first going to have to establish it.

18 BY MS. ZITZER: '(Resuming)

19 G Mr. Reber, what is the name of the Berks County

20 Agricultural Agent?

21 MR. RADER: I have the same objection.

() 22 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Let Mr. Rader have the

23 document, Ms. Zitzer.

24 (Counsel conferring off the record.)
4. Fase,m neporwn, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question.

_ _ _ _



m: 1

mn13-9 19,843 i

i

1 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

2 (Representatives for LEA conferring off the record.)
3 (PAUSE.)

D)(- 4 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

5 G Who other than yourself, in Berks County reviewed

6 the Agricultural Community Off-Site Training Program Module?

7 A No one that I am aware of.

8 MS. ZITZER: I have no further questions.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Ms. Ferkin, do you have

10 any further redirect?

11 MS. FERKIN: No, Your Honor.

12 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Dr. Cole.
'

~

13 JUDGE -COLE: I have just a few questions-
.k'_)N

*

.

BXXXXXXX
~ '

14 BOARD EXAMINATION .

15 BY JUDGE COLE:
'

16 G In your testimony on contention 13, page two of

17 that testimony, in the last sentence of the first paragraph
18 in your testimony on LEA-13, you state, "All these facilities
19 are part of the municipal notification plan" and I presume

20 there that you were talking about the radiological emergency

21 response plan for the borough of Boyertown and/or the response

rw) 22 plan for Amity Township, is that correct, sir?i
.LJ

23 A Yes, sir.

24 0 I looked through those plans briefly and I c ;uld
As.4.s res n porwes inc.

25 not find these particular facilities located in those plans.

. , . . _ _ _ -- ._ -. ._. ~-
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l What did you mean by part of the municipal notification plan?

2 A I am not sure of the status at this point in the

3 most recent draft of the municipal plans but notification,_s

b
4 of these daycare centers have been added to the municipal

5 notification list. That is, they will be notified when

6
, we go to an alert or when we go to a site emergency or when

7 we go to a general emergency.
v

8 g So you know that of your own knowledge regardless

9 of whether it is in this plan or not?

10 A Yes, sir.

II' G If it w'ere to be in either of these plans for the

12 borough of Boyertown or Amity Township, where in the plan
.n . . -

.

(,) 13 wo.uld th'ey be located? Are you familiar with the' table of
14 contents of the plan?

15 A Yes, sir. It would be at the same place where

16 they notify the schools. Their notification of the schools

17 is a confirmation notification. It would be the same way.

18 g All right, sir. Thank you. That is helpful.

19 On page three of.that same testimony, sir, pertaining to

20 contention 13, you state that the Carol D. Shea Group Day care

21 home is incorrectly listed in Berks County and I believe in

(-,) 22 response to a question concerning this, you say that was in a

23 list that was provided to you by Energy Consultants. Do you

24 recall that, sir?
Acefederst Reporters, Inc.

-END#13 25 A Yes, sir.

_
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Taka 14 I Q So that is not in, for example, in the
Pcgo 1 I

2 Berks County plan where the list is correct? |
3 A Right, sir.

4 Q Okay.

5 That is on page N-9-1 of the Berks County plan?

6 A Yes, sir.

7 Q On that same page of testimony, sir, with

8 reference to contention LEA-14B, you state about

9 training being offered to school bus drivars, teachers,

10 and school staffs on a continuing basis.

II
Earlier today, sir, you testified that you

!
12 were having monthly meetings with municipal emergency

,
) 13 coordina' tors.

~
*

-
*

I4 Is that correct, sir?

IS A Yes, sir.

16
O Did I get the impression correctly that this

I7 training is also offered on a monthly basis or is it --

18 what sort of basis are you offering the training I

mentioned in LEA Contention 14B? What do you mean --

20 A No, sir. It is not the same thing.

21 The monthly training we are speaking about is for

Q local coordinators, and that deals with emergency management22

23 subjects.

24
The training we are speaking about here for

25
school districts and so forth is offered on a continuing
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I
basis as they ask for it, as they feel they need it.

2 If they come to me now and say, yes, we want
3

more training for our teachers or our staff, we will agree
O
V 4

on a mutually-agreeable date, and we will set it up for

5 that date for them.

0 Q All right, sir.

7 So how is it initiated? Do you go to them,

8 or do they have to come to you? How do they know it is

9 available? .

10 A I have written to them just recently and

'
advised them, reminded them tnat this training is still |

12 available and is still being offered and that if and when
,

O '' euer =.e it 9 e e 1ee e x=o , a 1 111 err =ee cor1
~

..

Id
it to be offered for them.

15 0 All right, sir. Thank you.

0
JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Harbour?

I7 JUDGE COLE: Not yet.

IO JUDGE HOYT4 I'm sorry. One more.

BY JUDGE COLE:

20
Q On page two of that testimony, sir, you

21 referred to a congregate care area.

22

(vQ I assume you are talking about a place like an

23 auditorium or a large meeting room. Is that what you mean

24
-by that term?

' Ass-Fede,el Reporte,s, Inc.

A Yes, sir..
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i

I Q And one last question, sir.

2 You were asked some questions pertaining
3 to the submittal of the Berks County plan to the

- O 4 commissioners for approval, and you indicate tha.t you
5 are traveling on a path for this.

6 Could you make some estim.te of when that might

7 take place, sir? When do you think the plan will be

8 sufficient for your purposes to submit it to the

9 commissioners for approval?

10 A Well, I would hope we would complete the
Il revisions now under way within the next couple weeks

.

12 and-I could go to the commissioners in February and submit

.( ) 13 it and recommend approval.
. .

I4 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir. Thank you.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Now, Dr. Harbour.

XXXXXXX 16
BOARD EXAMINATION

I7 BY JUDGE HARBOUR: !

|
18 0 I would just like to clear up something about

II the USDA list of farmers. '

20 Of the 100 farmers on the list, are these the

21 principal farmers -- that is, the principal owners of

I' 22b) the farms, or does this also include all of the farm

23 workers?

24 A These are the farm owners, sir.
Am.pederei nepo,wr., Inc.

25
Q So if they have farm employees, there would possibly
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I be more than 100 people working on farms in the EPZ in

2 Berks County.

3 Is that correct?

''- 4 A Yes, sir.

5 JUDGE HARBOUR: All right. Thank you.

0 JUDGE HOYT: I have no questions of the witness.

7 Thank you very much, Mr. Reber, for your attendance here

8 and for your testimony in this proceeding.

9 The witness is excused.

10 (The witness stood down.)

JUDGE HOYT: We will go off the record one |

12 moment.
,

13 - ~

(Discussion off the record.)
. *

I# ~

JUDGE HOYT: We will go'back on the record now. *

15 During the off-the-record time, the hearing

did not have any matter of substance other than the cold.

I7 *

We can proceed now.

I8 Miss Ferkin'! will you call your next witness.
19

MS. FERKIN: Yes, your Honor.

20 Before I do! I would like to note for the
21 record the fact that Mr. Ramsay, with Chester County, is

22 now with me at counsel table.

23 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I apologize to you, counsellor,

24 that I did not recognize you earlier when you came in,
, ,

25
I believe, immediately after lunch, and took your place at the

. _ _ _ _ . .. _ __ _ _.._ -. __ - _ _ .. __. - -



,-

IEE 14/5 19,849

I counsel table.

2 We welcome you once more back to the proceeding.

3 All right, Mr. Campbell, you can bring your coat
OD 4 if you want to.

5 MS. ZITZER: I believe the witness is about

6 to --
.

7 MS. FERKIN: Can we go off the record for a

8 moment, your Honor?

9 JUDGE HOYT: Yes.

~10 We will go off the record.

II (Discussion off the record.)
I2 JUDGE HOYT: Back on the record. No matters

(} 13
' '

of substance were discussed during the off-period t'ime '

Id
'

that this hearing had gone off this record.

15 |
All right. Miss Ferkin, are you ready? |

!
16 MS. FERKIN: Yes, I am.

17
.

Whereupon!
,

,

18 TIMOTHY R. S. CAMPBELL

19 was called as a witness and, having been first duly sworn,

20 was examined and testified as follows:

XXXXX 21 DIRECT EXAMINATION

22 BY MS. FERKIN:.{)
23 O Sir, would you please state your full name

24
for the record?

, Am-resww n.ponm, Inc.

25 A My name is Timothy Robert Stanley Campbell.

.- __ __ _, . ._ _ _ .-_ __ . _ __ . _ . . .
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I I am Director of Emergency Services for the County of Chester.
2 Q Would you also please give us your business
3 address?

- 4 A 14 East Biddle Street, West Chester, Pennsylvania.
5 Q Mr. Campbell, do you have before you a document
6 of some 15 pages entitled Testimony of Timonthy R. S. Campbell
7 on Limerick Ecology Action Contentions on Offsite Emergency
8 Planning?

9 A yes,

10 0 Mr. Campbell, do you also have before you
'

II a document of some four pages entitled Testimony of
12 Timothy R. S. Campbell on Limerick Ecology Action

p)-
-

33 . ..

De. ' and Respecified Offsite Emergency * Planning* .

,

.

Id Contet ons?

15 A Yes.
!

16
Q Mr. Campbell, do these documents constitute

I7 your direct testimony in this proceeding?

18 A subject to corrections, yes.

I'
Q Ou that line, Mr. Campbell, did you prepare,

20
a one-page statement of the corrections to your testimony?

,

21 A Yes.

(J] 22'
O Do you have that with you here today?

R

23 .A Yes.

24
Q Mr. Campbell, did you also prepare a

A Faseres pieperiori inc.

25
statement of professional qualifications which was previously

-_ . . - _ _ ._ . . - - . _ --, - -. -_ - -_ - _-__ ,__-._ -.
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I served on the Board and the parties to this hearing?
2 A Yes.

3 0 As corrected, sir, to the best of your knowledge(),

" 4 and belief, are the statements set forth in your direct
5 testimony true and correct at this time?

6 A Yes.

7 MS. FERKIN: Judge Hoyt, at this time I move

8 that the direct testimony, correction sheet, and

9 professional qualifications of Timothy R. S. Campbell

10 be admitted into evidence.

II JUDGE HOYT: Are there any objections?

I2 MR. HASSELL: Yes. Staff has an objection.

t
- I3 With respect to the. testimony for Contention "

14 LEA 12, specifically question 20 and the answer 20, that

15 portion of the testimony, in Staff's view, is not within

16 the scope of contention 12, but is within the scope
I7 of contention 14B.

18 So on the basis that the testimony comes in

19 with that understanding, then the staff would withdraw

20 its objection.
i

21 JUDGE HOYT: Can you give us, Mr. Hassell,

22 that reference again?

23 MR. HASSELL: Yen.

24 It is the testimony for contention LEA 12.
. Ass-Fees,al Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 It is question 20 and answer 20.
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I JUDGE HOYT: Then you find that testimony

2 pertinent to 14 -- did I understand you to say B?
3 MR. HASSELL: Yes. That is my point.

U 4 In the staff's view, that is not within

5 the scope of contention LEA 12, but is within the scope
6 of Contention 14B. And assuming that the testimony comes
7 in with the understanding that that question and answer

..

8 are of contention 14, then I would withdraw my objection
9 at that time.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I wonder if we could not cure

II
that then by simply noting in the margin on the exhibit

12 ~

that question 20 and answer 20 related to LEA 14B?
.

O 13
-

Aj MS. FER' KIN: That is acceptable to the.

. -

' Id Comnkonwealth.
'

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

16 MR. HASSELL: That would satisfy the Staff's

I7 objection.

18 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

I9
Any other objections?

20 MR. RADER: I would only note for the record

21 that the air conditioning has been turned off.

hi 22 JUDGE HOYT: And your colleague is safe for yet

23 another day.

24
The testimony will be received into evidence and

A -7. ewes n.ponen, inc.

25
attached to the record at this point.

XXXXXXXXX (Insert. )
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

{} In the Matter of

Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352
) 50-353

(Limerick Generating Station, )
Units 1 and 2)

TESTIMONY OF TIMOTHY R.S. CAMPBELL
ON LIM 8 RICK ECOLOGY ACTION CONTENTIONS

ON OFFSITE EMERGENCY PLANNING

0.1. Mr. Campbell, please state your name, address and

position.

A.l. My name is Timothy R.S. Campbell. My business address

is 14 Fast Biddle Street, West Chester, PA 19380. I am

| Dire.ctor,. Department of Emergency Services of,the County.of
Chester, Pennsylvania.

'

O.2. - Have you prepared a statement of your professional
qualifications?

..

A.2. Yes. My statement is appended to my testimony.

0.3. What is the purpose of this testimony;7
A.3. The purpose of this testimony la to respond to

Limerick Ecology Action (LEA) offsite emergency planning

contentions related to Chester County.-

LEA-ll

i n' O.4. LEA contends that there is no assurance that bus
'

\_)
companies in Chester County are committed to providing even

f~

.

>, n , m-- - - - - - , - --,-,,-,-.,-.--..,,--.-,-,,,n-,--,--,----,-,,,--,.--.----,----_..-.--<,n ,----n-- - - - - - - ~ . - , ~ - , ..
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a " minimum" number of busses to assist in,an evacuation in

the event of a radiological emergency at Limerick. What is

your response?

({} A.4. The total number of busses tequired has been '

identified within the County and municipal plans. The

commonwealth of Pennsylvania, Pennsylvania Emergency

Management Agency, has been requested to provide those .

shown as an unmet resource.

Q.5. What is the status of letters of agreements with bus

companies in Chester County?

A.5. Chester County does not have any signed agreements

with bus companies covering school evacuation. Efforts to
.

negotiate such agreeme.nts continue, however. As stated

. above, unmet school transportation needs have been passed

, () to the Commonwealth.'for resolution. This includes cases in
f .

| which verbal, but not written, commitments have been given.

Q.6. What do you consider to constitute a " sufficient"

letter of agreement regarding provisions for busses?

A.6. Chester County considers that a written agreement

stating that a bus company will provide a certain number of

busses during disasters including nuclear power plant.
;

incidents to be sufficient assurance of a responso.
.

Q.7. What is your response to I.EA's concern that school

district and county P.BRPs are deficient because they fail

{} to indicate assignment of busses to particular schools?

A.7. The number of busses required is known. Assignment
|

|

-. __
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of busses to specific tasks is a tactical decision made at
the time of an emergency or need.
Q.8. LEA contends that radiological emergency planning for
school districts adjacent to or outside the plume EPZ must

take into consideration whether bus resources have been
committed to provide assistance in the EPZ in the event an

evacuation is recommended, and that such school districts

must develop particular emergency procedures to deal with

conflicting agreements by bus companies. What is your

response?

A.8. Presently no such conflicts exist in the Chester

County RERP.

Q.9. What assurance is there that unmet transportation

needs identi,fied in the most recent draf t Chester County

() RERP*can be met? * *

A.9. Unmet needs have been passed to the Commonwealth for

resolution.

Q.10 The Limerick RERPs do not include assignments of
busses to particular schools. What assurance is there that

buses sent from other areas can evacuate children in a
timely manner?

A.10. The spoeed o'f evacuation is not dependent upon
.

assigning specifle hunses to particular schools in the plan

before an event. Early mobilization will reduce deployment

time to a ' minimum.

.

1
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LEA-12

Q.11. LEA contends that there has been no

(~) pre-identification of teacher volunteers willing to stay on
v

duty in the event of a radiological emergency. What is

your response?

A.ll. School Districts have been encouraged to identify

teacher volunteers as part of the planning process.

Q.12. LEA contends that there has been no determination of

which school district buildings are adequate for sheltering

purposes in a radiological emergency; thus teachers may not

be willing to stay on duty in such an event. What in your

response?
,

A.12. The Pennsylvania Bureau of Radiation Protection
,

) (BRP), in conjunctlon with PEMA, will be relied upon to

make sheltering recommendations. The selection of a

protective action is made during an event based on the

situation as it exists and a comparative evaluation of

which protection action will achieve the best results.
,

Protection factors for a number of school buildings in

Chester County are included in the FEMA National Shelter

|
Survey All-Facility Listings dated July 31, 1983.

Q.13. Must units of dosimetry and KI be distributed to

school districts for use by school staff?

{} A.13. Present Commonwealth policy regarding use of

dosimetry and KI does not provide distribution to school

t

1
'

~
- - - _ _ - _. . .- . - - - .
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staff because they are not classified as emergency workers.
Q.14. Must school staff be trained in the use of
dosimetry, in the event sheltering is recommended as a
protection measure?

O
A.14. No. There is no Pennsylvania plan to issue

dosimetry to this segment of the general population.

Q.15. Does the Chester County plan provide reasonable

assurance that school bus drivers, teachers or other school

staff are properly trained for radiological emergencies?

A.15. Training has and will be made available in those

areas appropriate to various groups. Training has been

monitored by Chester County staff as far as possible

considering the volume of planning requirements. In
,

addition, as a matter of practice in all Chester
,

- (} County-sponsored emergency training, pre- and post-testing
was done. '~

O.16. Should school staf f and bus drivers be trained in
procedures for dealing with contaminated individuals and

'equipment?
'

A.16. Emergency medical and other emergency responders are

trained in these areas. There is therefore no plan to

. train school staff and bus drivers in these areas since
.

they can obtain assistance from emonjency forces.

Q.17. Should school staff and bus drivers be trained in

risks of exposure to radiation and proper use of any
' )

'

necessary equipment?

t
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A.17. Appropriate training has and will be made available.

Q.18. Should school staff receive instruction in the

proper use of dosimetry?

A.18. School staff will not be issued dosimetry,(v'N,

Q.19. Should school staf f be instructed in the adequacy of

school district buildings for sheltering purposes?

A.19. School staff must be aware of those sections of

plans in which they are involved. This would include

procedures involved in sheltering. A decision on

sheltering as a protective action will be made on the

situation as it exists during a particular event.

f~0.20. Must school staff receive special training in

/ dealing with childern under " stress conditions?"

b.] A.20. If a school district. believes such . training is

{ fl necessary it should be arranged by th'e district' involved,
it would appear that .such conditions could exist in other

emergency situations, such as evacuation for fire or bomb

threat.
L-----

0.21. Is post-training surveying necessary to find

reasonable assurance that teachers / school s'ta f f will

participate in a radiological emergency?

A.21. This is an option available to school districts in
.

the preparation of their plans.

Q.22. LEA contends unannounced evacuation and sheltering

(') drills to determine the effectiveness of training programs
*iJ

are critical to the workability of school district RERPs.

.
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'What is your response?

A.22. Various forms of exercises are used to evaluate
plans. These will also measure the effectiveness of

7- training. Selection of drill types is a matter of
V)

negotiation between involved officials at participating

levels.

.

LEA-13

Q.23. How are the needs of pre-school, day care and nursey

schools determined?

A.23. The general transportation survey sent out to the

public is but on method of determining needs. As those
,

types of facilities ace identified they are provided with a

f} -model plan and asked to communicate their needs' to bl1.e
,

mdnicipal emergency management planners. Required
*

resources will be identified or passed on to the

Commonwealth as the requirement develops in accordance with
the customary process of addressing unmet needs.

Q.24. LEA contends that present municipal and county RCRPs
,

fall to identify adequately day care, nursery and
*

1

pre-school centers. What is your response?*

.

A.24. P resonl: nienn ic ipie l. and county RMH1'n a re rit il l. In

draf t stage and subject to f ee juent revision. The

assistance of various groups has been obtained to identify

(
"

, facilities. Phone book surveys have been conducted and
*

%
.

t
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information is being gathered from the community. All

these sources will be utilized to form the basis for

identification of affected day care, nursey and pre-school

() centers, many of which are not licensed by any government
agency.

Q.25. In the case of day care, nursery and pre-school

facilities, is there basis for LEA's contention that any
'

decision to shelter must be a "last resort?"
A.25. A decision on implementation of a protective action,

including sheltering, will be made based on the

circumstances of a particular event and the advice of the

appropriate technical staff.

Q.26. What is your opinion as to the participation and
,

commitment of staff of ,the types of institutions outlined,-

O.
*

..

in LEA-13 in plan implement,ation?'
-

A.26. One can only assume that persons who care for young

chilaren have a sense of commitment and that this is
acknowledged by,the parents pldctng their Children in

thecostody of these individuals. Planning guidelinea call

for chilaren to remain with the persons in whom their

parents have placed this trust.
.

.

LEA-14

() Q.27. LEA contends that school district RERPs and the

Chester County RERP are deficient because they do not

. .
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provide adequal- / for units of dosimetry /KI for school bus
drivers, teachers or school staff. What is your response?

A.27. Dosimetry /KI are not required for these persons

since school evacuation will be accomplished in one lift.

The personnel involved will not be required to return to

the p$ume EP0Z. School bus drivers, teachers and school

staff are not emergency workers. Dosimetry /KI are issued

only to emergency workers.

Q.28. Please explain plans in Chester County for

provisions of dosimetry /KI where school bus drivers are

concerned?

A.28. Dosimetry /KI for school bus drivers are not required
*

since school evacuation will be accomplished in one lift,
"

and personnel involv.ed will not be required to return to

. (} the pl'une EPZ. All other busses will be routed in the ,

t'ransportation staging area. .
.

Q.29. Please explain how the number of units of

dosimotry/KI at the Chester County staging area was-

determined.
*

:
A.29 The Chester County RERP states that the

transportation staging area will be utilized as a
. .

procensing area for omergency vehicles 4.id busses that are
.

not assigned to a specifle astiignment in the BPZ. Dudues

used in school evacuation will not paso through the

transportation staging area since they will complete the

O
evacuation in one lift and will not be required to return

.
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to the EPZ.

Q.30. How are school staff made aware of their roles and
responsibilities to assist in implementation of school

{} district RERPs?

A.30. Training in school district RERPs can be arranged.

LEA-15
.

Q.31. How will it be assured that bus companies with whom

letters of agreement will be negotiated will provide enough
bus drivers in a radiological emergency?
A.31. Letters of agreement currently in negotiation will

.

reflect both vehicles and drivers.
Q.32. Is it required that bus driver volunteers be

() identified prior to an e'mergency?
'

'

A.32. There is to requirement to identify individual bus
drivers before the event.
Q.33. Must letters of agreement with bus companies

,

indicate the terms of employment contracts between bus
.

companies and drivers? '

A.33. The issue of the terms of bus driver employment

contracts with bus companies is to be addressed by each bus
.

company as it reviews the signing of an agreement to
provide busses.-

S Q.34. How will bus drivers become familiar with the routes, u)

to which they are asnigned during a radiological emergency?
l
|

I
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A.34. Bus drivers will be given appropriate directions

when assigned to destinations. Guides will be provided

when necessary.

} Q.35. LEA is concerned that there is no assurance that bus/

drivers will be aware of their role in providing

transportation from host schools to mass care centers.

What is your response?

A.35. Since assignment of busses before the emergency

event is not required or possible, it is not possible to

provide this " awareness." In addition, the bus drivers

involved in the movement from risk to host schools may not

be the same involved in any subsequent movement from the

host schools. Transport from host schools to mass care

centers will occur entirely outside of the plume EPZ.
,

() 'Q.36. Will bus drivers receive training for their' role in
~ .

radiological emergency evacuation?
,

A.36. Training for bus drivers has and will be provided.

Q.37. Must the possibility of " multiple trip scenarios" be

included in training programs and in actual plans?
$

.

A.37. Plans are being formulated on the ba' sis of one lift.

'

evacuation of all risk schools.
,

1 LEA-22

|<

Q.36. How is Chester County planning to ensure that

sufficient dosimetry /KI is available for farmers who may

,

__.--.,,---v-e--.---,--- - --
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choose to re-enter the EPZ to tend to livestock?

A.38. 200 units of dosimetry /KI is currently assigned to

farmers in the Chester County RERP. This number is

() considered sufficient based on present information. Signce

the number of farmers may vary over a period of time, this

figure may be adjusted. It is noted that a unit of

dosimetry includes a fourteen-day supply of KI. Since KI

is the only " consumable," this should provide sufficient

time for replenishment of supplies. If the need for

additional dosimetry /KI for farmers is identified in the

process of refining and finalizing the Chester County RERP,

this will be passed on to the Commonwealth as an unmet

need.

Q.39. How does Chester County in its RERP define " farmers" .

( '

Should'the term " livestock" bewith " livestock?"
'

,

specifically defined as particular types of animal?

A.39. The term " livestock" is considered adequate.

Chester County will utilize a list provided by the county

Emergency Board, plus other information as available, for
'

vertification of individual status.

Q.40. What information is available to farmers with

livestock regarding radiological emergenclos?

A.40. Primary public incormation for farmera is the

responsibility of the Pennsylvania Department of

(} Agriculture and the County Emergency Board. Farmers will

also receive all general public information distributions.

.
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Q.41. Is training available for farmers with livestock in !

the Limerick plume EPZ?'

A . 41. . Appropriate training has and will be provided.

.o ,
LEA-26

|'

Q.42. LEA contends that the draft county and municipal
RERPs do not comply with 10 C.F.R. 50.4 7 (b) (5) because

there-is no prompt alerting system operative and in place
before an evacuation alert can be implemented, and there is

no assurance of adequate capability to conduct route

alerting. What is your response?

A.42. Applicant is responsible for demonstrating that an.

alerting system exists . Installation of a computer based

O rapid eatephone syseem e- noeincaeion of emereency
,

'

;

workers is being corapleted. .

Route alerting was demonstrated during the July 25,

' 1984 exercise. A survey has been conducted to ascertain

additional equipment,that may be necessary. This equipment
.

is being procured.

Q.43. LEA is concerned that notification of essential

organizations and. staff through the automatic dialer RRCALL

system not delay activation oE the public notifteatlon

. system. Wha, is your response?r

A.43. RECALL is a system for automatic phone notification.

Draft ~9, Chester County RBRP, Page C-1-4 states:
-<

,

- - - - -, . . . - , . - - , - , - , . . - . - . - , , . , - . .. , - - . ,, , , . , - - . - , . , - . -,- . .
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As EOC staf f arrive at the EOC, they will
be provided with RECALL printout indicating
notifications accomplished, and will initiate
remedial notifications and verify notifications
for thele respective areas pursuant to appropriate
implementing procedures.

This is a simple and logical procedure. The Chester County

RERP provides further that, "<i>n rapidly developing

situations requiring expeditious public alert, the

Communications Center can, on direction of the DES duty

officer or Director, activate the EDS network and

appropriate sirens, simultaneously with the initiation of

the RECALL notification sequence."

Q.44. How is the response of volunteer. fire company
,

-personnel that would or could be available at the time of a

radiological emergency assured?

/m A.44. Requirements for personnel are known. There,is no ,

(_) . - -

.

requirement to list the number of. personnel that wbuld or
.

-could be available. Volunteer fire companies have
1

developed a substantial record of their ability to respond

and of the number of available personnel.
.

.

P LEA-27
|

.

|
| Q.45. How will radiological emergency responso planning

for the Camp Hill Village Special School, Inc. in East,

Nantmeal Township and the Camp Hill Village School in West

Vincent Township be assured?.,

| A.45. The essential factors such as notification and
|

l
|

|

|
|
w-
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transportation needs will be included in respective

township plans. In the event a municipality is unable to

provide required resources, these unmet needs are passed to

the county, and if necessary the Commonwealth, for

resolution. Separate plans for each facility could be

written if each wished to participate in the planning

process.

Q.46. How will use of these schools buildings for

sheltering be approached?

A.46. As stated in response to LEA-12, the Pennsylvania

Bureau of Radiation Protection, through PEMA, will be

relied on to make sheltering recommendations. And

protection factors for many sch.ool buildings in Chester

. County are included in FEMA's National Shelter Survey .

() listing.
,

* *

.

LEA-28

0.47. How will towing, road clearance and snow removal be

provided in Chester County?

A.47. Towing or road clearance can be provided from inside
'

or outside the 8PZin accordance with customary procedures

with reasonable asn'urance. Sufficient gas stations are

expected to be available outside the plume BPZ. The

Pennsylvania National Guard will have emergency supplies of
'

gasoline on main evacuation routes. Municipalities already

have contracts or their own equipment for snow removal.
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATOR'' ColttISSION'

i

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board |

In the Matter of )
)

Philadelphia Electric Company ) Docket Nos. 50-352, 50-353
)

i(Limerick Generating Station, )
Units 1 and 2) )

TESTIN0NY OF TIMOTHY R.S. CAMPBELL
ON LIHERICK ECOLOGY ACTION

DEFERRED AND RESPECIFIED OFFSITE EtERGENCY PIANNIIC CONTENTIONS
.

Introduction

The purpose of this testimony is to respond to Limerick Ecology

Action (LEA) offsite emergency planning conten* ions admitted pursuant

to the Licensing Board's Order dated October 26, 1984 relating to
,

Chester County.

* *
LEA-1 * . .

- .

The Risk Couaties, Municipalities, School Dis'tricts, and
Institutions haven't promulgated or adopted final
radiological emergency response plans, nor have they
approved and adopted plans drawn up for them by Energy
Consultants, Inc. , a Earrisburg firm hired by Philadelphia
Electric Company. There is no reasonable assurance thai
the present state of planning is predictive of final approval,
or that the plans are capable of being implemented.

1. The Commissioners of Chester County are charged under the Pennsylvania

Emergency Management Services Code ("P.L. 1332") with the response to

! and preparedness for emergencies. They have established the Department

of Emergency Services as the lead agency for planning and response at the

county level under the act. Chester County officials are now reviewing
.

.
Draft 9 of the C,hester County Radiological Emergency Response Plan for

.

d
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incidents at the Limerick Generating Station. This plan prepared by

Department of Emergency Services staff, with assistance from Energy j

[] Consultants has incorporated Pennsylvania Emergency Management Agency
v

(PEMA) and Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) comments from

plans review as well as the July 25,1984 drill.

2. Subject to further changes resulting from observer comments on

the July 25 drill and the November 20, 1984 scheduled supplemental

drill, the plan represents the intended rest ,nse of Chester County
.

Government to Limerick Generating Station incidents. When appropriate,

the final version will be presented to the County Commissioners, as

was the Chester County Radiological Emergency Response Plan for incidents

at the Peach Bottt.m Atomic Power Station in December of 1981.

3. The plan will be implementable in the final version which will be
G
D presented to the Board of Comnissioners for adoption. It will outline

,

the county role as the coordinating agency of the response of the schools,

municipalities and health care agencies in the Emergency Planning Zone

as well as the response of county government agencies.

4. In addition to passing unmet needs to PEMA, discussions and

negotiations are underway with public private agencies, such as the

Southeastern Pennsylvania Transportation Authority (SEPTA) and Philadelphia

Electric Company pursuant to P.L. 1332 to obtain the resources needed

for emergency response. As these resotrees become available they will

be incorporated into the plans and exercised in the next drill. These

(n) negotiations incitufe not only equipment but also assistance and training.

. .

"
__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _
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i

The unadopted RERP's fail to provide reasonable assurance that |
each principal response organization has sufficient staff to '

respond to and to augment its initia? response on a 24-hour
continual basis, or that the assigned staff can respond in a
prompt manner in case of a radiological emergency at Limerick. |

5. Chester County has sufficient staff for 24-hour response. The July |
25, 1984 drill revealed some training needs, which are in the process

of being addressed by Chester Cocacy Department of Emergency Services

and Energy Consultants. The staff's July 25 experience, along with four
i

'

partial activities over the past two years and three Peach Bottom'

Atomic Power Station drills since 1982, demonstrate that the staf f

can respond in an appropriate fashion.4

LEA-5

The Emergency Response Organizations (including federal, state,
and local governments and support organizations) have failed to
fully doctment the existence of appropriate letters of agreement.
with support organizations and agencies. Thus, there is no*

.,

reasonable as.surance that the emergency plans 'can be implemented.

Alt' ough letters of agreement are not a requirement of P.L.1332,' 6. h - '

and although many verbal commitments of aid have been made, Chester*

County Department of Emergency Services is continuing to attempt to

obtain written commitments from support agencies and organizations.

Where this does not occur, the need for support is being passed on
|

to PEE as an unset need under P.L.1332. Agreements are not;

required for agencies of the County or those charged by law or by

contract with emergency responsibilities. |
|

|

.

.

.- - .__ - - . - - - . _ - . - _ - . .. .__- ___ . ---
|

.
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LEA-23

The draft county plans are deficient because they do not
contain reliable evacuation time estimates.

7. The Chester County Radiological Emer6ency Response Plan contains

evacuation time estimates by the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation
!

and left Associates commissioned by Philadelphia Electric Company.

Both of these estimates, alon6 with information from the

National Weather Service, PENA, the Pennsylvania Bureau of

Radiation Protection and Philadelphia Electric Company will be reviewed
,

by Chester County officials if indepedent action is required. Normally

guidance as to the choice of protective action will be given to ;

Chester County by the Governor via PENA.

.

O
' *- -

-
-

. .
..

.
_

.

!

'

O
.

,
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ADMITTED CONTENTIONS

,

l e s

- Amendment to Answer A-5 replacing the existing language with:

"Chester County has six agreements with bus providers. Efforts to
obtain further agreements continue. Four agreements cover 70 school
buses. Two agreements cover 13 coach buses, two small buses and 10
vans. Pending completion of negotiation of further unmet needs,

,

the submission of unmet needs to PEMA stands. This includes cases
in which verbal but not written commitments have been made."

Amendment to Answer A-9 adding the following:
I
'

Conversations with PEMA officials indicate that they are being
addressed.

,

Amendment to Answer A-10:

j Replace "spoeed" with " speed" *

i
| Amendment to Answer A-15:, .

4r,

I

'%.].)
Insert " class" after the words " pre " and '' post "('

*
.

.

Amendment to Answer A-26:,

.

Replace "chilaren" with " children" in both appearances..

Amendment to Answer A-27:
g

i - Replace "poume EP0Z" with " plume EPZ".,

;
i- | - .i |'

| : j' Amendment to Answer A-38:'

,

iJ
.i

I j Replace "Suince" with "since"

;/.ilt'*' , i

Amendment to Answer A-42:ii '>

I I,

v' |
i Add to the end of paragraph 2 " reportedly via the Philadelphia Electric Co."i

,

4: '
,

1I^i Amendments to Deferred Contentions:
.
'

*
i

,y ,

sf '

:j ,4 ! $Amendment to Answer #1'

1 i ), 1 #i ,

i#
'

a c- between " Consultants" and "has incorporated" in line 3, page 2. ':
>;< i

i Note: A correction was made on the record on 11/27 to Answer #5 on page 3
in line 5 replacing " activities" with " activations".,

,

'
,

|'9 i ,

6 I

| | |
*

,

ti ,! - ! |[
'

r r
,'

;; *
:

_b' l
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Professional Qualifications

Tinothy R. S. Campbell

d
. Since 1978, I have been the Director of the Department of Emergency

Services of the County of Cheater, Pennsylvania. Au such I direct
the opeartion of a central connunientiona cent or for the fire, polico,
ambulance, and rescue organi/nLionu in the County. I uupervice the
activities of the Chester County fire Marshal, Chester County fire School,
Chester County EMS Council and Chester County fMS 1 raining
Institute. .

Alno in 1978, upon reconnendal ion of t he Hoard of rount y
Consniuuioners, I wuu oppointed County Cuordinator of Emergency Managernent
by Governor Milton Shapp. * In this capacity, I am responsible for the count y'u
emergency response to natural and man-made disasters, for effecting
coordination between the county and operalinq aqcncies of other levels

-

of government and for coordinat ing opeartiona by local emergency-

preparedness forces as outlines in l'ennsylvania's Emergency Management
Service Act of 1978 (P.L.1332).

Prior to assuming my present position, I was on acLive member of
the volunteer fire and ambulance services for ten years. I have
served as Chairperson of the Southeastern Pennsylvania Fmergency

g. Health Services Council. I am procently Chairperuun of the
( Enirgency Medical Services Cbmmittee, Pennsylvcnia Chapter, Associa* Led

.

Public-Safety Consnunications Officers, Incorporated; Vice-Chairperson,
Procedures Committee, Pennsylvania fire Service Professional
Qualifications Board; Director, Keystone St at e Chaples , International
Society of Fire Services Instructorn; Member, Pennuylv6nia
Insurance Commissioner's Anti-Arson Advisory Committee.

In addition to 2,500 total hours of courses on emergency management
and related topics, I have completed the Radiological Emergency Planning
Course and Basic Disaster Operations Course at the Emergency Management
Institule of FEMA. '

.

h

,b j
\

.

u

. _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . - . _ _ _
- m - .-m -r --we- - - -w-



- 1

|

REE 14/9 I 19,853

I MS. FERKIN: The witness is --

2 JUDGE HOYT: Your witness has been tendered for

3 cross-examination?--

4 MS. FERKIN: Yes, he has.

5 JUDGE HOYT: In accordance with our

6 previous discussions between the Board and the parties here,

7 the following cross-examination schedule is in effect

8 as to Mr. Campbell:

9 LEA will have two hours. I will dole that

10 to you in 60 minute periods so that when the first buzzer

II
goes off, you will know that you have got another hour to |

I2 go, Miss Zitzer. It is not a very good system, and we

13 *

can't*get in but 60 minutes at a time.
,

Id'
'

The Applicant will have one hour and 15 minutes.

15 Staff and FEMA counsel will each have -- and the redirect j
i

16 w 11 each be 45 minutes.

17 All right, Miss Zitzer, you will have the first
!

18 opportunity. Your time has begun.

MS. ZITZER: Thank you, your Honor.

20XXXXXX CROSS-EXAMINATION

2I BY MS. ZITZER:

22
Q Good afternoon, Mr. Campbell.

23 A Good afternoon.

24
Q I believe in the correction made to answer 5 of

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 your prefiled testimony on what is referred to as'the

-
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REE 14/10 19,854

I admitted contentions -- and we are starting with contention
2 LEA 11 -- you made a correction with regard to |

3
73 agreements for the provision of buses.
V

4 I would like to refer you to the statement

5 in the correction that you have provided us which says
6 that Chester County has six agreements with bus providers.

7 My first question for you is, are those

8 written agreements?

9 A Yes.

10 Q Do you have any of those written agreements

II with you today? '
-

12 A Yes..

, . .

( 13
* _

Q Would you be able to provide me.a , copy of trose
I4 agreements?

15 THE WITNESS: I have 15 copies, your Honor,

16 with me. ''

.

17
.

JUDGE HOYT: You have,. indeed, been in attendance, j
'<,

18 Mr. Campbell. Thank you for providing the copies.

I9- Would you distribute those, Miss Zitzer, somebody.
20 (Pause.)

2I JUDGE HOYT4 I think the best-distribution system
r"%
i ). 22 is to place all of-them up here on the bar. Let counsel

23 and representatives who wish to have a copy come up and
24 get them, and then we won't have people walking around andwassem nepormes. inc.

25 disturbing the examination.

. --- _. __-
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1 If you will take your copies and return to

2 your place, Miss Zitzer, we can get back to business.

3 (Pause.)n
4 JUDGE IIOYT: All right, Miss Zitzer, during

~

5 the time that that housekeeping function was occurring,
6 we have tolled your time. Your time will start to run now.

7 Ask your first question.

8 BY MS. ZITZER:

9 Q In the correction provided to -- strike that.

10 In the update provided to your testimony,
II you referred to the six written agreements which you have
12 just provided us with copies of.

s

13 I(_,) - You state that , efforts to obtain further
Id agreements _ continue. Four agreements cover 70 school buses. .

15 Is it correct to assume that those four
16 agreements which you refer to there are four of the

17 six which you have just provided us?

18 A That is correct.

I'
O Could you inform us the names of the four

20 agreements covering the 70 school buse.=^

2I A Yes. The first one is Althouse Transportation

() Incorporated. The second one is William B. Swisher.22

23 The~ third one is Crapf Coaches Incorporated, and the~
24 fourth one is the Unionville-Chadd's Ford School-District.Am-Fassrei nosonm, Inc.

25 (Pause . )

. . _ _ _ . . . . . . - - _ - .
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I Q You state that two agreements cover 13 coach buses,

2 two small buses, and ten vans.

3 Which agreements are those two?

4 A The Reeder Coach Lines Agreement and the

5 Royal Limousine Agreement',

6 (Pause.)

7 Q In your written testimony in your answer

8 to question 6, you state that Chester County considers

9 that a written agreement stating that a bus company

10 will provide a certain number of buses during disasters,

II including nitclear power incidents, to be sufficient assurance ;

12 of a response.
. .

o

-g)s
.

I3i, Do' you believe that the* written agreements 's .

Id . which you have just provided us indicate that there is

15 a written agreement stating that a certain number of ;

I .bimes will be provided?

I7 A Yes.

.END 14 18
,

19

20

21

~N 22(J
23

24
Asm-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

u. 2
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(5 MM/mm1
I MS. ZITZER: I am having trouble flipping back and

2 forth between the exhibits. I would like to mark them with

3
_ r~) numbers for identification so that we are certain we are
V

4 referring to the same agreement s during the cross examination .

5 I wou.1d like to request that the two-page document ,

6 the cover page is entitled Memorandum of Agreement -- it is

'7 signed by William B. Swisher. It states that it is to the

8 Chester County Department of Emergency Services. It contains

9 an attached transportation inventory.

10 I would request that that be marked as LEA Exhibit

'
E-63.

12 I would request that -- I have a Unionville/-

D *

.

d 13 Chaddsford School.Distri*ct -- -

,

#
'

JUDGE IlOYT: Give me the name again?

15 MS. ZITZER: Unionville/Chaddsford School District
6

,
.

letter to Mr. McNamara dated December 27th, 1984. It is
' ~

17 also stapled to a two-page agreement for another bus company.

18 I believe they are separate agreements. Is that

correct?

20 THE WITNESS:- That is correct.

2I MS..ZITZER: I would request that the Unionville/

Qq
>

22 Chaddsford School District letter to Mr. McNamara of
.

23 '

1984, be identified as LEA Exhibit E-64.December-27th,

24 I would request that the Memorandum of Agreement
, ,

25 to the Chester County Department of Emergency Services from

L1
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%
mm2 1 Krapf Coaches, Inc., plus the attached transportation inventory

2 be marked as LEA Exhibit E-65.

3 JUDGE HOYT: What was the Memorandum of Agreement

(_
4 with?~~

5 MS. ZITZER: The Krapf Coaches, Inc. And it also

6 says, "and Krapf school buses" on the inventory form.

7 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

8 Is that the three that you Nanted marked?

9 MS. ZITZER: There is another one.

10 JUDGE HOYT: What is the other one?

11 MS. ZITZER: It is a total of six.
'

*
i
.

'

12 The Memorandum of Agreement between, I think it
, ,

(s
(_) 13' is Althouse Transportation, Inc.. That is the attached

'
-

'

14 transportation inventory. I would request that that be

15 marked for identification as LEA Exhibit E-66.
;

16 JUDGE HOYT: All right, you have described four
'

'

17 documents.
;

18 MS. ZITZER: There are two more.

19 JUDGE E300: All right, go ahead.

20 MS. ZITZER: There is a Letter of a Agreement from

21 the Royal Limo and Air Parcel Service, Inc. addressed to

/'')' 22 Mr. Timothy Campbell. Attached to it it has the transporta-
\m

23 Eion provider survey.

24 I would request that that be marked as LEA Exhibit
Am-Federes Reporters, Inc.

25 E-67.

_
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I And, there is a Memorandum of Agreement from

2 Reeder's, Inc. to the Chester County Department of Emergens'y

3 Services.c

4 I would request that that be marked for

5 identification as LEA Exhibit E-68.

6 JUDGE HOYT: The documents described by counsel

7 will'be marked as LEA Exhibits E-63 through E-68 for

8 identification only.

9
_

(The documents referred to were

10 marked LEA Exhibits No. E-63
i

"exxxx through E-68 for identification.)

12 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

I3 ~*

BY MS. ZITZER:

Id I would like to start with LEA Exhibit E-63,Q

I15 Mr. Campbell, which is a Memorandum of Agreement between

16 William Swisher and the Chester County Department of Emergency

17 Services, and it is dated December 6th, 1984.

18 Can you inform me where in the Letter of Agreement

' it states the number of buses to be provided by_this. bus

O company to Chester County?

21 A The number of buses is attached.
A 22U Q The transportation inventory which is attached,

23 under the section entitled Equipment Survey, indicates that

# there are 72 -- it says school students.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Could'you clarify -- okay, that's the number of
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mm4
I passengers. That there are 72 -- strike that.

2 Mr. Campbell, can you explain the equipment summary

3
information that is provided on the transportation inventoryO

4 as it relates to the number of vehicles which have been

5 committed for your use?

6 A The number of buses is read from the top down.

7 Each line applies to a particular bus. It stdtes the type

8 of vehicle, the number of passengers, the type of radio if

9 any in that particular vehicle, and its usual location.

10
Q And what is the number of buses being provided by

11
William Swisher for your use?

i

12 A 14 buses capable of carrying, in his opinion,
/~'

~D) 72 school s'tudents or 48 adults. ''

. .
.

"
Q Could you refer me where the number 14 is contained?

15 A Read down the page. i

16 i
O I see. Okay. :

I7 Is that the total number of buses available? 4

I8 Is that the total number of buses owned and

' operated by William Swisher?'
,

20 A If you will wait for a minute, I will look that

21
up.

/^\ 22V (Witness referring to document.)

Yes, that is.

24.

Q And is it your testimony that the language in,, ,

25
the Memorandum of Agreement stating that the undersigned

<
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mm5 1 agrees to make available upon request of Chester County --

2 and then it skips down -- buses and drivers to the extent

3 available during times of emergency, including fixed nuclear

O' 4 incidents -- is it your testimony that that language in the

5 agreement indicates that 14 buses will be provided upon

6 request of Chester County? I

7 A It is my understanding that the entire document is

8 that commitment under the provisions of Pamphlet Law 1332.

9 Q And what is that based on?

10 A The fact that Mr. Althouse signed it.

11 Q Is there any particular reason why the cover

:-
12 page entitled Memorandum of Understanding or Agreement

/

l ,s) 13 doesn't indicate the number, 14 buses?
"

'

,

.

14 - A I can't really say.

15 Q Moving on to -- with regard to E-63, what informa !
;

16 tion has Mr. Swisher provided you with regard to the provision

17 of drivers for the buses?,

i

18 A It is my understanding that Mr. Swisher intends

19 to provide buses with drivers. He is not releasing his

20 buses to us for our use.

21 Q Has he provided you any information regarding
~

('') 22 whether or not his drivers have been informed of the fact
G'

23 that they might have such an assignment?

24 A No, he has not.
I Anfasers neponers, Inc.

25 Q Has he indicated to you that he will inform the

.

'

mL
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I drivers that they might be requested to drive a bus into

2 the emergency planning zone in the event of a radiological

3 emergency at the Limerick Generating Station?
[.m}v

4 A No, he has not.

5
Q Moving on to LEA Exhibit E-64, it states that

6 the Unionville/Chaddsford School District will provide

7 three buses in the event of a nuclear incident at the

8 Limerick -- at Limerick, subject to the vehicles being

9 available.

10 It also states up to three drivers could be

II provided if they would volunteer. It is signed by Mr. Merriman

12 the Director of Business and Support Services. -

,

'
13 Have you had,any' specific discussions with *

I# Mr. Merriman regarding the position of' drivers? *

15 A No, I have not. !

16
Q Did he indicate to you the size of the buses that

I7 would be provided?

18 A I have not spoken to Mr. Merriman.

O With regard to LEA Exhibit E-65, which is the

20 Memorandum of Understanding with the Krapf Coaches, Inc.,

21 and I believe the Krapf School Bus' Company, is it your

22 testimony that the transportation inventory survey form

23 indicates that 25 48-passenger school buses will be j

24
provided?

,

25
A Yes, it is.

b.
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I Q Is there any particular reason why the Memorandum

2 of Understanding does not reflect that understanding?

A No, there is not.

4 Q Have you had any discussions with Mr. Darryl Krapf,

5 the President, as indicated on the Memorandum of Agreement

6 with regard to the provision of drivers for those buses?

7 A No, I have not.
.

8 Q I would like to refer you to LEA Exhibit E-66,

9 which is the Memorandum of Agreement and transportation

10 inventory form filled out by the Althouse Transportation,

" Inc.,'I would like to ask you whether or not the number of |
12 buses to be provided is 28. It appears t,o go off the bottom

( ) 13
' ~~ ~

'

of the page.
|

'

.

" '
A It is 28..

15
Q Is Conklinville, Pennsylvania located in Chester

16 County?

II A Yes, it is.

18
Q And the information under the column entitled

19 Usual Location, are those all locations in Chester County?

0 MR. RADER: I object to that as irrelevant.

21 I assume that the only purpose of the question

O oou1a de i=2uiri=9 to o'11tzeeiom time- ^=a o8111z eio="

23 time is specifically excluded by the Board as an issue in

admitting the contentions as finally phrased. My recollection
.

, ,

is that it is discussed specifically in the Board's order of

_ _ _ , _- . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _
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I September 24, 1984 at approximately pages 6 or 8.

2 JUDGE HOYT: The mobilization times were cut out

3 of this contention, Ms. Zitzer.

4 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, the witness has testimony

5 on Contention LEA 23,which deals with the evacuation time-

6 estimate study and the two specifications that were admitted
i

7i by the Board. One of them specifically dealt with bus

8 mobilization times.

9 I am, frankly, just trying to determine the

10
source of the buses to be provided,and we are trying to

11
determine if they were located within Chester County.

12 That is all.

13
*

MR. RhDER: If I may resp"ond..

Id ~*

JUDGE'EOYT: Yes. I thought you probably wanted to,'

I0 Mr. Rader.

0 MR. RADER: This has nothing to do with the

I7 validity of the time estimates themselves and the time-estimate
i

18 study.

The time-est. mate study, as I recall the testimony

20 of Mr. Klimm, is based upon discussions with PEMA officials

21 as to what would be the approximate time estimated throughout
,es

22( ,) the EPZ for the time necessary to mobilize.

23 And, as I further recall his testimony, mobilization

24
was not to be equated with transportation time as such. The

Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
two are distinct concepts.
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I MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I would like to withdraw

2 the question so that my time doesn' t get used up, and move
1

on. |

4 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

5 (Pause.)

0 BY MS. ZITZER:

7 Q Regarding the exhibits identified as LEA Exhibit

8 E-67 and E-68, Mr. Campbell, is there any particular reason

9 why the Letters of Agreement don't indicate the numbers of

10 vehicles to be provided as are: indicated on the attached

treansportaton provider survey form? i

I2 MR. RADER: I object to that question as irrelevant,

13 inasmuch ds the witnsss has stat' d that.th,e only bus providerse

I# for. schools are the Althouse, Swisher, Krapf and Unionville/

/ 15 Chaddsford providers. These other two providers are not

16 providing buses for schools, and therefore any agreements

II as to their services are beyond the scope of LEA 12.
.

IO MS. ZIT20A: Your Honor, they are relevant to LEA 5

and LEA 1. I am trying.to move along.

20 Simply those matters, LEA 5 relates to the comple-

21 tion of letters of agreement which would be required to

22 implement the county plan.

23 LEA 1 goes to the workability of the county plan.

24 And I believe that the witness should be entitled| ,

25 to answer the question.

l
. - - _ . - ,. - - . . _ . . . _-_
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I MR. RADER: They certainly can' t go to LEA 5,

2 Completion of Agreements, because the agreements are complete.

3 There is nothing to do there.m

b
4 MS. ZITZER: It is a question about the status of

8 the agreements.

0 JUDGE HOYT: Status is not in contention, Ms. Zitzer,

7 as I recall it.

O Unless it was related to LEA-1, I don't think you

9 can get it.

10 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, the plan indicates there

II '
are unmet needs which these agreements --

12
, JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, do you want to question

.,n .

13 the witness, or do you want to argue'with the Bench?.

.
,

14 MS. ZITZER: I would like an answer to my question.

II JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained, Ms. Zitzer.

0 (Pause)

I7 BY MS. ZITZER:

18
Q Mr. Campbell, do you state that -- strike that.

Do you state that efforts to obtain further

20 agreements continue? Could you be specific with regard to

21 with whom those negotiations are continuing to be ongoing?
..

Q 22 A Yes. Efforts continue with the balance of the

23 bus' providers located within or serving Chester County.
|

MS. ZITZER: I would like to tender to the
As -Fasere n.poren, inc.

25
witness a copy of a letter dated March 5, 1984, and I

w
- . . .-
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I would request that this be marked for identification as

2 LEA Exhibit E-69.

3
3 It is a letter from the Tredyffrin/Easttown

4 School District to Mr. Mark force.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Do you have copies for the counsel,

0 please?

7 (Document distributed to Parties and handed

8 to witness.)

9
JUDGE HOYT: Could I ask one of the counsel not

10 occupied to distribute those copies so we can see if we

"
can speed this up a little bit.

MR. PAMSAY: I will do it next time. .

/m . ..

13
-- JbDGE HOYTi Very.weil.-

,
,

I#
I will mark for identification as LEA Exhibit E-69

15 for identification, the letter of March 5, 1984.
|

6
(The document referred to was

I7 marked LEA Exhibit No. E-69

18 for identification.)

BY MS. ZITZER:

20
Q Mr. Campbell, have you seen this letter before?

2I MR. RADER: May I request LEA make some proffer

'O 2(,/ with regard to this apparent line of inquiry.

23 The letter itself states that the contacted

24
school district is not going to supply any buses. And I see

,,% , ,,

25
no point in developing this particular -- I see no relevance

. . . . . . _
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I

,
to this particular line of questioning with regard to the

2 contentions before us.

3p JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, if counsel wants to
d |

4 'conduct her examination on these matters, she will be

5 permitted to do so.

0 Your objection is overruled.

7 Proceed.

8 MS. ZITZER: Thank you, your Honor.

9 BY MS. ZITZER:

10
Q Have you seen the letter which I provided to you

I

" identified as LEA Exhibit E-69, before?'

12 A Yes.

n . .
.

U 13
Q And was this letter- provided tio. the C' esterh

.

# County Department of Emergency Services in response to .

1

15 request for the use of buses from Tredyffrin/Easttown School

16 District in the event of a radiological emergency at the

I7 Limerick Generating Station?

18 A To the best of my knowledge, yes.

I'
Q Is this one of the sources of buses with which

20 there are ongoing negotiations to obtain_ additional agreements

21 to provide buses for use in the event of a radiological

O 22
%/ emergency?

23'

A No.

24
0 If that is the case, can you ' inform us why, in

i weseres n porem,Inc.

25 the copy of Draft 10 of the Chester County updated plan

- _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . , _ . _ ._ _ _ _ . - . . _ _ _ _ _ -, _ . . _ , _ _ - .
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I which you provided to us today, on page I-1-2, the

2 Tredyffrin/Easttown School District is listed as a --

3

.dc' '
under the column bus resources it indicates that there are

4
~

42 buses?

5 A Yes.

6 The listing on that page is a listing of all.
,

7 bus providers in Chester County that own or operate buses

8 that will be capable of being used in the event of an

' emergency.

10 Upon the receipt of this letter, correspondence

"
occurred between the county of Chester and PEMA regarding j

12 the question of commandeering raised in the Tredyffrin/

- 13 Easttown School District letter,
,

I# In the event that commandeering were to occur

15 under Pamphlet Law 1332, it is possible that those buses ;

16 could be commandeered.

17 Therefore, they remain a potential usable resource.
i

II
Q Isn' t it true that in the letter dated March 15,

'
1984, that the administrative assistant who sent you the

20 letter has indicated that without the use of the buses, we

21 would not be able to safely and expeditiously deliver

22 students to their homes?

23 MR. RADER: Objection. The letter speaks for

itself., ,

JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, that is correct, it does.

__
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I14 mm MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question.

2 BY MS.ZITZER:

.( Q Did the Tredyffrin/Easttown School District

4 indicate 'any reasons to you why they were unwilling to

5 enter into an agreement for the provision of buses and

0)nd T15 drivers?

7

8

9

10

11 1

12

~

13 - . .: . .

,

14

15
,

h

16

17

I

.18

19
.

-20

21
.

h 22

L 23

; - ._. 24.

25

.. _
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#16-mn-1 1 MR. RADER: I object to that again as letter

2 speaking for itself unless Ms. Zitzer is referring to some

,- other correspondence of which I am not aware.3

L'
4 MS. ZITZER: There may have been conversations

5 which is why I am inquiring whether there was any other

6 context other than this letter.

7 JUDGE HOYT: That is not the way you asked the
.

8 question, Ms. Zitzer. You asked any other and if you

9 are speaking to any other, then your question may be

10 responded to with that understanding, the objection is

11 overruled.i ,

t

12 THE WITNESS: Would you restate the question,
,

~ (A)
*

*

_ 13 please?
- .

*

. .

14 Bk MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

15 g Did the Tredyffrin/Easttown School District ,

|
'

16 provide you with any information regarding why they were,

17 not willing to enter into an agreement for the provision

.

18 of buses and drivers in the event of a radiological emergency?

19 A 10c. Mark Force of my staff indicated in'a meeting

-20 he held with them there was concern about the responsibility
i

21 of the school district to the students and parents of the

() 22 Tredyffrin/Easttown School District.

23 G Have other school districts in Chester County

i
24 been approached with regard to entering into an agreement

' Acefederal Reporters, Inc. '

25 for the _ provision of buses and drivers in the event of a

-

. .- ---
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|

1 radiological emergency?
r' .?

'
'

i, 2 A Yes.,

3 G What was the response that you have received to
j

?~) .
|

i 4 date been? )
i
'

5 A The Unionville/Chaddsford School District sent

6 the letter that I proferred to you.

7 G That is E-64 indicating they will provide

8 three buses, correct?

9 A Correct. The Great Valley School District

10 indicated in a meeting with Mr. Force that was reported to

11 me that they were unable to provide buses. The Kennett

12 ' Consolidated School District has the issue under advisement.

( 13 'O Was tilere any information provided to you with-*

'

:
. 14 regard to why the Great' Valley School District was unable to

15 enter.into an agreement?
'
,

i16 MR. RADER: Objection, irrelevant.
r

f
17 JUDGE HOYT: Sustained. j

i

18 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

19 G Are negotiations still ongoing with the Great Valley

20 School District?

21 A There has been no contact with the Great Valley

(~Y 22 School District in the last few months. We intend to begin
t.;

23 another cycle of going to all bus providers including Great

24 Valley and Tredyffrin/Easttown to see if we can change
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 their positions and obtain commitments of buses.

|

|

_-. .-. - _ _ - - . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I G Why do you believe you need to change their

2 - position?

3 A. I have an obligation as charged by the Board of
.O

4 Commissioners and the Pamphlet Law 1332 to prepare an emergency

5 . response plan to a hazard under 1332. It is my responsibility

6 _to develop where possible the resources from within Chester

7 ..- mty to meet such a hazard.

8 g ~ Were you provided with any reason by the Great Valley

9 School District why they were unable to enter into such an

10 agreement?

'II MR. RADER: Objection, irrelevant. I believe the

12 Board just sustained that~very. objection.

-13 MS. ZITZER: '.Your Honor, he said that.he was going- '

,

14 Lto'be recontacting them to determine whether or not he coul'd

15 . change their opinion. I am trying to find out whether there
i

16 was a'particular problem.

17 JUDGE HOYT: I think the previous question had been

18 . objected to, Ms. Zitzer, and the objection had been sustained.

I' fWe will be consistent in therulings and sustain this one as

< 20 well.

21 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

22 G But you do intend to continue negotiations with.

23 the Great Valley. School District, is that correct?
.

24
'

. A. Among other providers, yes.
A+pessrsi naso,ws, Inc.

25
.G Have any other school districts indicated to you

.- ... . - .
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1 an unwillingness to enter into a proposed agreement to provide

2 buses and drivers in the event of a radiological emergency?

3 A Of the school districts contacted, one of the
O
\> 4 tnree that owns their own vehicles turned us down, one signed

5 an agreement for three buses and one took the matter under

6 advisement.

7 0 So there are a total of three school districts
8 which you have contacted?

9 A .Three school districts which own and can commit
10 their own vehicles.

11 G In the supplement filed to your testimony today,
12 you state that the submission of unmet needs to PEMA stands,

. .

'

(v~)- 13 I belie've.you do say, pending completion of negot'iation of *

, 14 further unmet needs. That statement is not changed by the

15 fact that you have completed the four written agreements for
,

16 school buses which you provided us today, is it?

'17 A That is correct.

~18 0 Is there any particular reason why the completion
19 of those four agreements does not change the status of your

20 unmet needs as referred to PEMA?
_* -

21 A Yes. The unmet need that was passed to PEMA in

(~T- 22 September of 1984 was for 134 school buses. At that time
s/

23 we did not have any agreements for school buses. Having now
I

24 70 under agreement would allow us to maintain what is
4 r.s.r : n pon m ,Inc.

25 alternatively referred to as a reserve cadre of buses.

.- . - , - . , _ , . - , _. . . .. _ _ . . . - . , .. - . - . - . - . --
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I We were unable to plan for a reserve cadre prior to this

2 because we had no buses committed.

3 G What is the status of negotiations with SEPTAf_.s

(.-)
4 with regard to the provision of buses and drivers to be

5 utilized by Chester County in the event of a radiological

6 emergency?

7 A You want the present status or the history?

8 G The present status.

9 A The present status is that the Chester County

10 Solicitor's Office is reviewing language of the agreement

11 resulting from a meeting in December, I believe it was

12 December 18th, held between the Chester County Solicitor's.

()* 13 Office, the Chester County Commissioners Office, the Department
.

.

14 df Eraergency Services and SEPTA.

15 In addition, it is my understanding that SEPTA

16 at their board meeting which opened a half hour ago is to

"17 consider a resolution regarding the entering into an agreement.j

18 I am not acquainted with the details of that resolution.

19 G Are they considering the actual agreement - today?

20 A I do not know. All I know is what was on the public

21 agenda reported to me by a press reporter which indicates that-

O() 22 there is some form of a resolution on the Board agenda.

23 G Do you believe that approval by the SEPTA Board is

24 necessary before entering into agreement?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: I object to that as beyond the established

|

_ -- - - - - - _ . _ ,
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I competence of this witness to answer.

2 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe there has been

3
_ _

testimony by Mr. Thompson that Mr. Campbell has been involved

4 in the negotiations with regard to the provision of buses

5 and drivers and certainly within his capacity as emergency
6 coordinator charged with the responsibility to insure that

7 those arrangements are made. He is certainly free and able

8 and competent to provide an answer. I am not asking_for a legal

9 opinion.

10 I am just asking for his understanding of the

Il negotiations.

12 ' JUDGE HOYT: You are relating that..to which.

~~ '

13 contention, Ms. Zii:zer?
'

. . .
,

I4 MS. ZITZER: LEA-ll.

15 MR. RADER: If I may, I don't think that was_the

16 question. I think the question was, was it the witness'

understanding, thewitnesswasaskedspecificallyh.sthe17

18 approval by the SEPTA _ Board necessary to establish the

19 agreement.

20 MS. ZITZER: As the witness understands the

21 agreement between Chester County and SEPTA.

22 MR. RADER: Unless the witness has competent

23 authority in that jurisdiction, his understanding is irrelevant.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Let's see what he has to say, Mr.
< AmeJemerse nocorms, Inc.

! 25 Rader. If I understood your question, I understood your
,

a

L _
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1 explanation better than I did your question itself, Ms. Zitzer.

2 Perhaps you had better ask the question in the manner in which

3 you gave the explanation if you wish to pose that question,
(D
N> 4 then'the objection will be overruled.

5 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

6 g In your capacity as emergency coordinator for

7 Cnester County, Mr. Campbell, do you believe that approval of

8 the SEPTA Board is necessary before Chester County and SEPTA

9 enter into agreement with regard to the provision of buses
10 and drivers for evacuation purposes?
11 A

.

Ihavenoknowledgeabouttheappropriateprocedures|
'12 to.be followed by the Southeastern Pennsylvania Transportation

*
* .

13 Authority.

14 g Has Mr. Thompson. discussed this matter with you?
15 A Yes.

:

16 g Has he provide d you any information with regard to
17 his opinion as vice-chairman of the SEPTA Board whether or not

i

18 approval of this agreement would required by SEPTA before
19 Chester County could rely upon the provision of those buses and

20 drivers?

21 MS. FERKIN: Objection.

~

22 MR. RADER: I object to that. Mr. Thompson was

23 here. He was cross-examined on that very point. If Ms. Zitzer

24 had the question, she could have asked him at that time.
Ame Fedwal Repor.e.:. Inc.

25 MS. FERKIN: My objection was the same, Your Honor.

g
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I JUDGE HOYT: Both objections are sustained.

2 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

3 g Mr. Campbell, do you have a copy of the proposed

O 4 agreement between SEPTA and Chester County?

5 A I have a copy of the initial submission by the

6 Southeastern Pennsylvania Transportation Authority.

7 G Do you have a copy of the most recent draft

8 agreement?

9 A No, I do not. As I stated it is in the hands of the

10 Chester County Solicitor's-Office.

Il G Would you be able to provide a copy of that to

12 us subsequent to your testimony today?

I 13 Ac I could'try to.
.

'

.

14 g I would appreciate that. Have you been in any way

15 involved with any of the discussions or negotiations with ,

i
16 regard to the provision of buses and drivers fro.n SEPTA for

17 Chester County's use?
e

i
18 A 'I was involved in two meetings, I bel,ieve in. June
19 and in September. I have not been involved since.

.

20 g' What is the nature of your understanding with regard

21 to SEPTA's provision of drivers in the event of a radiological

- Q'u- emergency?22

23 MR. RADER: I must object to the form of that

24 question. I am not certain what Ms. Zitzer is asking', under-
Aar-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 . standing as to what provision? The witness has stated that

'
_____ - _ _ _ __- __
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I there is a proposal by SEPTA which is now being examined

2 by the solicitor which he has not seen.

3 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, he has also testified that

O'- 4 he was involved in some of the early discussions and I-

5 certainly believe that he is aware of matters relating to the

6 provision of drivers.

7 MR. RADER: If Ms. Zitzer is then asking what

8 is your understanding as to the provision of drivers with

9 regard to the first draft, I would object to that on the

10 grounds of relevance since the witness has just stated
11 that a new second draft is now in the hands of the solicitor.
12 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question. I don't

. .

f~)T
13 want to waste a lot of time.

~
- '

'
.x_

14 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.-

15 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
i

16 g Mr. Campbell, what is your understanding with I

17 regard to the proposed agreement with the Southeastern

18 Pennsylvania Transportation Authority with regard to the
.

19 provision of buses and drivers -- I am sorry. Strike that.

20 I believe you testified that you had attended at

21 least one of the preliminary meetings where a proposed agreement

(~} 22 between SEPTA and Chester Count.y was discussed, is that correct,
xs

23 Mr. Campbell?

24 A That is correct.
: wesww nepormes, Inc.

25 G Were any matters discussed with regard to the
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1 provision of drivers from SEPTA for the buses that would be

2 utilized by Chester County?

3 A No.
Oa

4 4 Since that time, have you had any discussions

5 with anyone directly involved in the negotiations regarding

6 .the provision of buses for the SEPTA buses?

7 A No.

8 G Do you-know whether or not the provision of

9 drivers is a part of the proposed agreement with SEPTA?

10 MR. RADER: Again, if Ms. Zitzer is referring to

Il the current agreement, I believe the witness has stated that ,

i

12 he has not seen it. .

.

(_)\
'

13 MS. ZITZER: 'He may not have seen it, Your Honor.t ~

-.

14 Certainly he is generally familiar ' ith the nego'tiations thatw

15 are ongoing and if he is not, he is free to say that.
.

16 MR. RADER: It wasn't clear that that was the

17 question. If the question is, has the witness heard anything

18 with regard to the agreement currently being reviewed by

19 the solicitor, I have no objection. .

20 MS. ZITZER: I would like to rephrase my own

21 question.

p() 22 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

23 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

24 g Mr. Campbell, are you aware of the terms of any
; Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 lof the proposed agreement with SEPTA with regard to whether

!

I
. _ _ _
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I or not that agreement includes the provision of drivers

2 for buses from SEPTA?

,
3 L No, I am not.

4 (Representatives from LEA conferring off the

5 record.)

0 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

7 G Have you had any discussions with Mr. Thompson

8 with regard to the negotiations with SEPTA?

9 MR. RADER: Again I object to tais line of

10 questioning. I think this is irrelevant. Mr. Thompson

II ,'as here to be directly examined by Ms. Zitzer on all of these |w

12 contentions and I object to any hearsay evidence coming in

(~)n .
. . -

. .

13 on t' hat basis.x,
,

I4 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, it is not hearsay if the*

15 witness has discussed it directly with the Chairman of the

16 Chester County Commissioners.

17 JUDGE HOYT: All rignt, Ms. Zitzer. Go ahead with

18 your line of questioning. Your objection is overruled,

19 Mr. Rader.

20 THE WITNESS: Yes.

21 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)
<g-(,j 22 0 What has been the nature of your discussions with

23 Mr. Thompson?

24 A They have constituted a general discussion of the
Ase. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 concerns of SEPTA, the reason why some language was put into.-

-. . . . .. . . _ . _ - . - - - . _ -
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1 the original draft agreement versus the concerns of the county
2 as to what was and was not acceptable to the county and
3 discussions of that nature?

(i-

\# 4 g Did he at any time discuss with you matters

5 pertaining to the provision of drivers by SEPTA?

6 MR. RAMSAY: I am going to object to that.

7 Mr. Thompson was most explicit in his testimony that SEPTA

8 would never provide a bus without a driver because they cost
9 over $200,000.00 a piece.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Two hundred and fifty thousand

II dollars it was.
,

,

12 MR. RAMSAY: Two hundred and fifty thousand, so
-n .

. .

13(j that has been answered by Mr. Thompson ad nauseam.
.

14 JUDGE HOYT: That is correct.
~

'

15 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, the reason I am asking

16 is Mr. Campbell is the official charged with the development
17 of a workable plan for Chester County. I am simply trying

i

18 to determine the degree to which he is aware of whether or not

19 if SEPTA enters into agreement whether or not buses will be f

20 provided. If he hasn't discussed it with Mr. Thompson, I

21 wouldn't expect him to answer the question but if he has,

'("1 22 I would like to know what the concerns that were discussed are.
%j

23 JUDGE HOYT: The objection by counsel is sustained. ;

24 (Representatives from LEA conferring off the
broserm neponers,Inc.

25 record.)
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I BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

2 G Mr. Campbell, when you say efforts to obtain

3 further agreements continue. Can you inform us when you
f3
i ,)

4 would expect to complete those agreements?'"

5 A I would prefer to have them completed prior to

6 recommendation to the Board of Commissioners. Whether they
'

7 constitute agreements signed in Chester County or a commitment

8 of buses from PEMA, either case.

9 G Do you have a part icular time frame in mind?

10 A I believe Commissioner Thompson in his testimony

11 referred to adoption prior to the granting of the full-power

12 license which has always been our target.

(m) 13 .G Do you believe that you would/ recommend approval.

.

14 to the Commissioners if you did not have the written agreements

15 in place?
- ,

16 A Would you repeat the question, please, louder?

17 G Certainly.

18 I believe you stated that you would prefer to have

19 the written agreements in place prior to recommending approval
|
,

20 of the plan to the Board of Commissioners, is that correct?

21 MR. RADER: I must object unless the question is

(~} 22 limited to agreements for bus providers.
l.

\/

END#16 23

24
Aes-Federal Reporters, Inc.

.
25>

1

1

b
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I.Prga 1 MS. ZITZER: That is what we are discussing,

2 certainly.

JUDGE HOYT: All right. With that limitation,

\~) 4 Miss Zitzer, the objection is overru.ed.

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, I did state that I would

0 prefer to have them prior-to that point.

7 BY MS. ZITZER:

8 Q Given the status of the agreements at this

9 time, do you have any opinion with regard to whether or

10 not you would recommend approval of the plan by the
i

II county. commissioners without additional completed f,

12 written agreements?
,

-( I3 A i can't guess wh'at I would do at a future date.
Id

Q In your answer to question 11, which is
a

15 part of LEA 12, in your testimony you state that " School !

16
districts have been encouraged to identify teacher

|I7 volunteers as part of the planning process."
i

I

18 To the best of your knowledge, have they done

this?

20 A To the best of my knowledge, one of the school

21 districts surveyed its teachers in an attempt to identify

(] those persons willing to stay. There apparently have22

23 been discussions reported to me that such an examination |
24 I

'

was being considered but had not been started in another
! Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
schcol district'.
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1 Q Could you be specific with regard to the names

2 of the school districts you just referred to?
!

; 3 A Yes. It is my understanding, as reported

() 4 to me by Dr. Claypool, that they conducted a survey'-

5 in the Owen J. Roberts School District.

6 And it is my understanding that at some point

7 there was such a survey under consideration in the

8 Phoenixville School District.

9 Q Has the Owen J. Roberts School District
10 reported unmet staffing needs to the Chester County
II Department of Emergency Services? '

12 A Yes, they have. .

() *13 g' * And have those unmet needs been passed on to
" "

.
,

14 PEMA?
,

!15 A Yes. In a meeting with Dr. Claypool, ;

}16 Mr. Patten, Mr. Hippert, and myself, and members of the i

17 | Citizens Task Force the matter was discussed and verbally
.

18 passed on along with a commitment by Mr. Claypool to
,

19 attempt to solve the problem locally.

20 Q Are you aware of the status of those efforts?

21 A I recently received a letter from Dr. Claypool

^
22

(S ')
indicating that his unmet needs letter of last summer stands.

23 Q Meaning that it is still a current and valid

24 unmet need?
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A yes,

, . .
. _.
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I MR. RADER: I object to that. I don't think

2 that this witness is in a position to evaluate whether or

3 not Dr. Claypool's statement of his need is valid from the

' 4 perspective of Owen J. Roberts.

5 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe that the

0 Chester County Emergency Coordinator and the person to

7 whom Dr. Claypool would refer any unmet needs that this

8 witness is certainly competent to make that determination.

9 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is overruled, sir.

10 You may answer the question.

II THE WITNESS: The need stands as reported to me.

12 BY MS. ZITZER:

13 ' '

v) - Q I believe that the Owen J. Roberts. School ~

District al'o referped to the county an unmet need withs

15 regard to the provision of drivers for school buses.

I0 Is that correct?

I7 A That is correct. i

18 Q Does your statement with regard to the status of

i I'
their unmet needs also apply to the identified unmet need

20 for additional school bus drivers?

21 A Dr. Claypool's letter was very clear that all of

22 his unmet needs as reported still existed.

23 JUDGE HARBOUR: Mr. Campbell, would you get

2#
just a little bit closer to your microphone?'

wonec nm, toc.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Is that better?
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I JUDGE HOYT: Yes, much. Thank you.

2 BY MS. ZITZER:

3 0 In your answer to question 12, you refer

[VD 4 to a document entitled the FEMA National Survey All-Facilities
5 Listing, dated July 31, 1983, and in it you state that

6 protection. factors for a number -- in your testimony
7 you state that " protection factors for a number of

8 school buildings in Chester County are included in that

9 survey."

10 Do you have that document with you today?
II A No. I do not.

12 Q Can you inform us what school buildings, to the

13
'

p best of your knowledge, you were referring to there that
',

U
14 are included in that survey?

15 A Would you repeat it and speak up?
3

1
16 bQ Certainly.

I7 I would like to refer you to that sentence 1

18 of your testimony. Do you have that in front of you?

I' A Yes.

20 Q Where you say, "There are a number of school

21 buildings in Chester County included in the survey,"

22p3 I would like to know what specifically you were referring,

v
23 to, what' school buildings?

24 A There are buildings in all of the school
Ae-Federal Reporte,s, Inc.

25
districts in Chester County that are contained in the listing.

, , , . y , ~,
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I Q With regard to the protection factors that are

2 indicated, are you aware of the information that is

3
7S contained in the survey?
U

4 A Generally.

5 Q Is that information generally consistent with

0 information that has been provided by the Pennsylvania

7 Bureau of Radiation Protection?

8 A No.

9 Q Could you be specific as to why you don't

10 believe it is?

' A It is my understanding, based on my review

12 of Annex E and training I received so far, that the

13 discussion regarding the," sheltering capability" o'f-

Id buildings in the event of a radiological incident is a

15 totally different subject than the protection factor

for. nuclear attack fallout contained in the FEMA All-

17 Facilities Shelter survey.

18
Q But would that information contained in that

I'
survey form relate to the use of these school buildings

20 and the related protection factors in the event of a

21 radiological emergency at Limerick?

(3 22
%j A No.

23 0 Is there any particular reason that you ;

24
included this information in your testimony?

Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

A Yes.
'

_
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I It was my understanding that at some point in-

2 the changing and respecifying of contentions' that the

3 issue came up, and it was my opinion at the time I prepared

4 this back in September or October, just to make people

5 aware that since there was the point raised that the stuff

0 existed.

7 Q Put in your opinion, the information contained
o

8 in that shelter survey with regard to protection factors

9
,

would not necessarily be applicable to a radioltgical

10 emergency at the Limerick Generating Station?

" A Not wanting to sound f. lip -- not unless there

12 was a simultaneous enemy attack on this country. .

13 Movini .on '-- you say on the next pige,. O J

Id in answer 15, that " training has been and will be made

15 available." You also state that " training monitored
,

!

16 Iby Chester County Staff as far as possible, considering

17 the volume planning requirements."

18 Could you be specific with regard to the

U nature of the monitoring role that you referred to there

20 in your testimony?

21 A Whenever possible, members of the staff of

.{} the Department of Emergency Services attended the22

23 training programs offered by Energy Consultants to

24 various groups throughout the county.
As .m noonen, Inc.

25 In addition, we attempted to maintain' quality
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I of the training presented, since we were, in effect, a
2 co-sponsor.

3 Q What do you mean by " quality control"?. ..

V 4 A A member of my staff, my training and
5 public education coordinator, reviewed the lesson plans
6 submitted by Energy Consultants prior to their being
7 used.

8 In addition, we. attended the first presentation

9 of the teacher program at the Owen J. Roberts School District

10 in November of 1983 and provided critique information to the
II

Energy Consultants training group.
{

12 In addition / we conducted pre- and post-class
. 13 testing of all classes offered in Chester dounty. -

I4 0 Was that! done for all classes?-
.

IS A Yes.
,

.. <

16 Q What numbers of school personnel, if you are
!
iI7 aware, have been trained in Chester County? j
i

I18 A There are three categories of school personnel

19 that have been trained in Chester County: school

20 administration, 28; school staff, 482; bus drivers, 43.

21 O What school districts do those figures

22 represent?

23 A To the best of my knowledge, they represent
j

24 the Owen J. Roberts, Phoenixville, and I believe
Amo Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Downingtown School Districts.
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I Q What has been the nature of the pre- and
2 post-testing results which the county has obtained?

3 A In October, Mr. Stewart, who is my training,

4 and public education coordinator, presented a detailed

5 report to me regarding the pre- and post-testing

6 and conducted an anaylsis of that -- of the test results. -

7 Q What was the nature of the analysis that was

8 . completed?

9 A If you will hold on. . . . .

10 It is a fairly long document. Would you like

U
me to read it, or just give you the final --

12 Q I would be happy to have you summarize it,
/G
V 13 I believe, Mr. C'mpbell.a

N
(One hour time signal sounding.) *

15 A Unfortunately, the conclusion runs almost

16
one and three quarter pages.

I7 Would you want me to read that or summarize it?
I

Q I would prefer that you summarize it. I may !
18

I'
have questions based'on your summary, but I certainly

20 think that given your involvement in this that your

21 summary would be adequate.

) 22 A Essentially, Mr. Stewart's conclusions are

23 that there was measurable educational gain in all groups
,

#
that were tested.

. weews n.ponm. inc.

25
However, those improvements in gain of knowledge

-_ _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _ , ________ _ ____ ___ _ _ _ _ _-
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I did not meet the arbitrary standard that had been selected

2 by the department of emergency services, indicating a

3 '

.

need for reevaluation and improvement of the lesson plans

4 and content.

5 Q Have these conclusions been discussed with

0 Energy Consultants?

7 A I believe they may have been, while I was

8 away in October. But I was not present for any discussion.

9 Q You referred to standards that you had

10 established which you, I believe, hoped would be attained

II
as a result of the training program.

12 could you be more specific as to how those
,

( were determined and wh'at you were referring to?I3 *

Id A They were determined by Mr. Stewart.

IS
Q Can you provide us with any additional

i-

'
information?

I7 A You are beginning to get out of my area of
,

t

18 expertise. An arbitrary standard of 85 was identified

as a target.

20 Then there were gains, T scores. And that is

21 where, to be very honest, it is beyond my area to explain

p 22 it to you.
s_-

23 I have to have the results explained to me.
,

24
Q Okay.

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
Have you attended any of the training sessions
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I yourself, Mr. Campbell?

2 A Yes, I have.

3 Q Are you satisfied that school staff that have

b'~ 4
'

attended the training or orientation programs offered

5 by Energy Consultants have been fully informed of their
6 role and responsibility as described in the plan?
7 A The only school program that I attended was

8 the very first pilot program at the Owen J. Roberts

9 School system.

10 Changes were made thereafter, so I can't

II
speak to the satisfactory nature of any further training.

12 Q In your response to question 19, you state

,

*
13 that school staff must.be aware of those sections

'Id of the plans in which they are involved and that this would

15 include procedures in sheltering. |

16 To the best of your knowledge, do the

17
'

training or orientation programs offered adequately j

18 cover the procedures and responsibilities of school staff

I9 in a sheltering scenario?

20 A Haveing not reviewed the lesson plans personally,
21 nor attended anything by the pilot program, I don't know.

{ 22 Q Okay.

23 Is this a matter that has been discussed by other
'
,

24
members of your staff, to the best of your knowledge?

A..reens neoo,w,.. inc.

25 A Are you asking me if your question as phrased - ^
t
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I
.Q I will rephrase the question.

2 Is it correct that other members of your

3
- . staff are more directly-involved in reviewing and

- 4 monitoring the training and orientation programs that are
.

5 -ongoing?

0 A That is correct.

7 Q Would it be your opinion that other members
4

8 of your staff would have more direct knowledge of

9 specifically what matters were covered in the training

10 and orientation programs which they are monitoring on your

II
behalf?

4

12 A That is a difficult question to answer.

h' 13 -

3 former staff member would be; present , staff
I4 "

'

would not.

15
Q. Okay.s

16 Are you aware of whether or not the

II school districts themselves are doing any kind of

I8 post-training surveying to indicate that -- whether

- E or not teachers and staff are either willing to participate
'

20 in a radiological emergency and.that they understand

21 what their responsibilities are?

22] A Except what I have mentioned with regard to.

23 .the Owen J. Roberts School District and the consideration
24 at Phoenixville, I am not aware of any other surveying

Am resses meserwe, las.

.END 17 going on.
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1 Q Moving on to Contention LEA 13, in your answer to

2 Question 23, you refer to the general transportation survey.

3 MS. ZITZER: I would like to ask Mr. Stone to

-:\I 4 provide to the witness a copy of a form previously received

5 into evidence as LEA Exhibit E-44.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want to show it to co-nsel for

7 Applicant?

8 Do any other counsel want to see that?

9 (No response)

10 No other counsel wants to see it. Thank you,
,

11 proceed.

J. .12 (Document shown to counsel for Applicant, and

~ *

.

13 handed to witness.)
~

-
.

14 BY MS. ZI,TZER:;

15 Q Have you seen the form dated August 1st, 1983,

!
16 which has just been provided to you?'

17 Have you seen that before today?

18 A Yes.

! 19 Q .Is that the general transportation survey form

"'

.

:that was sent out to the public that you referred to in your20

21 testimony?
>

22 A Yes.|

O':
23 Q Do you recall whether or not you received any

;
'

24 responses to this survey form from directors of daycare,
I as penne nesenm,Inc.

; 25 preschool and nursery facilities?
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1 A I can't remember the specifics, but yes.

2 Q Do you believe you did receive a response?

3 A Yes.

4 0 You have provided us with a Draft 10 of a

5 Chester County Radiological Emergency Response Plan, and I

6 believe in Annex N, there is a list of daycare facilities

7 on page N-5-1.

8 I don' t believe that this information was fully

9 listed in the prior plan. Referring to that list, once

10 you have found that page --

II (Witness referring to document.)

12 To the best of y.our recollection, did any of the

( '13 ' facilities l'isted on page N-5-1, and N-5-2, respo'nd to the-

,

14 general transportation survey that you refer to in your

15 testimony?

16 A I can't recollect specifically if any of the ones

17 named here did or did not. |
!
'

18 We have had a number of discussions regarding

19 Idaycare and where they surfaced, I can' t say. Whether they

20 were in from he results of the survey, or the other activities

21 taken, I at this time can't remember.

]v 22 Q Mr. Campbell, isn't it true that the August ist,

23 1983 survey form is entitled Dear Resident?

24 MR. RAMSEY: Object, that speaks for itself.
A.Jeseres Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Campbell, when you respond will

.
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mm3 I you please come a little closer to the microphone. We are

2 beginning to lose you again.

3 MR. RAMSEY: I objected to that because it speaks

O
4 for itself. It does say " Dear Resident."

5 MS. ZITZER: I am very willing to rephrase my

0 question.
,

7 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

8 BY MS. ZITZER:

9 Q Mr. Campbell, the general transportation survey

10 form that was sent out, which was addressed " Dear Resident,"

"
would you have expected directors of daycare facilities to

12 respond to that survey form indicating the transportation.

*p - -
-

,, . .

b needs of their respective daycare, dursery or preschool

Id'

facilities as opposeci to their households?

15 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the question

16 unless it is posed in the framework of, "if they had any."

II MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

18 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

With that addendum, then, you may answer the I

20 question, Mr. Campbell.

2I THE WITNESS: One would not normally expect that,

O 22C) but I do know that special facilities responded.

23 BY MS. ZITZER:

'

Q But to the best of your knowledge, you don't
, ,

recall to what extent special facilities responded?

__
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I A No. The one I do remember specifically, was

2 Mrs. Zipperlin's facility in West Vincent Township. She

3,o responded to the survey after contacting you by telephone.
U

4 That is the only one I can think of right now.

5 Q That is the Camphill Village /Kimberton Hills

0 facility, correct?

7 A Yes. I think that is the correct title.

8 Q That is not included in the county plan as a daycare,:

9 nursery or preschool facility, is it?

10 A No, you said special facility. It is a special

'
facility. I

l
12

O My- questions were specifically related to dayschool

i 13
'

~

-- daycare,. preschool and nursery facilities.v
,

I just want to be clear that that is the context

within which I am asking these questions.
,,

; 16 So, is it your testimony then that you would have

17 not necessarily expected directors of these facilities to

18 repond to a survey form addressed Dear Resident, that

!specifically requested information regarding transportation

20 availability at their households?

21 A One would not normally, other than those that were
,

O 22
'

~U located in a private dwelling and operated by a resident.

2J '

Under that particular unique set of circumstances.

24 Those operated in a school, in a church, may not
,, ,,

25
have received one.

I
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My testimony states that that is but one means.

Q You then go on to state that as these facilities

3 are identified, that they are being provided with a modelO,
4 plan.

3 What efforts have you made in Chester County to

- 6 identify such facilities?

7 A When the issue surfaced,the Pennsylvania
_

8 Department of Public Welfare provided a list of licensed

9 facilities; the Pennsylvania Department of Education provided

10
a list of licensed facilities. We had contact with the

il
Chester County Children and Youth Services Department. We ;

I
had so-called " windshield surveys" by my staff, Energy

p_
- Consultants personnel.

.
-

.

V
,

"
We reviewed the phonebook, we contacted

15
municipal emergency management coordinators. I

6
And following up, we developed a list of what

I7 one would refer to as unlicensed facilities. They were
!

I8 t' hen mailed a plan by our department. That information was

19 provided to the municipal emergency managementG coordinator

20
with a request that if they knew of any other facilities

not on our list, that they contact them. Give us the
n
(.) address so that we could mail them a plan.

It is an ongoing process.

24
o Does it continue today to be an ongoing process?Ase_pedeces Reporters,1m

25
A Yes.
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I Q In the copy of Draft 10 of the county plan which
1

2 you provided us today, there is a list of child care

3 facilities in the Chester County EPZ.7s

. Q_)
4 Is that a current list of the facilities which4

5 have been identified?

0 '

A That is current as of -- I would hazard, the 7th,

)7 8th, 9th of January, someplace in those dates.\f -

8 Q And once the model daycare plan has been sent out

9 to the directors of the facilities, has there been any

10 subsequent contact between the Chester County Department of

II
Emergency Services and the facility directors, that you are+

,

I2 aware of?
-

~/m .. .

13 [ Yes.h'

,

Id Within, I believe it was three weeks of'the''

15 - mailing, followup telephone calls were made to each of the- ,.

'

|
16 facilities to determine if they received the plan and to

essure that they had the appropriate contacts with the |
|

18 municipal emergency management coordinator.

I'
Q And did the facility directors that you telephoned

20 understand what they were to do with the plan?

21 A I didn't telephone any directors.

22
. Q Did another member of your staff make those

23 phonecalls?

A Yes, they did.
%, ,,

25
O Haveyou had any discussions with that staff person

L-
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I with regard to whether or not the facility directors under-

2 stood the instructions- that were provided when they

3 received the model plan?<

U 4 A There have been no problems reported to me of

5 that type.

6 Q Have any model daycare -- strike that. Have any

7 daycare, nursery or preschool facilities completed their

8 radiological emergency response plans in Chester County?

I A I have no knowledge.

10
Q Who has the responsibility to review any plans

" that are developed, to ensure that a workable plan is in
,

12 place for daycare, nursery or preschool facilities in Chester

^ "

13 - *Co'unty?
,

Id' MR. RADER: I object to that question as lacking

in foundation. >

6 .There has been no testimony that there is a

I7 legal requirement that such plans in fact be prepared.

18 There has been no showing that in fact there is any require-

ment that municipal coordinators are legally obligated to

20 in fact have been instructed to review those plans for

21 their substantive content.

U- 22
1 ,/ JUDGE HOYT: I believe that same issue has come

23 up several times in this hearing, Ms. Zitzer, and each time,

24 we have. sustained the objection to it.
,

' ~ MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I don' t believe that is
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.

I correct,

i
2 We did discuss this matter with Mr. Reber quite

3 extensively. The argument I would like to present is that

4 Mr. Campbell is the designated emergency coordinator for

5 Chester County. He has shown a great deal of concern about

' this issue, and I certainly believe that he would have an

7 opinion with regard to whether or not the county or the

8 municipality would review these plans to determine that they

9 have been completed.

10 If he doesn't have an opinion, he is certainly

'
entitled to state that. But I do believe this witness is.

I2 competent to provid,e that information. .

13 *

.

JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained. ;

,

N "

BY MS. ZITZER:

D Q As emergency coordinator.for Chester County',
I.

N Mr. C'ampbell, do you believe that workable plans must be '

I7 ' developed'to ensure that adequate protective measures-are

18 taken to protect children in daycare, preschool and nursery

'

facilities located in Chester County?
,

20 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the question

21 unless it is clear whether Ms. Zitzer is talking about plans
|

[ ,
22

.

which would be prepared by the municipalities and counties,

23 as opposed to the model daycare plan which was submitted by

the Department of Public Welfare and Education.
,,

JUDGE HOYT: Would you clarify your question, then,
:

|
._

. _
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I Ms. Zitzer so that the objection can be avoided.

2 MS. ZITZEP I have a piece of correspondence from

3 Mr. Campbell with regard to this subject, which I would
,,

J
4 like to find.

5 (Pause)

6 BY MR. ZITZER:

7 Q Mr. Campbell, do you believe that workable plans
i

8 must be developed for each daycare facility -- daycare, nursery
'

9 and preschool facility located within Chester County to

10 ensure that protective measures can be implemented to protect

I" 'children in the event of a radiological emergency at the

I2 Limerick Generating Station? -

'

'* '

13 g .I do not'believe it is necessary to, develop plans-

,

N at preschool, daycare and those facilities located outside

15 the EPZ. t

i

6 iI believe that it is desirable, as an emergency

I7 management professional that plans be developed by all
i

groups, facilities, as possible. That is one of the missions !18

I

I9 of emergency management, to involve many people in prepared-

20 ness.

21 Specifically, with regard to the daycare facilitiest,

(q 22j it is state policy that daycare facilities implement and

23 develop the specifics necessary to implement model plan

prepared by the Department of Public Welfare and Department
m nosonm, Inc.

of Education. And, I will do whatever I can to support them.

f
i

__ _ _ _ _ __. ., __ ,_ _ _
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I Q Is it your understanding that policy would also

2 apply to unlicensed daycare facilities?

3 A The policy would apply.
g3

4 Q Do you recall writing to Mr.Joel Grottenthaler

5 of Energy Consultants on April 3, 1984 regarding your

6 concerns about the inclusion of for-profit private daycare

7 centers in radiological emergency response planning?

8 A I wrote a number of letters. I recall that I'

9 wrote to him probably about -- I don' t remember the specifics

10 of the letter.

"
JUDGE HOYT: You are dropping your voice again, I

i
12 Mr. Campbell.. ,

't 13 THE WITNESS: I remember writing to d numb'er of
I# people, including Mr. Grottentraler. I don' t remember the

specifics of the letter.

BY MS. ZITZER:

I7
Q I would like to provide a copy of your letter to

i

18 you, since you don't seem to recall it.

I would like to ask Mr. Stone to show the letter I-

0
to you, and I specifically have a question with regard to

the last statement you made in the letter.

22fl (Document shown to all parties and handed to
w!

3
the witness.)

- 24 i

! MS. ZITZER: I don' t have additional copies, because

| I did not anticipate needing to' provide this during the

u.
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I cross examination.

2 MR. RADER: What is the date on the letter?

'

MS. ZITZER: It is April 3, 1984.
[_).s- 4 (Counsel for Commonwealth viewing document at

5 witness table.)

0 JUDGE HOYT: The record should reflect that the

7 letter has been shown to counsel for all parties and has

8 been handed to the witness.

''.cnd T18 (Witness reading document.)

10

11 ,

j

12
,

(:)
--

is - - --

-14

I.

15 I

t

16

17
:

f
18 j

,

!
19 |

20

.
21

I)
.

23

24
Ase-Federsi nosoners, Inc.

25

_ _ - - . _ - _ _ _ _
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I BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

2 4 Have you had an opportunity to review the letter |
1

3 I have provided to you?

.
4 A. Yes, I have.

5 g In the last sentence of the letter you state,

6 "I would appreciate it if Energy Consultants would either

7 include for-profit daycare centers in the municipal plans

8 or if this is not acceptable develop a separate annex to

9 the Chester County Plan to cover this rather large group of

10 residents of the Limerick EPZ." My question is, in-view of

11 the concerns which you have stated here in this letter,

12 do you believe that having workable plans to protect children
,

(] in daycare, prescho'o1 and nursery facilities is necessary to
'

13
,

Id insure that yta as Chester County. emergency coordinator can

15 adequately protect these children which are at such facilities
,

16 in Chester County?

17 MR. RADER: I have the same basic objection.

18 Again, I think Ms. Zitzer has referred generally to plans. I

19 don't know whether she means the municipal plans, the county

20 plans or the model plan. The letter as I read it as written
~

21 by the witness said only that some attention must be made to
,

2'2
.

daycare centers in-terms of the municipal and county plans-

23 but said notning about the model plan.

24 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I am attempting to obtain
A m-resere nepormes,Inc.

25 from the witness his understanding of the status of the

_
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1 development of these methods which he has brought to the I
l

2 concern of Energy Consultants. I am very concerned that a

3 lot of time is being wasted here.,.

-l \
V

4 JUDGE HOYT: I don't know how to respond to that,

5 Ms. Zitzer, except for you to do a better job of questioning.
6 That is not what I want to tell you but if there are

7 objections, it has to be ruled on. I am not certain how
:

8 we can handle it otherwise. The objection of counsel is

9 one that is pretty founded, I think. If you would like to

10 pursue the matter on the grounds that you seem to indicate to
11 us when you come in with an explanation, that could be permitted
12 and if you do wish to do so, proceed. -

_,-
, .

'- (,) 13 But the objection of counsel'is a good objection.
. -

, -

14
.

Would you like to rephrase it or attempt to rephrase it?

|15 MS. ZITZER: Yes. ;

'
,

16 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

17 BY MS. ZITZER:
!

18 g .Mr. Campbell, with regard to the last sentence in

19 .your April 3, 1984 letter, could you inform us of the status

20 of the request made to Energy Consultants with regard to

21 inclusion of daycare, preschool and nursery centers in either
D
(J 22 municipal or. county plans?

23 A Yes. The matter was p2~ced in abeyance because the
24 letter resulted in discussions between the Commonwealth,

As 4=sersi nepormes, Inc.
!

25 Energy Consultants, Philadelphia Electric Company and ultimately
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1 resulted in the production of what was referred to as the model

2 daycare plan by the Department of Public Welfare and the

-

Department of Education.3

7sd
;

4 G Do you believe that workable plans for these

5 facilities or inclusion of these facilities' needs in the

6 municipal plan is necessary to insure that children in daycare,

7 nursery and preschool facilities are adequately tyrotected

8 in the event of a radiological emergency at the Limerick

9 Generating Station?

10 A Yes, I do. I would not have written the letter

11 otherwise and I would not have participaced in the c

12 discussions revolving around the model daycare plan. I would

'

13 not have expended staff time in review of that plan if.I()
.

. .

14 didn't believe that that was ipportant.

15 G Will you or your office be reviewing the progress -f
,

''

16 of development of the model daycare facility plans that have {

17 been provided to these facilities?

18 A Yes, as we can subject to mandated planning
|

1.9 obligations on the county staff. I already testified to the

20 fact that we followed up the original mailing by a phone call

21 to insure that they were received and that we also provided

(~/
the information to the municipal emergency management coordina-T 22

\_
23 tors. If we did not consider it important, we would not have

f 24 .done so.
' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.-

[-
G Will the county in any way review the completed25

|

% -- . - __ _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ .
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j . arrangements once they have been made?

2 A. If a daycare center wishes the county to review-

3 it , we will as a courtesy depending on the available staff

4 time review the model daycare plan or any other plan

3 connected with any hazard in Chester County.

6 CL In your capacity as county emergency coordinator,
.

7 do you have an opinion with regard to whose responsibility
_

8 it is to insure that there is-a workable plan in place to
i

'

9 protect children in daycare, preschool and nursery facilities?

jo MR. RADER: I have the same basic objection.
;

1) I don't know what plan Ms. Zitzer is referring to. If she '
.

12 .is talking about a municipal plan or county plan, I understand

- 13 that there ,is a legal obligation to prepare such plaris. If
,

'

(4 she is talking ab'out-a model plan, my understanding is that
,

15 there is no legal obligation to prepare such plans'so I don't -
4-

16 know what responsibility sh.e is referring to.

L 17 JUDGE HOYT: Can you specify it, _Ms. Zitzer?
4

18 MS.- ZITZER: I am trying to obtain the witness'
; -

19 understanding of what he believes is required. Now he has

20' talked about inclusion of the needs of these facilities in

21 municipal plans which he is charged to review in his capacity
.

22 as emergency coordinator for the county. He has also made

, :23 . reference to.the fact that individual _ facility plans are

'24 being developed. Obviously, those are the two things that
m n oon m ,Inc.

>

25 we are' talking about.
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1 MR. RADER: If the question is, whose responsibility

2 is it to review municipal plans and county plans to see that

3 daycare center needs have been addressed, I understand that,

t i
~ 4 question. I have no objection. i

5 If the question is, whose responsibility is it

6 to review the model plan, then I have a serious objection
.

7 because there has been no foundation laid for the fact that
8 there is a legal obligation to prepare such plans, to file ;

9 them with anybody or for anyone else to review them.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Would you limit your question just
I
i

Il to the county and municipal obligation, Ms. Zitzer, and I '

12 think your question can then be answered.

,~ . -

( ). 13 MS. ZITZER:
.

My question is' as county emergency;

14 coordinator what is his understanding --
,

i15 JJDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, did you understand what ;

16 I just said to you? I said would you linit your question to

17 those two areas.

18 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

19 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

20 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

21 G As county emergency coordinator, Mr. Campbell, I

(} 22 would like to know whose responsibility you believe it is
23 to review such plans?

24 JUDGE HOYT: Meaning which plans now, Ms. Zitzer,
h.pedersi neporters, Inc.

25 .so we won't have any objection to that.
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I
h. ZITZER: The daycare, nursery and preschool

facility model plans and municipal plans that'would include

3 )arrangements for those facilities?e- 4

k_ 4
MR. RADER: Then I object because there has been

5
no foundation.

6
JUDGE HOYT: Yes, Ms. Zitzer. That was the very

7
problem. It is the same question. It is the model plan

8
that the objection is related to. If you are talking about

9
the legal obligation to --

10
MS. ZITZER: I am not talking about any legal

11
obligation.

12
JUDGE HOYT: Perhaps you want to consult with

your co-r'epresentative there, Ms. Zitzer.
,

14-
.

(Representatives for LEA conferring off the record.)

15
JUDGE HOYT: If in your discussions you eliminate

,

the word "model," you will make it, Ms. Zitzer?
'

17
MS. ZITZER: Fine. Those are the plans that --

18
JUDGE HOYT: Are you with me, Ms. Zitzer, just

19
get tdue word "model" out of there, will you? Then I think

20
we can make it.

'21
MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

T''s 22
(_/ JUDGE HOYT: All right. Go ahead.

'23
BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

24
(L Can you provide an answer to the question that I. ,% , g

25 '

just made if we delete the reference to the model facility

-_
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1 plan?-

2 A Could you restate it please?

3 g In your capacity as county' emergency coordinator,
i-)
k/ 4 do you anticipate reviewing arrangements that have been made--

3 MS. FERKIN: Your Honor, is it possible to go off

6 the record for a few minutes?

7 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. We are going to have about a

8 five-minute recess. Yo r time will be tolled.

XXXXXX 9 (Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

10 JUDGE HOYT: On the record. All the parties to
i

II the hearing who were present when the hearing recessed are
,

12 again present. The witness has taken his place on the witness,

(}' 13 stand. 'Mr. Campbell, I will remind you that you'are still
14 under the oath that you ha'd taken earlier here.

15 THE WITNESS: Yes, ma'am. j

16 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Ms. Zitzer, would you like

17 to pick up your examination. You have 24 minutes, 14 seconds i

18 and running.

19 MS. ZITZER: Thank you. I would like to mark the

20 April 3, 1984 letter from Mr. Campbell to Energy Consultants

21 as LEA Exhibit E-69 since it has been discussed with regard

22 to this concern. I have three or four copies which are("))y
23 available here during tl.2 examination and I would provide them.
24 JUDGE HOYT: You have already provided us with

; Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 LEA E-69, Ms..Zitzer. Is this another letter then? I think

.
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I this should be LEA E-70.

2 MS. ZITZER: Thank you very much, Your Honor.

3 JUDGE HOYT: It will be so marked.

O 4 (The document referred to was

5 marked LEA Exhibit No. E-70

-XXXXXX 0 for identification.)

7 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

8 g Mr. Campbell, in your capacity as an emergency

9 coordinator for Chester County, do you have an opinion with

10 regard to whether or not anyone has the responsibility to

II review the model plans which are developed for a daycare,

12 preschool or nursery facilities to determine their adequacy?
~

O '

~ The verson gregar1ne ti>e e1en has en -'' a. res.
~ Id obvious responsibilit'y to review it for adequacy. That person

15 may request assistance in that review from government agencies i

16 that have expertise in that area.

17 g Do you have an opinion with ragard to whose
#

18 responsibility it is to insure that the municipal plans

19 include notification and identification of identified daycare,

20 preschool and nursery facilities that are located within the

21 emergency planning zone in Chester County?

M 22 A. Yes. The Pennsylvania Pamphlet Law 1332 requiresv
-23 consonance of municipal and county plans. In fact, it

24 specifies political subdivision plans for the state disaster
as s.esres neparars.Inc.

25 operations plan. In Annex E it is stated that the counties

,

i-
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i will review the municipal plans and that the commonwealth will

2 review municipal and county plans.

3 G To the best of your knowledge have the transportation

4 needs of the identified facilities and I am speaking of daycare c

5 preschool and nursery facilities within the Chester County EPZ

6 been identified at this time?

7 A. I have knowledge of only one case where they have

been. That is one of the reasons why our request for school8

l

l
9 buses to PEMA stands in.the;evente.that that changes the

10 municipal unmet needs requests.

11 g All right. I would like to direct you to question 27

12 in your testimony. You state that personnel involved will not

O'') -

13 be required to return to the plume emergency planning zone./

' ,

,

14 This is in relation to school staff, teachers and bus drivers.

15 Are procedures in place in the event that such individuals

16 desire-to return to the emergency planning zone? !

17 A. I am not sure I understand your question.

18 G You state in your testimony that school staff,

19 teachers and bus drivers would not require dosimetry and KI.

20 since school evacuation would be accomplished in one lift and

21 you state that personnel involved would not be required to

22 return to the plume EPZ. .In the event that any of these-

23 individuals desired to return to the emergency planning zone,

24 are there procedures in place for that?
Am-Feied Reporters, Inc.

25 A. It is my understanding that the Pennsylvania State

_ _ _ _ _ -___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _
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1 Police plan for the manning of access control points provides

2 for access to the EPZ up to a certain point. Prior to the

3 manning of access control points, there would be no impediment,

U'
4 to such a return.

5 G At the time that the access control points are
6 manned?

.

7 A There is some provision in the Pennsylvania State

8 Police plan. I am not aware of the exact details.
1

9 G In your answer to question 29 you state, " Buses

10 used in school evacuation will not pass through the
I

11 transportation staging area." Now dhat some of the buses

that wi.ll be utilized to evacuate schpols in Chester County12
~

(8
.

-
- *

i) 13 have been identified, is that information still correct,

14 according to your planning procedures?-

15 A Th'.t information is still correct. !

16 G In the answer to question 34, you state that bus

17 drivers will be given appropriate _ directions when assigned

18 to destinations. How and by whom will such information be

19 provided to bus drivers?

20 A A number of methods. The buses that would be

21 routed through the transportation staging area would receive

(} 22 strip maps and possibly guides. The buses routed directly to

23 school districts would receive guides at the school districts.
24 In addition, discussions have been held with PEMA concerning

. Am-FaserW Repormes, Inc.

25 the possibility of state police cars being used to lead in

. .-
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|~

l buses to the EPZ which would also provide in effect a guide.

.END#19 2
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24
As> Federal Reporters, Inc.

~

25
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Q Have the unmet transportation needs that

2 have been identified by Dr. Murray at the Phoenixville

School District be.en made known to the Chester County
,-

4 Department of Emergency Services?

5 A Dr. Murray has provided us in writing with

6 unmet needs, yes.
..

7 Q And is the information that is contained
.

8 in -- draft 9 is the copy of the Chester County plan

9 .that -has been received into evidence.

10 To the best of your knowleCge, has that

information changed as of this time?-

I2 A No.
,

13
~

- -

{O gg, %ITZER: "I would like to ask Mr. Stone.s

,

Id to provide to the witness and the parties a copy of

a letter that was sent to Mr. Camph311.

6 -Before I identify it further, I would like to a

17 verify-that he received it.

8 (Mr. Stone distributes document.)
19 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, you can proceed while

20 the-papers are being distributed -- copies are being
1:

_

.21 distributed.

22 BY MS. ZITZER:

23 Q Mr. Campbell, do you recall receiving the
i

24
letter which we just provided you a copy of?, ,

- A Yes, I do.

. - . .- _ . . . - -- _, . . . _ _ . _ - -. .-, . _ . - . . - .
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I Q It is a letter from Mr. Samuel Morris who

2 is Chairman of the House of Representatives Agriculture

3 and Rural Affairs Committee.
O

4
| Do you know Mr. Morris?

-5 A I have met Mr. Morris on a number of occasions.

6 - We are not personal acquaintances.

7 Q Did you respond to Mr. Morris' letter?

8 A No, I did not,

9
t- Q Has it been referred to any other member of

10
your staff or other department within Chester County

I to respond to?

I2 A No, it has not.

.
13

,

Are you aware of the concerns discussed inQ

I#
Mr. Morris' letter with regard to training and information

15 to be provided to farmers and individual's livestock

16
in the event of'a radiological emergency?

I7 A Yes, I am.
!

18 MR. RADER: I think it is irrelevant whatever

concerns this gentleman may have had. I don't know

20 his position in planning. But it appears to me he is.

- 21 ~a state legislator.

-

22 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, is this letter dated

23 in any fashion? Do we have any idea when this --

'
MS.- ZITZER: It was written, it states,

A m-reseres nepo,mes.Inc.

25
it is an oral amplification of the testimony given which was
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I a limited appearance statement of November 16, 1984.

2 Mr. Morris informed me that he sent it

3 return receipt requested, but I am not aware of the exact

4 date of the letter.
t

5 JUDGE HOYT: And your objection, Mr. Rader?

6 MR. RADER: My objection is to its lack of

7 relevance. The fact that someone may have had a concern

8 who happens to be a state legislator regarding agriculture

9 or farmers to me is irrelevant.

10 The witness has stated that he saw the letter

II
and didn't write a response, didn't refer it to anyone |

12 else.
,

OQ . 13 Since no action was~taken by Chester County-

,

I# DES on the letter, I fail to see its relevance.

15 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I would like an i

16 opportunity to ask the witness if there is any particular

17 reason why he didn't respond to the letter and --

18 JUDGE HOYT: Well, how it is relevant to this

I' proceedi,ng, I think, is the issue, Miss Zitzer.
20 MS. ZITZER: I think that is up to the

21 witness to decide. If he thinks the concerns are valid

'( 22 and this is the kind of input he has received o,n this
23 matter, then I think he should be free to express that.

24 - And if not --
4 r.s.re neoonm, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: No, ma'am. Let me straighten you

_ _ - . _-
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I out on that.

2 It is up to the Board to decide, not this

3 witness, to decide whether a matter is relevant.,_s

- 4 MS. ZITZER: Well, your Honor, in all honesty,

5 in view of the time I really don't have time to get into --

0 JUDGE HOYT: Well, this is just apparently

7 a limited appearance scatement that the representative

8 made and this is just a copy of it.
,

9 Let's move on to something else and be more

10 productive of your time.

BY MS. ZITZER:
,

12
Q Moving on to question 42 of your testimony,

'/

- (_'T
'

13
*

) 'with regard to route alerting, you state that "A survey .

. .

I# has been conducted to~ ascertain additional equipment

15 that may be necessary. |
.

16 i
Can you inform us what the results of that survey '

I7 were?
!

18 A To my. understanding, the survey was conducted

19
by the Philadelphia Electric Company, and I do not have

20 the results of that.

2I It was unclear that this was -- in my testimony,

2j ) which you will notice was why it was amended.

23
Q Okay.

24
At this time are you aware of whether or not,

* 25
all the necessary equipment needed to conduct route alerting

- - . . . . .... , .
. _ _ . _ .

. . . . _ _ _
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1 in Chester County has been procured?
!2 A It is not my understanding that all the
|,

3 equipment has been procured.

) 4 0 In your answer to question 44 you state that
5 " volunteer fire companies have developed a substantial

6 record of their ability to respond and of the number of

7 personnel available."

8 My question to you is, have the volunteer

9 fire companies you referred to responded to any
10 emergencies that are of a radiological nature?
11 MR. RADER: I object to that as irrelevant. |

12 I think it is clear from the testimony in this
*| } regard th'us far in the record that the assignmdnts' 13 -

,

14 that would be performed by those fire companies are
f.

'

I
15 purely of a notification nature and unrelated to !

_

16 any radiological _ aspect of an accident at Limerick. i
'

17 JUDGE HOYT: I will overrule your objection, i

18 Mr. Rader. I think I recall something in the --
|

19 go ahead.

,

20 BY MS. ZITZER:

21 Q Can you answer my question?

/-) 22 A Yes.
, .

23 Q The answer to the question is yes?
,

24 A Yes.
. wasnm noormes. inc.
| 25 Q Could you be specific with regard to the nature

., .-.- -- . - . - .. . _ - _ . . _ _ _ _
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I of the radiological emergencies you are referring to?

2 A The volunteer fire service has responded to

3 many incidents.

'' 4 There are cases, I believe, that there were

5 volunteer fire companies involved in responding to the

6 so-called Brown's Ferry Fire.

7 Q I'm sorry. I am talking about Chester County

8 which is, I thought, what your testimony was in

i
9 relation to.

10 A Could you please restate the question then?

II !Q Certainly. *

12 The question is, how was the response of

' '
- 13 volunteer fire. company personnel that would or could

14 be available at the time of a radiological emergency

15 assured. And in your ansver you state that the |
.

16 requirements are known.

I7 You state, " Volunteer fire companies have i

18 developed a substantial record of their ability to '
e

I9 respond and of the number of available personnel."

20 My question to you was, in Chester County,

21 what experience have volunteer fire companies had in

(]/ . responding to radiologia1 emergencies?22
w

23 A I know of two cases involving the response

24 of volunteer fire companies to over-the-road incidents
Am-Federal Floporters, Inc.

25 involving the transportation of radioactive materials. j

|
_-_----__-- _----_ -__- --- _ ---- - - - - - - - -
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I
Q And do you believe'that the level of

2 response required' to .those emergencies would be similar

.

3
to what would be required in the event of a- radiological

O ,
emergency at-the Limerick Generating Station?

5 A Although I am not an expert in.radia, tion,

d it is my belief that the exposure to placarded

7 radioactive materials is the same and requires the same

8 protective measures on the part of emergency responders.

9
Q What fire companies were involved in the

10
radiological emergencies you referred to, if you recall?

11
A I believe, but I am not sure, that there was '

I
one incident in the Downingtown area of Chester County,

in central ~ Chester Count 5r. Andone'incidentinthienorthern. 3'

'I# area, -but I am not sure which . fire companies r'.esponded ' to-

' 'the northern case.
16

Q . Moving on to contention 27 which deals

I7 'with.the Camp Hill Village Special School and the'--
,

18 no,-that is not the right'name.

The Camp _ Hill facilities..- One is located in .

,

20 - East Nantmeal Township and one is located in West Vincent

21 Township.

_22 In the event that there is insufficient staff

23 at either of.those facilities to implement an evacuation,

24
has-it been determined that their respective municipalities,

25
will be able to--provide, assistance?

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _
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I MR. RADER: Objection, lack of foundation.

2 I don't recall any testimony from either

3 Mr. Wolf or Mrs. Zipperlin that they had formally

4 requested additional personnel or reported any unmet needs

5 as such --

0 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor --

7 MR. RADER: -- to the municipal coordinator.

8 MS. ZITZER: They have been having ongoing

9 discussions with the municipal coordinators regarding

10 additional --

11
JUDGE HOYT: The question is, do we know that?

i

Mr. Rader's representation is that it was not.
s

j 13 I can't recall the testimony' thdt far b'ack, to tell
,

you the truth. ,

"
MS. ZITZER : Could I withdraw my question and

6
ask Mr. Campbell what the state of his knowledge of that

17 is? I

!

IO JUDGE HOYT: All right.
|

19.

BY MS. ZITZER: .

20
Q Mr. Campbell, are you aware of whether or

2I not the emergency coordinators of West Vincent Township

22 and East Nantmeal Township have had ongoing discussions

23 with the respective Camp Hill facilities with regard

24
to staffing and transportation assistance that might be

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
necessary by'those facilities in the event of a radiological

. . . . . .-
. - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _
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I emergency?

2 A It is my understanding that both

_
3 Mr. Perry and Mr. Monteith are engaged in discussions with

u-
4 the two facilities about a number of issues.
5 What the specifics are, I~can't speak to.

6 Q Are you aware of whether there have been any

7 unmet needs passed on either to the municipality involved
o

8 or to the county?

9 A At.present you will note in our draft 10 that

10 blanks appear for those two facilities. The needs havet

II not been passed through yet, j-

|
12

Q Moving on to your testimony on the deferred
13 cont'entions, you state that "Chester County officialsr

Id '

are now reviewing draft 9 of the plan."

15
Could you be specific with regard to what officials .

16,

you are referring to there?

I7 A Yes, members of the department of emergency
18 services and memiaers of the commissioners offide.'
l'- Q In paragraph 3 you state, "The plan will be

20 implementable in the final version which will be presented
,

21 to the board of commissioners for adoption."
/,

22 Have you yet determined whether or not

23 draft 9 or draft 10 will be the plan which you would

24
. present to the board of commissioners for adoption?m nep w n n,Inc.

'25 A Obviously, it would not be draft 9 since we
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I created draft 10.t

2 It is my hope that possibly subject to some

3 change pages, we may be in a position to consider draft 10.. -

4 There is no guarantee though; since we only received it

5 Monday, it requires intensive proofreading by my staff

6 as well as PEMA.

7 Q You state in paragraph 4 with regard to unmet

8 needs being passed onto PEMA that " Discussions and

9 negotiations are under way with private" -- excuse me --,

10 "with public private agencies such as SEPTA and the
s

f.

II Philadelphia Electric Company to obtain resources needed."

12 Are there other agencies that you are
- *. ..g. .

,

13V, involved currently in negotiations or discussions with
,

~Id regarding unmet needs?
i

15 A Yes. The bus providers. Obviously, on,a

16 continuing basis, the American Red Cross.

I7 I could list agencies until tomorrow to get
,

! $

18 them'all in, Miss Zitzer.

I9
Q Please don't. I will run out of time.

20 Have you reviewed the most recent drafts of'the

21 municipal plans that have been developed in Chester County?
'

,,
22

(v) _
' A No. I have'not.

23 Q Have they been transmitted to your office

'24 for review purposes?
. Am-Feewes neporws, Inc.

25 A I believe one municipality handed a copy in and

,

ig i- - . - - - . . ...-
.

_ _ _ , , , _ _ _ , _ _ . , _ _ _ _ _ _
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'

I said.something to the effect, Would you take a look at it.

2 . We have had no official letters of
s.

3(q. transmittal from any municipality to date.'

.u
4

Q. In paragraph 6 of your testimony you state
.

5 that the Chester County Department of Emergency Services

0 is continuing to attempt to obtain written agreements

7 from support agencies and organizations.
i

8 . Can you inform us specifically what support

9 agencies and organizations you are referring to there?

10 g y,,,

II (Pause.)

12+ O Would 'that information be contained on
.

.

- 13
p,9, . T-1 - ,

' N '
-- A That is correct.'

.15
Q -- of draft 10 of the Chester County plan which

16 you have just provided us?

I7 A -That is correct.

.18 Q Are any of those agencies or' organizations
i.

' involved in an agreement for a redesignated reception
y ~

20 c' enter in Chester County?

21 A I am not sure what you-mean.- I'm sorry.
p

-22
Q I will r'ephrase the question.

23 Have all of'the reception centers in Chester

#
County had completed arrangements made for their use?

Ase Federal Repoeters, Inc.

25
A No. The Stetson Middle; School reception centers

1
_ .. )
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I hac a signed agreement.

2 The Morgan Corporation Reception Center has
3 a signed agreement.

(>)
,

4 The West Whiteland Township Building reception
5 center agreement was approved this past Monday night,
6 subject to the county's approval for the insertion of

7 a 90-day cancellation clause. We have so agreed, and they
8 are now proceeding to write and then execute, that

9 is my understandi.ng.

10 Downingtown High School is reviewing the matter.
|'

Q You stated, I.believe, that the West Whiteland

12 Township Building was being designated as a reception,

[] ' 13 * *

center?

IA A That is correct.
L

15
Q That is a change from Exton Mall, is that correct?

'

i

16 A That is correct.

I7 Q Will any additional traffic control measures

18 be necessary in view of the change of that location?

I9 MR. RADER: Objection. Irrelevant to the

20 contention as to agreements.

2I MS. ZITZER: I believe it affects the

'22 workability of the plan.
y

END 20 23 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained.
|

24 i
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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)
BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

f1wa REE,
2

teks 20 0 Why was the reception center changed from Exton
3

(^ Mall to the West Whiteland Township Building?
ss

MR. RADER: Objection, irrelevant.

5
MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe it had something

6
to do with execution cf a letter of agreement.

7
JUDGE HOYT: Yes. That objection will be overruled.

8
THE WITNESS: Could you explain that question?

9
BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

10
0 Are you aware of why the reception center was

11
ichanged from Exton Mall to the West Whiteland Township Building?

12
A Yes. Despite the fact.that we have a signed.

[]\/ 13
*

agreement with Exton Mall, the emergency management coordinatcr
*

14'
for West Whiteland Township after experiencing.the operation

15 I
'

of the reception center during the July 25th exercise suggested;

that~we consider to change the township building because it
17

would (a) reduce the interruption in southbound traffic flow

18

on route 100 since traffic would not have to cross the north
19

bound lane and (b) there were facilities in the township
20

building which could be used and the fact that the lighting
21

was superior in the parking lot of the township building than,

I~'i 22.\ / the lighting in the area of the parking lot at Exton Squarew

Mall.

24
G Is there adequate parking space at the West Whitel'and,, ,,

25
Township reception center?

-
_ _ _ _ _ - - _ _
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I MR. RADER: I object to that for lack of foundation.

2 I don't recall any testimony that there was a need for parking

3 facilities at a reception center.,,

)
4

""

JUDGE HOYT: We will permit the question. The

5 objection is overruled.

6 MS. ZITZER: You may answer that.

7 THE WITNESS: Would you define adequate?

8 BY MS. ZITZER: (Resuming)

9
Q. In your opinion as emergency coordinator.

10 A. In my opinion since the township has informed us

Il that they will clear the parking lot and make all parki.ng

12 available, there is adequate parking for the staff of the,

13 reception center and there is adequate room' to lay out

14 flow through lanes which the strip maps and other information
,

15 will be handled.
i

16 (Time signal sounded.) !.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, your time has expired.

16 MS. ZITZER: I understand.
1

l9 JUDGE HOYT: We can finish with this. witness tomorrob-

20 morning and I believe we have some additional testimony

21 tomorrow from your witnesses.

22 MS. FERKIN: Yes, we do. The final Commonwealth

23 Panel will be available tomorrow morning. ;

|24 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. You just have one panel '

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 tomorrow as I understand your schedule.

E
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1 MS. FERKIN: Yes. Following Mr. Campbell the

2 witnesses from the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation

3 will be on.,,

I J
' '

4 JUDGE HOYT: Are FEMA's witnesses going to be

5 available?

6 MR. HIRSCH: Yes, Your Honor.

7 JUDGE HOYT: You might look to bring them in late

8 tomorrow afternoon.

9 MR. HIRSCH : May I inquire what you mean by late

10 tomorrow afternoon, Your Honor?

11 JUDGE HOYT: I would certainly anticipate that

12 tomorrow afternoon and by la.te I would say around three
ft -

. . .

! 13
, ,

x _ o' clock would be as soon as I would anticipate that we 'ouldw

'

14 get to'them.

i
15 MR. HIRSCH: Very well. Your Honor, to my knowledge |

i

16 we haven't discussed and perhaps this would be a good time

17 to discuss the time limitations which you intend to impose on

18 cross-examination on the FEMA witnesses. I am wondering whether

19 we will be through the the FEMA panel by the end of the session

20 on Friday.

21 JUDGE HOYT: That has dawned on me'as well,

22 Mr. Hirsch, and very frankly I think we would like to have

23 a little time to consider that. Frankly, we had not anticipated

24 going that far with this panel today. We had figured that we
Am#edetd Reporters, Inc.

25 would be finished with PEMA's witnesses, Commonwealth witnesses,
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1 and we are not. Our estimates of time have not had much

2 bearing. There is another matter I want to bring up.

3 Ms. Zitzer, yesterday at page 19,484 of the
(r~s,

,

-

transcript you had indicated that Mr. Stone was reviewing4

5 the exhibits that had been altered because they had failed

6 to include a map and that you would be able to represent to

7 us today what the conclusion, your conclusions were concerning

a those exhibits.

9 MR. STONE: Your Honor, I have reviewed the maps

10 which we got. I am still in the process of trying to establish

11 whether in particular Mr. Fetters or Mr. Vutz would have

12 concerns with regard to them of such a nature that their
%

13 testimony be affected. At this point I' am inclined toj

14 indicate that that won't be the case but I can't give you

15 a definitive at this time.

16 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Mr. Stone, you have until

17 nine o' clock tomorrow morning to make your decision. At nine

18 o' clock the first order of business either yea or nay.

19 MR. STONE: Fine. Thank you.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Either one, we are going to take the

21 exhibits and proceed. We will deem your case to be settled

f 22 at that point and your case will be completed.

23 MR. STONE: That is fine, Your Honor.

24 JUDGE HOYT: I have had numerous representations
As-Federal Reporten, Inc.

25 from LEA and none of them have ever been forthcoming. Now
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tomorrow morning at nine o' clock, Mr. Stone, I can assure you
2

that is it.

Now, Ms. Zitzer, I had asked you before to get us
4

a copy of your exhibits so that we could have an indicaticn
5

of what the status was on each of your exhibits, whether
6

you intended to withdraw some of those that you had marked.
7

That'has been ongoing for almost a week. We will have that
8

tally of'the exhibits also tomorrow morning at nine o' clock.
9

Anything else before we adjourn?
10

MR. RADER: If I may, Your Honor, just make one
11

suggestion. With regard to the remaining PEMA witnesses,
12

I'believe,there are two transpo2tation officials who are
(,,)

.

13 ''~ giving limited testimony on one contention. Under those
14

circumstances I assume that the Board would follow the normal
15

cime schedule and permit LEA a half hour to cross-examine.
16

The applicant has very limited questions for these witnesses
17

and it shouldn't take more than five minutes and if the other
i8

parties follow course as in the past, I think that should go
19

very quickly. So we may want to have the FEMA witnesses ready
20

by the lunch break any way.
21

./, JUDGE HOYT: What are you proposing then, Mr. Rader?rm)
( | 22
'x,,/ MR. RADER: You had said three o' clock to Mr. Hirsch,

23
I wonder if perhaps we could just have them ready a little

24
Aes-Federal depormes, Inc. sooner.

25
MR. HIRSCH: They will be.

..
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I JUDGE HOYT: I said three o' clock. I indicated to

2 Mr. Hirsch that that was merely a guess. I certainly did not

3 intend to indicate and I will certainly correct that if,,

\''>
l' there is any impression that we would wait until three o' clock

5 to present those witnesses. I think the history of this

6 proceeding is that when we have finished with one panel or
7 one group, we move into the next and it is up to counsel to

8 have them available.

9 MR. HIRSCH: They are available right now, Your

10 Honor.

II JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Don't tempt me, Mr. Hirsch.

I2 MR. RADER: The only other matter, Your Honor,.

t

(y,/ was thal again we are still awaiting the teacher survey
.

~

13
,

.

'I4 form shich has been promised to*us for a number of days from
15 Dr. Claypool and the record presumably on these contentions

,

16 is going to close on Friday. I do want to get that in.

17 I am concerned about that.

18 MS. ZITZER: We will also have that in the morning.
19 We have had incredible problems getting the document from
20 Mr. Clark and it was picked up at eight o' clock this morning.
21 JUDGE HOYT: At nine o' clock tomorrow morning

b 22 that document will come in, Ms. Zitzer. You will have another

23 problem to concern yourself with?

24 MS. ZITZER: It will be here at nine o' clock.Ase-Federes neporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Did you want to get some
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I firm indication on your witnesses, Mr. Hirsch, is that what

2 you are saying, the cross-examination?

3 MR. HIRSCH: If it is feasible. If it is not~1

'(m)'

4 feasible until tomorrow, that is fine as well.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Would it be of any value to do it

6 this evening?

7 The' reporters say no. Let's wait until in the
.

8 morning and after we have finished with the three matters that

9 Ms. Zitzer will address the first thing out of the gate

10 tomorrow we will take up the matter of the timing for your.
11 witnesses.-

;

12 All right. The hearing is adjourned until tomorrow
' '

. 13 morn'ing at nine o' clock. '

14 (Whereupon, the hearing in the above-entitled matter
'

15 was adjourned at 5:10 o' clock p.m., to reconvene at 9:00
'

16 o' clock a.m., Thursday, January 24, 1985.) '

| END#21 17

18

19

20

21

22
.-

- 23
1

24
Ase-Federal Reporem, Inc.

25
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